828D GENERAL ASSEMBLY

REGULAR SESSION

JUNE 23, 1982

PRESIDfNG OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

The hour of ten having arrived, the Senate will please
come +o order. Will the guests in our galleries please rise.
Prayer by Reverend Victor Kaltenbach of St. Patrick's Catho-
lic Church, Sprazgfield.

REVEREND XKALTENBACH:
{Pray:r given by Reverend Kaltenbach)
PRESIDING OFFPICES: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Reading of the Journal.
SECRETARY:

Tuesday, Juse the 15th, 1982; dWednesday, June the 16th,
1982. ‘

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SﬁNATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Johns.

SENATOR JOHNS:

Thank you, #r. President. I move that the Jourmals just
read by the Secretary be approved hnless some Sepator has
additions or corrections to offer.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Heard the motion. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
Those opposed. The Ayes have it. The motiom carries. Sena—
tor Johns.

SENATOR JOHNS:

Thénk you, &r- President. I move that reading aand
approval of the JBu:nals of Thursday, June the 17th; Momnday,
June the 21st and Tuesday, June the 22nd, in the year oif 1982
be postponed pendii: arrival of the printed Journal.
PRESIDING OFFICEK: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Heard the mozion. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
Those opposed. -The Ayes have it. The motion carries. Hes—
sage from the Housz.

SECRETARTY:
A Hessage from the Houselhy Mr. Leone, Clerk.

Mr. President — I am directed to inform the Senate
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the House of Eepresentatives has concurred with the Senate in

the passage of the following bills together with House Amend-

ments.
Sénate Bill 1305 with Houée Amendments 1 and 2.
Senate Bill 1519 with House Amendsents 1 and 2.
Senate Bill .1532 with House Amendments 1, 2, 3, 4
and 6.

Senéte Bill 1566 with House Amendaents 1 and 2.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Resolutions.
SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution 609 offered by Semator Becker. It's
congratulgtory. .

Senate Resolution 610 offered by Senator Bersing. It's
coangratulatory. v

bPRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Consent Calendar...stand at ease uantil all of fhe members
get in their place. Now this is a?good time to introduce all
the people in the gallery that you;uant to do today. Don't
do it during the Session. VWe'll stand at ease for about five
minutes. Senator Thomas, for what purpose do you arise?
SEHATOR THOMAS: ‘

Well, thank you, very much, Mf. President. You stated a
few nminutes ago that this might be ‘an ideal time for all the
Semators to get up aad introducéfeve:yone from the gallery.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

ahetﬁer they're here or not.

SENATOR;THOHAS:

Thatts :ight. And I'm...I'm just very pleased to
‘announce this morning that not one of my constituents from
the 36th District is here ima Sangamon County, but I will
relinquish =y +time to Senator Geo—Karis if she has anyone
from Lake County.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
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Senator Keats.
SENATOR KEATS:i

Thank you, Mr. P?esident. While we're introducing people
in the balcony, maybe e ought <to introduce our Senate
colléagues vhg can;t figure out where *the Senate Chaamber is.
And if they're within hearing distance of the voice of the
President of the Senate, perhaps you could remind them that
there is a Session going on :zoday.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Théy've been reminded. The Senate will come to order.
House Bills 2nd reading on page 8. House Bill 396, Senator
Sangmeister. 2nd rgading, 396, Wish the bill read? I'm
advised yéu do have an amendment on the Secretary's Desk.
Read...read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 396.

(Secrétary.reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health
offers one amendaent.
PRESIDING OfFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Semator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yes, at this point, I would like to defer to the chairman
of the coammittee, Senator Nash.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEHALD)

Senator Nash.

SENATOR NASH:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of -he Senate, I
move that we Taﬁle Comnittee Amendment HNo. 1 on House Bill
396..

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Could you give an explamation of that, Senator, so we can

avoid some discussion possibiy?

SENATOR NASH:2
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Mr. President and members of the Senatée, the Floor amend—‘
ment would take care of what Comaittee Amendment No. 1 did,
and *here were some technical errors on thgt ONea
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Semator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yeah, well, this is the license plate bill to make 1i-
cense plates iam our penal institutions and there has been
some problem between the Department of Correctioans apd
between ‘the Secretary 'of State's office..That's now been
resolved withIFloor Amendment No. 1. So wuwe fant to Table
Committee Amendment No;' 1 and put on';hé Floor amendment
which resolves theif problems. So that...that's why ve're
moving to Table Committee Amendment No. 1.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD) l

All right. It is.'a committee ameﬁdment. There is a-
motion to Table Committee Amendment No. 1 by Semator Nash.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Thbse opposed Nay. 
The Ayes have it. The Committee Amendment No. 1 is Tabled.
Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SBN@TOR DONNEWALD)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY: )

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senators Sangmeister and ¥ash. -
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATbR DONNEWALD)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

411 right. Now, this”ié the...the amendment that's Seen
worked out berween the Department of Corrections and the
Secretary of State's Office in order to smooth out how
they're going to be able to order the plates and what

other...other problems they may have had, but it?s their
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resolution and their solution to the problem and I move for
its adoption.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATGR DONNEWALD)

Heard the...is there discussion? The guestionm is, shall
Anendment No. 2 to House Bill 396 be adopted. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have
it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Are there further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DGNNEWALD)

3rd reading. House Bill 608, Senator Berman. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary. )
SECBETARY:

douse Bill 608.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendaments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY: |

Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Nimroda.
PﬁESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Nimrod. SepatoT...S5enator Nimrod. . Senator
Grotherg. |
SENATOR GROTBERG:

I would gquestion, 1is it an agreed amendment of Senaror
Nimrod's? ©No, we better wait for ‘him.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Keats. Well, Senator NiBrod...some. ..Senator
Nimrod is here. Senator Nimrod as t0... '
SECRETARY:

Amendnent...Amendment No. 1.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOB-DOHNEEALD)

As to Apendment No. 1 to House Bill 608, you're recog-—
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nized.
SENATOR NIMRBROD:

Thank you, Mr. President. This amendment came about as a
result of discussion with the...witnesses and involving *he
Child Restraint Act and what it does, in fact, is put into
words some of the concerns that were brought up at the meet-—
ing which allows the voluntary inmvolvement of the Child
Bestrainf Act. And now I kmow that the Act in itself as it
is is one that is intended to save lives of those children
that are under five years of age, but the .problem is that
they talk ' about making everything. voluntary. ﬁe had some
testimony from the department, the issue is ome tha*t really
puts a, I think, a very serious coocern on those that are
involved and I think this would pake...this amendment would
certainly go...it's consisten:t with what was the inteat for
the bill to do, and that is that the police department would,
in fact, not...if they issue a citation, that, in fact, that
that citation then would be null and void, they Qould not
hafe to be fined, if, in fact, the pa:tieé show +*hat they
had, in fact, either purchased or obtained a...a seat that
met the requirements and all they do is show ptoof.v It seens
to me that this is in line with what's happening...the State
Police have said in a letter :hat just brought ou%z, it says
that they are in agreement. But when we ralk about'the...:he
Tennessee Law pertaining to this Act, the Tennessee Law does
pot even enforce this on their interstates. And Qhat we're
sajing is that the...the few hundred State policemeh:are just
a drop in the bucket compared to the fifteen thou—
sand...policemen that are...over fifteen thousand policenen
that are involved in our cities and municipalities. And it
seens to me that if welre serious about wanting to pass this
lav and disseminate information and do\it, we ought to do it
in a manner such that causes the least inconvenience for

those that are involved, and the net result is that we ouaght
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to be saving lives and not to find somé'source of revenue for
the §b1ice departments or cause someJinconvenience for thenm.
PRESIDING.OFFICEH: {(SENATOR DONHEWALD)

Senator ¥Nash.
SENATOR NASH:

Mr. President and Ladies and Genélemen of the Senate. I
rise in opposition *o this amendment. House. Bill 608
received a nice long hearing in :ﬁe Compittee om Public
Health, Welfare and Corrections who want the bill to stay as
it came out of committee. Thank you.

_PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONHEHALQ)

‘Senator Bloon. :

SENATOR BLOOH:-

Yes, thank you. I too rise in opposition to this amend-
ment because it's unpecessary. Senator Berman passed out his
copy of the letter that both he and I feceived'from the Divi-
sion of the tate Police, from B. J. Miller, that explainms
exactly how they;ze going to implemeni this plan, this par-—
ticular proposed piece of legislation is not a revenue
raiser. The superintendent says during the first six months
of the -Act the enforcement will consist of written warnings
and that they will implement the law in a manner similar +o
the way they implemented.the Motor Carrier Safety Regulatiouns
recently signed into lawv. ‘The testimony in the committee
from the Commissioner of Public Safety from Tennessee showed
that“ theéy can have a prograa that is not necessarily v¥ritten
into the Statute. This particular amendment adds nothing to
the proposed implementation and is_sqmeuhat like sugar in the
gas ténk, it offérs nothing pé%itive'but has t:emendous'nega—
tive potential. I would urge this Body to reject it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

"Is there further discussion? Senator Berman may close.
I...1*m sorry, Senpator Bermaﬂ...speaking.

SENATOR BERMAN:
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Thank you, I also rise in opposition. Every member of
the Senate received yesterday the memorandum, the letter that
Senator Bloom has just referred to. And éhe State Department
of Law Enforcement, the Division of State Police has outlined
ifeeein their administration of this and also outlined their
communication with the Illinois Association of Chief*s of
Police as well as the Sheriff's Associations exactly whaz
this amendment seeks to do. The amendment is not necessary,
I urge aNNo vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Is there further discussion? Senator Nimrod may close.
SEﬁATOB NIHMROD:

Thank you, Mr. President. Eeil; for ithe very reasons
that tﬁﬁse are. in oppo#ition, I say that we need thi;. In
fact, if they...if "they are saying that the State Police are
going to do what we're going to do io the amendment, then
there should be no objections to having the amendment put in.
The only reason you can be opposed to the amendment is
because you might not want to do what you say they're going
t6 voluntarily do and that is very simple. The amendmeant is
a very simple one, it says here that the fines provided in
this section shall be waived if evidence is presented to
indicate that the parent or guardian has purchased or
obtained the restraint system. If you get picked up om the
highway and you're oB...child and you're going through the
interstate, that means that you're...the person who is fined
is going to have to go back to that community in order to pay
for that ticket. That seems to me that's a great iancon-—
venience. They ought to be able...proof at any police sta-
tion, anywhere, +that they've done it and if they're serious
about doing tha%t when they're...then they ought to be able o
waive the fine. The second part of the amendment says,
the...says that the...the Séate police or other law enforce—

ment officials with enforcing provisions of this Act may work
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with any public or privaté agency for the purpose of obtain-
ing child restraint systems to loan to individuals arrested
for a violation in this Act. VNothing in this section shall
be construed %o require the purchase of a child restraint
system by the law'enforcement agency. If we pass the law,
they're going to come back later and say that we have to pro—
vide the ﬁoney in order to provide for these systems. The
only vay they're going to be able to do this is if we put it
into the law and say that there ought to be a loaner systesm
and that, in fact, the police department should not purchase
ite I think if...if we really are serioué about wanting to
péss this, then we ought to be concerned ébbut saving 1lives
and not having a law on the books that, in fact, would cause
an inconvenience for thg people within this State. 1
think...strongly urge the adoption of this amendment, and I

want to call your attention to the fac: that the State police

. are only a hundred and seventy-five or so, - there are over

fifteen thousand other policemen who uould.be reqguired to
enforce this Act. That means in every city, im every com—
munity, we would have to have every police department enforc-
ing this bill. In that case, it would cause a total incoan-

venieace and it would be an abuse and it certainly would =mot

"be the original intent of having the policemen be in a posi-

tion £o say, look, if youive found out that you...you will

restrain the child and thét-you have obtained a loaner seat,

ve're not adding additional cost onto the...individual fam—

ilies and asking if this system might work. Seems to me that

we'te only asking to put into the law what we say they're
going to do and that certéinly should not be an inconvenience
to them. I ask for the adoptiom of this amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICECR: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

All right. The guestioan is, shall Amendment ©No. 1 to
House Bill 608 be adopted. fhose in favor indicate by saying

Aye. Those opposed? It's apparent to the Chair that the
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Noes héve it. There is a rtrequest for a roll call. Do
you...are you joined in ‘that Senator, by a few? All right,
we'll have a roll call. The question is,...sﬁall Amendment
No. T to House Bill 608 be adopted. Those in favor vote Aye.
Those opposedkuay. The voting is open. Have all those voted
who vish? Have all those voted who wish? Take the record.
On that question, the Ayes are 15, the Nays are 59- Amendment
No. 1 to House Bill 608 fails. Are there further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:

Floor Amendment No. 2 by Senator Schaffer.
bBESIbING OFFI&ER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senartor Schaffer.

SENATOR SCHAFFER:

I'm a member if the Senate Public Health Committee and
was present during the debate. I would refer those members
of the commit*ee that were present to the discussion that
went on. I lefi that committee meeting having voted for the
bill with the cieér understanding that amendments were, in
fact, going to go on the bill to clean up some of the prob—
lems. I'm beginning to wonder about that agreement. This
amendﬁent, and I have two here, is in response to comments in
that committee‘ neeting. - Now, we're all standing around and
talking to each other and‘very few people are listening to
the debate on this, but let me tell you, a few months from
now, you're going to wish you remembered the debate on this
bill. This is one of those little sleepers that comes along
that you start getting ®mail on and a few angry phone calls a
liftle later in~.the yeér because of what you've done down
here, so, forewarned is forearmed. This amendment is very
simple.. The bill in its present form says that you have o
have all children under five restrained. Well, what happened
in Tennessee is they passed éhis bill and then they dis-—

covered that they had prohibited nursing mothers from being
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able to nurse their babies while in cars, and there wa: a hue
and cry in the state and they amended *the bill <to put ihe
exemption in for nursing mothers which is what this amendment
is. Now there vuas no objection to this amendment being
offered on the Floor, and I was undet the impressionm, rightly
or urongly; that there was an agreement that this, indeed,
- was something that had to go in the Act. I'm now told, yeah,
well, we'll put it in next year. Well, if it's a good idea
next year, it's a good idea today. It is ridiculous to think
that...well, just think about it a little bit. This is some-
thing that clearly belongs in the Act if the Act 1is to be
viable and in...anywhere near enforceable, which is, I guess,
a discussion on 3rd reading. . There is no objection fr a any-
Body Itve heard to this amendment. They have...as I say in
-Tennessee this was the one great thing that raised tiz hue
and cry, and those of you who are familiar with the aleche
League know exactly what!s going to happen if this will goes
ito the Governor's desk and is signed wifhout this amendment.
It is a coamon sense thimg, I will interestly...wait with
interest the arguments against this amendment which everyone
agreed to in committee.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

v 1s there further discussion? Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen. . I rise
in opposition to the amendment, not im the...not bécause of
the idea of it, but rather because of the...response that
this ié, in fact, going to be dome. Our staff has iuuicated
that they have been in touch with the leadership of Laleche
League, they ki#dow nothing...they bhave indicated that they
know noth;ng about this. I %hink that that doesn't mean that
there aren't some individuals who are concerned. “iz the
official 1league has not taken a position as far as the cou-

munications that my staff has indicated. Farthermore, 1iu
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that same letter from the Departmént of Lau.Enforceﬁent, ue
have...they bave indicated and I quote, "also by policy,
nursing aothers will be exempt while in the act of mursing an
infant. Our officers will be encouraged to be compassionate
and *o use discretionm concerning unusual cases, i. e., an ill
child."® I think the entire purpose of this is to recognize
that there are some functions in which the discretion of the
police officer must be mainta;nea, we have indicated that. I
indicated in committee that their concerns that were voiced
in committee would be addressed...and we have done that,rnot
necessarily byiamendment, bat certainly by...under the admin-
istration of zhis bill when passed.- And, therefore, I urge a
No vote on..on this amendaeat.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Nimrod.
SENATOR NIHRGD:

Yeah, I...a question of Senator Berman, if I miqht.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATdR DONNEHALD)

Senator Berman yields, you may proceed.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Senatof-..Senator Berman, you have a letter that cane
from the State police. If, in fact, did we not receive
testimony onr the Floor that the St;te of fénnessee doés not,
in fact, enforce...their law prohibits the enforcement onm the
interstate highways? .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Bermane. '

SENATOR BERMAN:

I...was your guestion. whether +heir law prohibits
enforcement on the interstates? Né,bas I understood it, it
was their policy, the law is s£ate—uide. But it was the
state troopers from Tennessce, <they don't do it on the

interstates because of the difference in...I think tha%t was
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spelled out by both Superintendent Miller and the gentleman )
from Tennessee, tha:t Tennessee iS...their interétates are
used...by a great, grea*t majority of non-Tennessee ééople.
Illinois, on the other hand, their interstates: are used by
Illinois people, the Act only applies to Illinois residents,
therefore, there's a substantial difference. Our law vohld
be enforced as to Illinois residents on our interstate high-
WaysSe
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator. Nimrod.
SENATOE NIMEOD:

Yeah, thank you. The agaible..dgaif...
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Just...just a moment, just a moment, Senator. There's an
awful lot of conferences going on, a lot of noise in the back
anﬁ in the front and in the wmiddle. Would the wunauthorized
people please remove themselves or will the Sergeant—at—Arms
clear the aisles. W®ill the members please be in their seats.
Proceed. n
SENATOR NINMBOD:

Thank you, ¥r. President. The important thing here .is
that if we are reluctant and will not allow any amendments to
go on this bill, then it seems to me that we are not keeping
the good faith that Senator Schaffer indicated at the commit-
tee. And certainly these minor adjustments are...the concermns
are that we ought to be able to find some means of compromise
in order to save the lives of the children. I think that the
wvhole idea of a Child Restraint Act is one that caQses a
great deal of controversy and concerns about parenis' rights.
I have no problems in *rying to go along with that, but I
think wher you start to say that we're going to pass a law
that's going to cause a fine whether you have...have a systenm
or not, you say voluntarily you're going to have‘a loaner

system, and then you oamly have a letter from...a hundzed
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and...a group representing a hundred and seventy-five, which
in fact, will not be in contact with more *han probably five
percent of the population, what you are failing to do is
address and notify the other ninety-five percent. Iif, in
fact, the State police are going to do this, why doa't we ge:
letters from the Chicago Police Department? ®hy don't we get
letters from all the...all the suburban and downstate police
departments that represent over fifteen thousand policemen?
There are some two thousand three hundred sheriffs...police
deparzments, we don't have any mnotice on then. But only
thing we're going on the letter that represents less than’tgo
hmdred people out of some sevénteen or eighteen thousand léi
é forcement officials. I think there's something wrong, and
I think there’s more to this idea of having the reluctance of
¢ fusing to'go along with what you basically agree with. It
seems to me that you're inconsistent, and in this case,.i
would say ve shouid adopt this amendment amd go back and
adopt *he other one too.
PRESIDIEG OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:
Thank you, #r. Presiden%, I agree with Senator Schaffer.
I°n a member of that committee, also, and whea this bill was
debated in conmmittee, it is true that several of us had some
Econcerns over the fact that this is a new idea and as to the
impact on the people because of so many other problems finasn-
ctally that many of these people are experiencing at this'
. tipe, and also the whole issue o0f...to0o auch interferenge
into the family unnecessarily.  The concept of wanting to
protect the rights and the health and safety of children is a
concept that I feel that we have a respomsibility to insure
that the children are adequately protected from uanecessary

accidents or from unnecessary...victims of careless pareat

while driving in an automobile. But I do feel that if we are




Page 15 — JUNE 23, 1982

going to embark upon this new concept, that we should do
everything that ve possibly can to make sure that the admin-
istration of those persons who are responsible for emnforcing
_this law have a clear idea of what the intent of the law. is
so that, at lea$t, we can do what the law set out or profess
that it is to do. And I do not feel +that we should allow
rules to be Hritten, the administration or the application of
tiis vlaw to be left up to the discretion of law enforcement
officials. And many of the states where they do have such a
law, you're noi talking about populations like the City of
Chicago and cities with the...multiplicity of problems and
the same type of police relationships that...exist between
the comnunities,nthe residents, the public and the police
department of the City of Chicag?. And so we have to take
all of those things in conside;ation so that if we're _going
‘to pass this laW,«.e
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNWALD)

Just..-just.%.just a moment, Semator. Senator Grotberg,
for ﬁhat purgose;do you arise?
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Point...a pgint of order, Mr...about +twenty minutes
4GOaaa
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWNALD)

We need a lot of it.
SENATOR G'ROTBEBG:.

~ea¥We said something about nursing mothers. I wish theay
would address themselves to nursing mothers and not the bill.
Lett's get back on the track.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Collins, please restrict your remarks to the
amendment..
SENATOR COLLINS:

I am restriciing ny remafks to the...the sponsor’s state—

ments that said that we should not amend this bill, no matter




Page 16 — JUME 23, 1982

Hﬁat the amendment is. I say that it is important that we
agend this bill a* this stage because it is, in fact, a aes
la;, and we 4id agree in committee that we would pu: some
amendments on this bill to try and make this a Dbetter bill,
thét's what I'm talking about, and I'think that's what we
should do right now and not leave it up to the discretion of
the law enforcement officials or =the Department of Law
Enforcement to promulgate rules and regulations as to the
application of this law because I think we're embarking on a
dangerous area.

P?ESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

All right, Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

.-esthank you, Mr. President. W®hat I wanted to say is
just...while we're debating these amendments, I%m on that
committee too and with the exception of one person
who'S...vho have beea complaining against the bill now, they
all voted against it inm comaittee. What I'm saying...what
I'm saying...excuse me, led the oppésition in committee and
then we voted it out to discuss it here. Senator Berman 1is
not Treally operating in bad faith, despite all things being
said, I'11...I'11 defend him. Phil, maybe you go* to defend
him to. Art's really an homest, decent guy, he is not a con-
victed child molester amd he isn?t about to be. These amend-
ments, vote pro or com, personally I'm going to oppose all of
them.. All I'm saying is let the bill go im the form the
spoasor wants. Vote it up aand down, it's a philosophic ques—
tion for many people. There was no real agreement on amend-
ments, we did discuss it, you know, let's talk about amend-
ments, that was where it was left. This is not a bad faith
effort by the sponsor. If you are for or against the amend-

ments, vote that way, but let?s get on with it and let's quit
debating the...mezits of the'bill, thét’s what 3rd reading is

for. 2nd reading is to deal with some specific amendments
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and let's get on and quit debating this bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I, too, rise in .opposition to Amendment No. 2 and I
will rise in opposition, if necessary,.to Amendment No. 3. I
think . the éoint is, that at thi§ time of the year we are
taking a chance with a bill that virtually everybody agrees
is a good thing, as a matter of public'policy, taking a
chance by sending it back to the House. Tais amendment can
be implemented administratively. I mean, how inv;he'uo:ld
are ue...I..;I can understand the concern of...of thét league
of people, but how in the world are we to be, as a m;tter of
public policy, saying to our police officers, you better not
arrest a mother vho's nursing a baby, for goodness sake.
If...if +~he police are Qumb enough *o do that, they deserve
what they get...well, I'q not so sure of that. The <fact is
that this can be done by administrative order or just common
sensibly no policeman is goimg to do %this. And *o ake a
chance on sending this back to the House amd letting it get
lost in the cracks or in the shuffle or in Conference Commit-—
tee when somebody's got ;dme other brilliant bill that didn't
get out of Rules Committee that they want to lag “in here,
we're defeating our purpose. This bill is good ﬁs it.is.
It?'S @...it's a new progfam, one that we ought to ‘at  least
afford the Opportunity.>t0 work. The Department of Law
Enforcement bhas indicated that they can handle many of these
. things administratively, and for us to be nit—pickiné at this
point seems to be self-destruct. I would urge a No vote on
Amendment 2.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)
1s there further discussion? Senator Schaffer may close.

SENATOR SCHAFFER:
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Well, Seﬂator Rock as asual has been honest and candid
with us, he's told us the real reason. The real reason that
we can't allow any amendments to go on t&is bill noc nmatter
how intelligent or coamon sense they might happen to be is
that if thé bill goes back to “the Houée, therets serious
doubt whéther it*'11l sutvive‘beéause evidently our colleagues
in the House are beginning to catch a little heat for what
they did earlier or zéconsider what they did. I...I guess if
that's the case, then there are an awful lot of other amend—
ments we ought to Table om an awful lot-of other bills. I
thought it was a two-House Legislature, I thought we had a
chance to participate in thé moldiné of legislation.
ThiSea..this amendment, in fact, will go oa, the experience in
other states is that there's a hue and cry and that there
will, in fact} be soume policemen somewhere who will .do this
and that .ve will 1look a bunch of buffoons, again. This
amendment makes sense. It's not that late in the Session that
We can't e;pect the Hqﬁse to do its duty. I urge a favorable
vote and ask for a roll call. '

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DCNNEWALD)

The guestion is, shall Amendment No. 2 to House Bill 603
be adopte&. Those 1in favor.vote Aye. Those opposed Nay.
The voting is open. (Machine cutoff}...those voted who wish?
Havé all those voted who wish? Have all- ‘those Qoted who
wish? Take the record. On that guestion, the Ayes are 26,
the Nays are 29. Apendment No. 2 to Hodsé Bill 608 fails.
Are there...just a moment. Are there further amendmenzs?
SECRETARY:,

...Améndment ¥o. 3 offered by Senator Schaffer.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DOYNNEWALD)
Senator Schaffer.
SENATOR SCHAFFER: .
This amendment was suqqeéted by a constituent of mine who

is concerned about the implications of this bill. By the
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way, my hat's off to #instomr and Strome, they certaianly are
doing a good %ob, I'@ sure like to know who's paying their
fee, I'm sure it's...I'm sure it's ultraistic. This amend-—

ment is very simple, it deletes five and puts three ia. It

would change the impact of the bill for children three and

under instead of £ive and under.__Interestingly enough, in
the testimony in committee and the statistics we've been abkle
to gather...by the way, this bill, as a backdrop for this
amendment, applies oply to pareants in Illinois, it doesn't
apply to relatives, bahysitters,.grandparents, people out of

tate and it doesn't apply just o gids up to five. If
they're over fofty pounds, the way the bill is worded, you
can jﬁsé put a seatbelt on them. Hell; the statistics which
include all injuries and deaths indicate that three—fourths
of +he injuries and deaths for childrenm are, in fact, in
these younger age categories. Aad <that if, in £facz, one
believes that this concept will uorkvand...énd I suspect that
it will have a positive impact at some social cost, then
clearly by lowerimg the age limit to this level, we avoid the
vast majority of the deaths and injuries that will be avoided
by the law. Additionally, we have information from two or
three  sources on the average weight of children and the bill
will, in effect, not be operative afzer three because the
majority of the kids will be three and a half or so, will be
forty pounds or over and the way the word...the bill is
worded, although it evidently is ;arved in granite, the
standards will exempt the kids over forty pounds, so a large
number of them will probably not have to be in a restrainming
seat anyway, could just be strapped dowa. Now I Qould also
suggest to you, no¥ many of you have children. How many of
your children are carryiag Id's, under +*en...under five?
Very few of them, almost mnone of them. When a policeman
pulls a car_over, he is goiné to have to make two Jjudgment

calls uader the current law. He's going to have to figure
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v out whether the kid is five or under, he's goinrg to have %o

4figure out uﬁether'the kid weighs forty pounds Or...or less.
well, I guess they could carry a scale to figure out the
pounds thing. I happen to have a three year 0ld...three and
a half year old, that is, confound it, he's a prefrty big.
little fellow and I'm not sure that if I were a cop I could
honestly tell you what his age is, if I didn't know the
lit=le fellow. And I know a lot of kids in my neighbdrhood
that I...that ny kids are playing with and I realize what
their age is and I think they're a year or two older than
they really are.’ .

. PRESIDING OFPICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

. Senator, ydur time has about expired.

~ SENATOR SCHAFFER:

Okay, thank you, I wasn't watching the light, 2y
apologies. I would suggest to you fhat +his is a good amend-
mente. There is a real legitimate case for ihree'or under
and...above that, I think it becones difficult to enforce and‘
a real burdem and hardship om the citizens of 1Illinois.. a
burden and hardsaip +that <hey are unavare is about to be
inflicted upon them and when they discover it well, we'll all
hear about it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senato: Berman..

" SENATOB BERMAN:

Thank you. i rise in opposition to this amendment. This‘
bill was drafted after a substantial research, both from an-
experienced point of view in other states and upon very hard
scientific data .gathered by pbysicians and automobile
designers and accident experts, et cetera. They ¥ere...this’
bill was put together to aid those childrem that need that
kind of safety precaution. The bill as drafted today applies

to every child below one year of age, below two, below three,

below four, up to five years of age. Once a child is five,
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this bill doesn’t apply. This amendment would cut that down
"to eliminate +he four year olds and five year olds from the
protection of *his...of this bill. Yesterday, out in <%he
rotunda, a pediatrician was here and handed us some mate-—
rial...that was distributed by the Aametrican Acadeay of
Pediatrics, that was Doctor Gardaner. He indicated to me, in
‘response to Senator Schaffer's amendment, that there 1is a
logical explanation, €first of all, as to why forty pound
children are exempt. The seat belts that we have im our cars
are mnade to protec:t a child that is over forty pousds. They
don't need the protection of this bill. But if you have a
three or a four year oid thai is not forty pounds, that seat
belt, in fact, can be injurious and they need, imn £fact, the
car seatls ‘that are provided in this Act. The...I have in
front of me a letter, coincidently is from one of my comstit—
‘uents, and I just want to read you two sentences, "“Unfortun—
ately, people learn some things the hard way and that learn—
ing generally is not too pleasant. I know, I lost @y three
year old daughter im an auto accident eight years ago, she
was not in a car seat."™ This bill would not address...if
this amendeent was put om, would not address and would not
protect a child of three or four. It has been techaically
- researched as to why this is necessary. I urge a No vote on
this amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Mr. President and members of the Senate, on the main
‘bill, House Bill 608, I've received about a half dozen
letters and had indicated to a doctor in my district who is a
pediatrician and a...former Senator Saperstein when she
called, that I could support the bill and...and would do so
reluctantly because it's notlthe kind of bill +hat I would

normally support but that the rehab institute had some pretty
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impressive figures. Now, with respect to the amendaments, it
seems to me that Senator Schaffer has offered a very reason—
able series of amendments and the argument that because this
might cause problems in sending *he bill back over to the
House just disn't good enough. And I would suggest to the
proponents of the bill that they are 1losing votes by this
policy of no% taking any a.endments, they‘re losing votes on
the final passage of the bill. I intend %o reverse my posi-
tion unless a more compromising attitude is taken.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Blooa.
SENATOR BLOOM:

Yes, thank you, HMr. P ssident. I rise inm opposition o
this. The...I did not spea. on the 1last amendment for a
variety of reasons, but t.is one, this particular amendment
in the judgment of the experts that are involved runs counter
to the philosophy of the bill. You get a kid five years or
under, the 1leading cause of death of kids five years and
under are crashes. Until a kid gets to first grade and is
more fully developed their center of gravity is higher than
grown—ups. There is a reascn why the bill was drafted to say
under five and it has to @» with the development of a child.
And it has to do with the fact that children under five have
a more pliabie and +thin skull, have incomplete developed
spinal coludnS...or spinai cords, I'm soiry, and ‘that they
need to be restrained. This particular amendment, I believe,
does not make the bill bett T, it weakers the bill anrd is not
in the best interest of protecting kids, 'caase the bill is
designed to proiect kids, not punish pareats, notwithstanding
some 0of the fhe:oric tha: has flown around. I would urge
that this amendment be reiscted. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Walsh. .

SENATOR WALSH:
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Mr. President and members of the Senate, like Semator
Schaffer and Sena*or Rhoads, I can't...I can't gquite under-
stand thé hustle for this bill. It*s...it?s been lingering
in the General Assémbly sinée...since ﬂarcﬁ'19th, 1981, when
it was introduced over in the House and épgarently had some
difficulty getting out of there. It looks to me 1like a...a
bill 'that very obviously needs amendment. As a matter of
faét,lsection 8 of tﬁe bill proﬁides, ®This Act shall take
effect January Ist, 1982." I would think the sponsor himself
would be proposing some amendments, certaiuiy vant to clarify
the...the section which provides for the efiective date of
this Act. Senator Schaffer's ameandment is very feasonable, I
would...I would hope that there would be ofhers, especially
the one that relates to the effective date. 50 I urge an
affirmative vote.

PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENATOR DONKNEWALD)

Senator Nedza.

SENATOR sEDZA:

Thank you, Mr. President, Lédies and :Gentlemen of <the
Senate. I'd like to share a paragraph f#om a letter that I
received from the -Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago in
which states that, "A spall child canno: be considered a min—
iature .adult for purposes of car safety as its incompletely
developed pelvis ié unable to serve as an  anatomical anchor
point for lap belts. 1In an impact situation, a lap belt has
a tendenéy to ride up and potentially cause serious internal
injurf o such organs as the hear= and luag or cause the
infant or smallfchild to be projected ovér the 1lap belt.
additionally a small child's higher center of gravity result-
ing in a'greater body mass above the belt may cause the child
to whip forward more violently than an adult placing greater
loads on the lap belt. The result may be severe cranial and
spinal injury.” and for fhi; reason, I oppose this amend-

ment.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Schaffer may cloée.
SENATOR SCHAFFER: ‘

dell, I think those of you who know. me im the Senate,
particulérly on this side Bf the aisle, have always consid-
ered me a real goody-two shoe, I'm usually in the £forefront:
of all of this type legislation, bur frankly, I think. some-
times we just go too far and I think to impose this on up to
the age five is...is going too far. I think of...I think the
statistics indiéate the vast majority of the deaths and acci-
dents are age...the...the ;first three years. 1 think that
you. talk about a family with four or five children, you talk
about strapping 411 four or five of them in, you got twenty
minutes of strapping and then by the time you got <the last
one strapped in, the first two are out. I think the bill,
frankly, is unenforceable, the testimony we got from other
states led me to believe that maybe we're arguing about
anullity because the police have a tough time with it. I
think at three I can make amn argument, I can go back to my
people and say, yes, the numbers were there, it's something
that should be dome. I think taking it all the way up to
five is just, frapkly, unworkable. I...I don't want to see
any child injured, I don't want to see anybody hurt. But I
think to make a law unworkable, the end result will be that
nobody get's strapped in, the police will shuffle ir away and
occasionally use it as a gimmick to pick somebody up on the
streets that they once wanted to pick up for another reason.
aad I, too, am frankly a little frustrated by this no amend-—
ment attitude. There vés another proposal to put the fees in
a fund to help the people that can't afford fo...buy these
thirty or forty dollar car seats, whatever happened to that?
How are the poor people going to get car seats, are they just
there...you kpow. I think tﬁat the...the idea of no amend—

ments is offensive, I think this amendment makes sense and
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just before next election the Governor will sign ‘this bill
and you'll all have a chance to explain it to yoar comstii-
uents in the course of the fall campaign.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

All right. The gquestion is, shall Amendment ‘No. 3 to
House Bill 608 be adopted. Those in favor vote Aye. Those
opposed Nay. The voting is open. {Machine cutéff).-.all
those voted who wish? Have all those voted who wish? Take
the record. On that question, the Ayes are 26, the Nays are
29. Amendment No. 3 fails.  Are there further amendménts?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR DONNEW®ALD)

3rd reading. We can break for just a minute or tvo,
Senator Johans has an introduction. ‘

SENATOR JOHNS: ‘

Ladies and Gentlemen of.the Senate, if I can have your
attention this morning. I'd like to take the-..pleasnré of
introducing to you, Lucinda Walters, sixteen, of Olastead,
Illinois. She will be representing Illinois in this year's
Hiss United Pageant...Teenage Pageant. Lucinda's .mother,
Dixie, is with her here and they...I'd like to tell you they
have a very close relationship. Dixie owns the Dipa's Cloth—
ing store in Cairo and...they are very, very close. Lucinda
has éluays worked close with her mother, but her father also,
he saved the City of Cairo by diving under the levy a@d clos—
ing a sluice gate during high flooi waters, and we;ve come to
know them and love them very much. Lucinda's hobbies’ include
horseback riding, creative w:itigg, obedience dog training,
svinming and softball. She plans to attend college and major
in merchandising and fashion marketing. The HMiss United
Teemager Pageant will will be held at the Unmiversi:ty of Illi-
nois, and I might tell tﬂose people like Senator Rupp, on

July the...15th of this year and the 17th. The requirements
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for the pageant are to be fourteen to fifteen years of
0ld...0f age...fourteen to eighteen aad to have at least a B
average in school. The election of the queen will be held
and based on hér scholastic and...civic achievements, beauty,
poise and personalizy. The winnmer them will go to compete in
the national finals in November and December this year in
Hollywood, Washingtoas D. C. and Waikiki Beach. Awards will
also be given for Miss Comgeniality, citizeaship and her, "y
Country" essay, Miss Photogenic and the Volunteer Service
Award. S0 allow...l would like to.introduce you to Lucinda
Walters of Cairo, Illinois. Lucinda.
LUCINDA WALTERS:

(Remarks given by Lucinda Walters)
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

The Chair will...note that all of the remaining substaa-
tive iegislation on the Order of 2nd Readings have amend-
ments. So I think that <the membership should be guided
accordingly. Therefore, I'11 call House Bill 712, Senator
Marovitz. You wish the bill read? Read the bill, Hr; Secre—
tarye.

SECRETARY:
-..House Bill 712.
{Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

‘Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendpent No. 1 offered by Senator Marovitz.
PRESIDING.OFFICER: (SENATOB DONNEWALD)

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOE MAROVITZ:
Thank you, very much, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen

of the Senate. House Bill 712 is a product of the Illinois

Sheriffs Association. It was filed early last year and <the
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apendment which is offered is the bill. Through the cooper—
ation of Mike Mory, <he Director of <the State Employees
Retiremen= Fund, Ralph Kausch of <the Illinois Municipal
Retirement Fund, Mr. Anderson of the Department of Insurance
and Sandra Gbldstein of the Pension Laws Commission, we ueté
able to pu: together this concept in proper form to be admin—
istered. A4nd I might add, this is one of the few times that
all these parties have agreed om a pension bill. There were
some concerns voiced by the people covered under Article III,
napely, the downstate Police Pension Funds and these coBcerns
have been addressed by this amendment.- The. bill simply
allows vesting through combined service where each system
internally computes its own service and creditg. The bpill
does bpothing other than what other pension systems already
do. This bill will insure the continuity of professional
police officers within the State of Illinois. The bill does
not, and I guess this is perhaps very impor:ant, the bill
does not allow for the transfers of credit from one systen t§
another uithin Article III, which originally was £he concefn
of the downstate police representatives.. There will be sep—
arate...computation of each system and this simply is for the
downstate sheriffs so +that we can attract well trained,
experienced, capable law enforceﬁent officials to sheriifs in
downstate Illinois and I would ask for the adoptioh of Amend-
ment No.. 1 to House Bill 712.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATCR DONNEWALD)

Is theie discussion? The question 1is, shall Amendmeﬁ%
No. 1 to House Bill 712 be...just a moment. Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr. President. We have been furnished with a
copy of the amendment bat haven't, of course, had an oppor—
tunity to really analyze it. I think that it does what ve
want it to do, but ny only réquest is of the sponsor that in

the event we find there is something we feel we would like to
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offer in the way of an amendment, will you bring it back from
3rd reading?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
. Senator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:
I'd be haépy to do that, Senator.
PRESIDING OFFICER:

A1l right. The gquestion is...is there further discus—
sion? Senator Thomas.
SENATOR THOMAS:

Thank you, Mr. President. Senator Marovitz, how do the
downstate police associations fegl about this, not the sher-—
iffs association, bat like +he FOP?

PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Harovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:.

Thank you. They have no objection to this bill, because
by the apendment, their concern about transfefs vith.-.within
the same system were addressed, because by the anmendment, the
bill does not allow for the transfer of credits from one
system to another within Article III which is their Article.
So we'lve éddreséed their concern about the...the continmal
transfers within Article III, not allosed by this ameandment.
PRESIDING OFFPICER: {(SENATOR DONNEBALDf

Is there further discussion? The gquestion is, shall
Amendment No:_1 to House Bill 712 be adopted.” Those in favor
indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it.
Anendment No. 1 is adopted. Are there further amendments?
ACTING SECRETAR!: (ﬂB.'FfRNANDES) '

No further amendments.

PRESIDIRG OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3rd reaaing- House Bill 891, Senator Marovitz. You wish

it read? BRead the bill, Hr.ASecretary.

ACTING SECEETARY: (8R. PERNANDES)
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House Bill 891.
{Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd feading of the bill. The Committee on Elementary and
secondary Education offers one amendment.
.PRESIDIHG OFFiCER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

I believe, Ifd like %o defer t0 Senator BermaD...
PRESIDING OFFICEég {SENATOR DOHNNEWALD)

Senator Berman, I'E SOCLrY.
SENATOR HAROVITZ;

essis that the amendment we're going to Table? Yeah,
L R
PRESIDING OFFICEﬁ: (SEHATOR DONNEWALD)

It's a comnmittee amendment.
"SENATOR HAROVITZ:

I would wmove...move o Table Amendment No. 1 to House
Bill 891.
PRESIDING OFFICEZR: (SENATOR DONKEWALD)

Seﬁator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

ieah, when this Amendment No. 1 was adopted in committee,
I'd indicated that some of the language regard—
ing...associations suhjeét to audit by the Auditor General
was too broad. That language is being replaced by what will
be offergd as Amendpent No. 2. So, at this point, I'd move
"to Table Committee Amendment Fo. 1.
" PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
. Senator Berman moves to Table Amendment No. 1 to House
Bill .891. Those in favor indicate by saying...indicate by
saying Aye. GCh, Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Sorry, I was called off éhe Floor. I just wonder if

Senator Berman could explain what was in 831 tkat we're
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Tabling.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

The amendment that wds offered in <committee, Senator
Bruce, - provided for a prohibition regarding payment to asso—
ciations which do nat permit a post audiz by the Auditor Gen—
eral uﬁder the Illinois S=zate Auditing Act. The languaée
that was in that amendment that was adopted in committee, ve
- had indicated in committee and upon review after coammittee,
was much broader <han was my intent as the offerer of the
amendment. That language is tightgned up by Amendment HNo. 2,
wvhich is being offered after we Taﬁle Ameandment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNENALD)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

I bglieve, Senator Berman, I stand in opposition to your
motionv to Table. He have several associations in the_state
of Illinois that are involved in public use of public funds
to lobby the Gemeral Assembly. Some of them comply with the
Act which requires under the State Board to file an audited
rerurn of how +they spenn public monies. For exaample, %the
Illlno1s Association of School Boards uses publxc funds that
we send to them and they get from the local taxpayers and pay
dues ;nto Illinois Association of School Boards. I have no
objection to their using public funds to pay those dues.
They éiso file with the Illinois...O0ffice of Education an
audited return showing how they spent those public monies as
is téquired by the Statute. I h;ve a0 objection and I think
it's gquite appropriate that <+he Illinois Associazion of
School Boards have their opinions represented in this Gemeral
Assembly, even if they used public funds to do so, because
they have an interest. Theré are other associations, the

Illinois High School Association and EDRED and other groups
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of large school districts that fail to comply with that Act.
Now we have thirty or...thirty to fifty school districis that
have combined together and presently have a lobbyist uﬁrking
in Springfield, spending State and local funds to pay their
expenses, but they fefuse to file with the Illinois Office
of...Educa;iod an audited return. .What this bill says is,
they should file that. I %think the taxpayers in those thirty
schéol districts ought to know where their money goes, I
think the people of the State of Illinois ought to know where
their money goes, and all Senator Berman is saying is that
we're going to take out that portion and leave thosg thirty
districts witﬁout repofting to the State of Illinois, I think
that's uareasonable. This was discussed in committee, we all
agreed to sign on board that both EDRED, <the...organization
we're talkihg about and the Illinois High School Association
should report their funds. Thousands and thousands of
dollars are spent by...by local districts in the Illinois
f#igh School Association,‘they ought to tell us how much money
they get from school diétticts as is required by lav. This
clarifies what they consider to be loophole, to take it out

flies in the face of good sound manageaent.

End of Reel



Page 32 - JONE 23, 1982

Reel No. 2

PRESIDING OFFICER: {Sena+or Donnewald)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Senator Bruce, may I call your attentiom to both Amend-
ment 1 and Amendment 2. There are two sentences in each orf
those amendments. The sentence that you are referring to
that requires disclosure is the same in both amendments. And
it reads as follows, "Any associarion subject to Articie

XXIII of this Act must be in current compliance with the re—

porting reguirenments of Section 23-6 in order to qualify as a

recipient of membe;ship dues under this section.™ That lan-—
guage is the reporting requirement. That is <the same lan-
guage in both amendments. If EDRED or the high school assoc-
ciation or the school boagd association or any other group
falls within that defini*ion, they*re covered by both Amend-
ment 1 and Amendment 2. It is the post—audit laanguage, the
second sentence, that has im fact been changed, Senator
Bruce, and I didn't think that there was any disagreement as
to what @y purposes were regarding the audit procedures.

It's my understanding that you wanted disclosure. That is

provided in exactly the same language in both inendment 1 and

Amendment 2. I renew my motion to Table Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Bruce. '
SENATOR BRUCE:

You are striking, I guess tﬁen...then, YOUe~.yOU want to
Table Amendment No. l...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DCNNEWALD)

No. 1.
SENATOR BRUCE:

«..and add Amendment 2 and you want to take out the
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'éost—audit so that all associations in the State of Illinois
wﬁo are presently receiving funds would file an audited
. report with the Illinois Office of Education but they...it
would no% be subject to an audit...post—audit by the ‘Auditor.
General, is that correct? That EDRED uould.have to file, but

' they would not be subject to an Ruditor General‘audit, is
that correct?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONHEWALD)

Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

The language says anhy association subject fo Article
XXIII. If an association 1s subject to grticle XXiII, under
both Amendmeat 1 and Amendment 2 would be required ‘to...to
disclose, you know, tO...%to report. The gquestion is, who's
subject to Article XXIII, I don't kanow, but the...but the
language is the sanme.

- PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNE?ALD)

e-.Senator Bruce, are you...finished? Sénator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:

gell, Senator BerDan aS...aS you know, I have an intense
interest in this also because this was my bill several ses—
sions ago and the Illinois High School Association used 20
just go and have...epilexy...apoplexy tryin§ to kill the bill
and they were always successful at it. Why.are you fwanting'
to relieve them of the post—audit funciion? Well, you tell
- me you're...you tell me that...what is the difference in

Apendment 1 and Amendment 22
" PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:
A1l right. It's the second sentence that makes the
difference. In the...in the Amendment 1, that was adopted in
conmittee, it said, "No dues-may be paid to any association

which does not permit a post—audit by the Auditor Gemeral
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under the Illinois State Auditing Act." That meant that
every organization ‘that's under Article XXIII would be
subject +o post—audit, that wasn't my intent. My iantent is,
as is stated in the second sentence of Amendment No. 2, "No
dQes may be paid to any association which hés as one of }ts
purposes providiag for athletic competition among schools and
stndents, unless that association permits a post-andit by the
Auditor General uander the Illinocis State Auditing Act."™ The
audit, under the amendment I wish to adopt, will apply only
to the high. school association. Both...all associations
~ subject to article IXIII will have to file a disclosure, but
it's only post-audit for'the high school associatioa.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Is there further discussion? The guestion is, shall the
motion...Senator Berman made a motion to Table Amendament No.
1 to House Bill 891. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
Those opposed. The Ayes...in the opinion of the Chair, the
Ayes have it and Apmendment No. 1 is Tabled. Are there fur—
ther amendments? ’

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2 offered by...no further committee amend—
ments.

PRESIDING CGFPICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Are there amendments from the Ploor?
SECRETARY:

Floor Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Berman.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

All right. We've...we've debated, I think, extenmsively,
the...the language. This still requires disclosure by all
groups subject to Article XXIII and the post-audit require-—
ments of the high school aséociation. It...this amendmen;

has all of the other provisioans that were in the amendment
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adopting a committee dealing with noncertified employees and
rights of recall to teachers. I move the apendment...I move
the adoption of Amendment No. 2.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator #daitland.
SENATOR MAITLAND:

Well, I would...I would...thank you, H#Hr. ~President. 1
would call attention %o the Body that...that there...there is
another provision in there also. I think it has to do with
the...with the girl's basketball tournament. aAnd I think
this 3is, in...in my judgment, perhaps a substantial part
0f...0f %2 amendment. What it says is that...that the two
hasketbai zournaments, both men and women's will be held and
structure.. in exactly the same fashion, which means that the
girl*s ba. ketball tournament will exactly track the boy's
tournasent, sending eight teams to...to Champaign every year.
Now this sounds good, Sut very honestly, the schools them—
selves don't want this. I believe, Senator Berman, COIrLeCT
me if I am wrong, but there are omly four team§ that now
gOessIfil...is it four teams go to Champaign now? Ite.eit?s
half the number of...of the boy's teams. And guite frankly,
the schonls 1like to have this semifinmal part of the
tournauent held in close proxiaity to their home so they can
drav more people. The girl's basketball does simply not draw
the cro;ds that...that the boy's basketball does. And I
think this is ridiculous, really, to...to pursue this and I'm
sorty, bu- ii really kills the whole amendment.

PRESIDING GFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Bruces. Sepnator...

SENATGCE BRUCE:

Now, Senator Berman, on your proposed Amendment 2, the
first szntence says, "Any association subject to this Article
must be in current cémpliance with the ceport-—

ing...requirements of Section 23-6 in order to qualify as a
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of membership dues?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Bernman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

I'm not sure.
PRESIDING OFFICER:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Page 36 — JUNE 23, 1982

What is...what is a recipient

Who would those include? .

{SENATOR DONNEWALD)

%¥ho do you intend it to include?

PRESIDING OFFICER:
Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

(SENATCR DONNEWALD)

dell, if I read Article XXIII, I could probably give you

a better explanation, but I don't have it in front of me.

PRESIDING OFFICER:
Senator Brdce.
SENATOR BRUCE:
Well,’ le£ ne
post—audit report,
even tﬁough they
but fail to file?
PRESIDING OFFICER:
: Senatbr Berman.

SENATOR BRUCE:

(SENATOR DONNEWALD)

ask ‘you,

can they still "receive

if..eif EDRED doesn®*t file a

membership dues,

are subject to the requirement of filing,

(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.

What does it mean when you say a recipient of dues? if

A...if an association, such as EDRED, which is subject to the

filing requirements fails to file, can they still collect and

receive dues from school boards around the State of Illinois?

PRESIDING GFFICER:
Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

(SENATGR SAVICKAS)

Let me just read to you the language.. It says, "Any

association subject to Article XXIII of this Act must be in
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current compliance with the reporting requirements of Section
23-6 :in nqtdet_ to gualify as a recipient of membership dues
under thiszsection." Therefore, Senator Bruce, if any orga-—
nization, whether it be EDBED, School Board Association,
IAsSA, you'knou, you name it, if they are subject. to Article
XXIII and théy have not filed the disclosure reguirements or
reporting requirements under 23-6, they may not be a recip-—
ient of membership dues.

PRESIDING OFFICERS {SENATGR SAVICKAS)

Senator Brucea
SENATOR BgUCE:

All right. So you're saying without regard to waether or
not they are audited by the Auditor Gemeral, EDRED or amy
like association that is subject to Article XXIII would bhave
to file with the 1Illipois Office of Education before they
could legally receive dues payments by school boards. Is
that correct?

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

If EDRED is subject to Article XXIII.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

And it is your clear intent then that the second sentence
about no dues may be paid to any association or athletic
competition unless audited by the Auditor General is only

- related to the associations dealing with athletic compe—
titioﬁ, and in no way relates to the first sentence which
requires all Article X{III associations to file reports with
the Illinois Office of Educaticn prior to being able to col-
lect dges from members of the association including school

boards. 1Is that correct?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Befman.
SEEATO'B BERMAN:

Yes.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKA.S) )

I*d like to, remind the Body, we have twelve @ore billé
and thirty some amendments that will be going oh them on 2nd
reading. Is there further discuséién? Senator DeAngelis.
SENATOR DeANGELIS: -

A question of the sponsor.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKA'S)

He indicafes he'1ll yield.

SENATOR DeANGEﬁrs:

Senator Berman, there are some associations that colléct
their dues from school bcards for membership in their associ-
ations. Are they covered by thi§ also? .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVI!;.:KAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

If they are...if they are subject to Article XXIII, and
I'm sorry to say, I don't bave Article XXIIX, but the lan-
guage here says, "Any associatéon subject to Akticle XXIII
has to file a report." Thatfs the same languége, for
example, BRon Cardoni has indicated that he has no problen
with that language. I have not heard <£from, for: example,
EDRED, that they have any problem with that language. They
may be subject or they may not be, I don't know...to Arzicle
XXI11I. 1If they'fe subjecf to A:ficle XXITI, they must make a
financial disclosure.

PBESIDI_NG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? = Senator DeAngeiis.
SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Well, would you be willing to broaden this to include
those that are not ia Articlé £XIII, but those who, in fact,

do receive their wmonies £from school districts and school
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boards?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Well, I think that you and Senator Bruce ought to sit
dovn because he's aiming at one group and you're aiping at
another group, I think. And I think that everybody would be
happiest if we just leave the language as.is presently in

 SectioD...in Article...in Amendment No. 2. That'S...that's
the safest way so &ou don't get a...a interdenominational war
going.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussi632 If not, Senator Berman.
moves the adoption of\Amendment No. 2 to‘ House Bill 891.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Anmendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further
amendments?

SECRETARY:

Amendpent No. 3 offered by'Senétor Sangmeister.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senmate. This
amendment is merely a clarifying amendment. We believe the
law as structured says it anyway, but it clarifies that a
tenure teacher who is dismissed by the board and is recalled
shall lose no rights if he or she accepts a. vacancy within
one calendar year from the beginaning of the following school
term. We think that's what the 1a§ presently is, but we want
to make sure that that's absolutely‘ clear and 1it's a
clarifying amendment, would move for its adoptioa.

PRESIDING OFPFICER: . (SENATOR SAVICEAS)
Is there any discussion?' Senator Marovitz.

SERATOR MAROVITZ:
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Just as sponsor of the bill, I would...would concur
wvholeheartedly with Senator Sangmeister. There is no objec-—
tion to this amendment and it is clarifying language and I
would ask that everybody adopt Amendment No. 3.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator-peAngelis.
SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Yeah, you know, I do have to Bmake a " comment. And iz
seems prevalent in the Education Committee that rather
innocuous bills come over here and then they get stripped,
and we mpake all kinds.of new public policy and they don't
really go through the right process, but...and therefore it's
very difficult to track what éome of these things do. Buz,
Senator Sangmeister, tell me the difference between your
amendment and what exists in Senator Berman's amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

' Senator Sangmeistet-
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

I'm not sure tha*t there's any. differénce at all. The
purpose of this amendment...Il was approached by the repre-
sentative from the I1linois Association of School Boards who
wanted to make very sure that this particular laaguage is
clarified and I stated on their behalf that I would be will-
ing to offer this amendment to make sure that it is...it is
understood, as I just stated, that when a tenured . .teacher is
dismissed by the board and is recalled éhall lose no rights
if he or she accepts a vacancy within oneiéalendar year froa
the beginning of the following school term. I don't think
that?’s any different than probably what is imn Senator
Berman's amendment, it's just further clarifying, that’s all.
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator DelAngelis.

SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Well, 4if that's all it does, the'only difference is the
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time frame. If I'm reading.;.Section 24~12.1 in Senator
Berman?!s amendpent..
-PRESIDIﬁG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
.Is_there further discussion? If not, Senator Sangmeister
" moves the adoption of Aﬁendment No. 3 to House Bill 391.
Those in favor indicate by‘saying Aye. Thosev op?osed. .The
Ayes have it. Amendment ¥o. 3 is adopted. Are there any
fufther anendpents? '
SECRETARY:
Amendment No. 4 offéred by Senator Keats.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Kea;s.
SENATbR KEATS:
Thank you; Mr. President. My ameadment...l want to ‘take
a gquick explanation, it has something to do with seniority
. provisions as Senator Sangmeister's did, and before anyone
gets too upset, I want to say, we're mot abolishing zeachers?
" seniority or anything liké that. He'fe clarifying the lan—
guage, make it easier to 1live with using language that's
existing in many of the negotiated contracts, it's strictly:
- geared to protecting guality classroom instruction. It sets
up your seniority list based upon the...you have an estab-—
lished, published seniority list based upon the instructioﬁal
area, teachers can mdve back and forth between the lists,’
there's no préblem with that. They don?t lose their senétity
"on one list, they can be teaching in one area and still be on .
the other 1list, that's no problem. It does say though, that
. every five years they do have to teach in that area, it cou}d:
be done;du:ing summer schooi, it could be done in a different
school system, doesn't matier. Just says that every nov and’
then they've got to teach or to take three hours to maintain
proficiency in that other area and that's really all the
amendment deals with. And‘it...oh, and it does cleanup the

rif language too ia terms of days. Now if <+there are any
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gquestions, I'd be more than happy to answer then.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) ‘

Is there any discussion? Sénator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Thank you, very much, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen
of the Senate. I reluctantly rise as sponsor of the bill in
opposition to Amepdnent No. 4.  There is one other change ia
this bill offered by the amendment that is very substantial

Vand changes a part of the Statute that has been effective in
Illinois for many, many years, ané'that is that .a tenured
teacher has always been given sixty days notice of his or her

':emoval. This amendment would change that to only tfifteen

~days and that is a treméndbus change of a part of our law
that ﬁas been on the books £for many, many years. And I
thinke.efifteen days iS-..is mach too short a time to notify
a tenured teacher that —he or she is going to be dismissed
when the law today is sixty days, and I would, therefore,
stand in objection to Amendment No. 4.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senaze.
I rise in opposition to Senator Keats' amendment as it
relates to dismissal df tenured teachers in Illinoi;. This
area is new and I think that the combatants, if we might use
that word, have developed their own strategies in the whole
question of tenured teacher dismissal to where it is now
working gquite well. I think the...the most radical change
that you see in this is the sixty days versus fifteen days
notice of dismissal. For those of you who are concerned
about school teachers, if you give fifteen days before the
end of the term notice to a teacher that they are not going
to be workimg mext year, yéu have effectively said that

they're not going to work at all, then fifteen days all jobs
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for that Septembér have already been taken. The reason for
the sixty days, Senator Keais, is the board meetings occur
and you get some notice that you're going to have to start
scrambling ‘around and findirg a position somewhere else.
And.-.anﬁ what you have effectively dome is...is allow school
boards, frankiy, to dismiss peoplé'they would like to dispmiss
vith...vith...with the...idea that they're pot going to get
employed at all, and I think that you(have given an advantage
to the school boards that's quite unfair when people have
vorked and become tenured within the...within that school
district amnd give then fifteeﬁ days notice of their dis-
missal, that's a.,..that's a pretty +ough standard for thenm to
meet, patticulariy vhen you know that hiring is done far
before that fifteen day period.
PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator DelAngelis.
SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Thank you, Mr. President. Fits; of all, Senator Bruce,
unfortunately when we get..we get into these issues, they're
perceived as being pro-teacher or anti—teacher. And I think
we're not focusing on the right part of this issue. The
reason for this proposal is that anybody...for instance, in
our budgeting process, the closer we get to the end of the
Session, the better we know what...where the dollars are
going to be. 7You are asking boards of education to make
decisions before; one, they even knov the assessed valuation
of their district; and two, before they know what they're
going +to receive from the State of Illinois. Consequently,
what occurs in dider to protect themselves is an over—~riffing
situation. Now you’re claiming that putting the date closer
to the reality is a punishment to *he teachers, and I'm sub—
mitting to you that keeping it further away from that date
is, because it forces the uﬁdue notification of an excessive

amount of teachers +o compensate for the dincomplete and
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inaccurate information that is available oa the sixty day
basis. . So, whether you vote for it or you don't vote for it,
1 thipk it ought to be pointed out thﬁ: this is simply domne
to create more accuracies. 1In addition to that, whether you
rif éixty days or two weeks, nobody is doing any hiring at
that time anyhow, so nobody is really losing out.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Daﬁidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

u:; President -and members of the Senate. I rise im
opposition to this amendment. They've been doing the sixty
day ﬁotice for a good many years, it's wqued. Now, there is
hiring going om at times. If you wait *till the end of the
school year and they get fifteen day notice, it?s going %o be
an impossibility for a school teacher who is tryiﬂg to
supplement his income with a part—time job during the suammer,
which is...they are to be commended for...if they do not know
'tilil'the end of the school year, they got to go out and try
to seék'employment somewhere else. Now, it's worked...the
school board had a véry good idea how many they need to
reduce in force at the end of...sixty day notice, and
fortunately, most of those who get notice are called back
becauée BmOST SeNiors...teachers take an 1idea they want to
retire-during the summer. I oppose this amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is ‘there further discussion? If not, Senator Keats may
close debate. 7
SENATOR KEATS:

Thank you, af._Ptesident. There are several points that
have been raised in *the debate that I want to correct because
while the in:ientions of +the speakers were good, their
information was probably basically inaccurate. A couple of
things, I want to say first'of all in terms of the seniority

lists, et cetera, that is really a noncontroversial issue as
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you can see, it was not...it's...it's just cleaning up a
problem we're dealing with. The idea of the lay off or
alleged rif, sixty day norice saying that that a sixty day
notice works, you should go out and talk %o a couple of
teachers sonmetime. You want to develop an ulcer in a
teacher, you let them know that they're about to be rTiffed
and then...most of them know they're gbiag +o.be brought
back, but they sit there for a couple of =zonths going oh, @y
God, am I unemployed, what do I do, am I looking for a job,
_it's unnecessary pressure. The sixty day thing -does not
work, and let me explain o you why, because it's easy to say
you need +wo give the sixty days if you don'%: understand how
the'process works. 1In order'to give a sixty lay rif notice,
you'tve got ;ch061 boards basically trying t- decide in Janu-—
ary what their school force will be because they only ueet
every couple of weeks, twice a month, once a nmonth, whatever,
dependiég on the school board, anrd so what happens is in
January before we have a Senate budget nmessage, before vwe
have passed the State budget, before we kuow what their fund-
ing. . is, before ve kﬁov what they’re going to get in terms of
equalized assessed valuatiom, anything, +they have no idea
what they're going to get, they have to Gecide who's being
r;ffed. So, of course, you get these mascive rif 1lists and
you've got all these ‘teachers Kanging out ihere in the wind,
slowly turning, not knowing what!s going télhappen. Where if
you cut it back to fifteen days, they aren't making the deci-
sion in Januafy, they are rmaking the decision after the
budget message, after their budget comes out and so they're
making an accdfate decision, so when a teacher gets a rif
notice in, he or she says, oh, my goodness, I'am actually
being riffed, instead of the present case wheze two~thirds of
them will be hired back. So in reality, wiile the inteations
of the oppoments of this amendment are goad, perbaps their

pisunderstanding of the system causes them to say I1'm helping
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a teacher, when in reality, they're hanging them out in the
wind. This amendment will make it easier for teachers to
know what their status ié, allow decisions to be made after
they have a budget and is fair to eferyone .involved, and i
think certainly fair to the teachers. I would appreciatg
your support. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEFATOB SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats mers the adoption of Amendmen£ No. 4 to
House Bill 891. Those in . favor indicate by saying Aye.
Those opposed. The ¥ays have it. Apendment No. 4 loses. A
roll call has been reguesfed. Ail those in favof of adopting
Apendment WNo. 4 to House Bill 891 will vote Aye. Those
opposed will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voteé
who wish? Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?
Take the record. Oun that question, the Ayes are 15, the Nays
are 34, none Voting Present. Amendment No. 4 having failed
to receive a majérity vote is declared lost. Any further
anendments?

ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES)

Amendment No. 5 offered by Senator Blooa.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Blooa.

SENATOR BLOOH:

Yes, I believe that that amendment is not drawn in the
form that I wan: it, so I would move to withdraw it and :ﬁé
next one after it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SﬁNATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further amendments? v
ACTING SECRETARY: (MBR.. FERNANDES)

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. House Bill 1060, Senator Marovitz. Read

the bill, Mr. Secretarye .

ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES)
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House Bill 1060.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Egecutive offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENAfOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Thank you, very much, Mr. President apd Ladies and
Gentlemen of the Senate. The bill as it was originally
draf+ted allowed NIPSY, Northwestern...Northwestern Planning
Commission,. to notify legislators agd Senators in the
northeastern Illinois area of proposed IHDA developments in
their area. Tahis is a one word amendment and it says that
‘they *"shall"..."We, as Representatives and Semators shall be
nofified of IHDA proposals in the...northeastern Illinois
area," and I would ask for this one word adoption of Amend-
ment No. 1 to House Bill 1060.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? If not, Senator Marovitz moves
the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1060. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have
it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Amy further amendments?
ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES) .

No further coammittee amendments.

PRESIDING. OFFICER: (SENATGCR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
ACTING SECRETARY: (MR, FERNANDES)

Amendment No., 6 2 offered by Senmator Etheredge.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) -

Senator Etheredge. Is Semator Etheredge om the Floor?
Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:
Senator Etheredge indiéated to me tﬁaﬁ he was going %o

- withdraw Amendment No. 2. For the record, I would agree
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thatees.I would 1like to...that <o move this bill to 3rd
reéding. 1f Senator Etheredge comes to the Floor and says
that that was not his agreement, he told me directly as well
as others, I will make <the commitment that the bill be moved
back to 2nd reading so that we could hear Senator Etheredge's
amendment. But he did come to me ané say that Amendment No.
2 was going to be uithdraan;

PRESIDIRG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? 7You've heard Senator Marovitz's
motion. Leave granted? Leave is granted. Semator Marovitz
will bring the bill back if Senator Etheredge so desires.
Senator Etheredge, would yOUe..Wish O cémment on
your...FPloor amendment.

+ SENATOR ETHEREDGE:

Yes, Mr. President, I would like to ask leave to have
that amendment Tabled. h
?RESIDI&G OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Etheredge...withdraws Floor Apendment No. 2. Is
there further amendments?

ACTING SECRETARY: {MR. FERNANDES)

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) .

3rd reading. House Bill 1244, Senator Degnan. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary.

ACTING SECRETARY: (8R. FERNANDES)

House Bill 1244,

(Secretaiy reads title of bill)
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan.

ACTING SECRETARY: {MR. FERNANDES)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Revenue offers
two amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan.
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.SENATOR DEGNAN:

Committee Amendment No. l...thank you; #ir.  Presi-
dent...allows those two communities who have already given
the taf;..the tax break to people with historic buildings to
continue giving that tax break, notwithstanding the appealer
in this bill. I move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFiCEB: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? If not, Senator Dégndn moves
‘the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1244. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Afes have
it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES)

Améhdment No. 2 by the Committee on Revenue.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SgN;iQR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degmnan.

SENATOR DEGNAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment No. 2 firms up the
language and it nov requires substantial rehabilitacion on a
buildiﬁg prior to the director awarding historic building
defermént. I move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? If not, Senator Degnan moves
the adoption of Amendment ¥o. 2 to House Bill 1244. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayés have

Cite Aﬁénduént No. 2 is adopted. Any further amendments?

ACTING SECRETARY: (#R. FERNAXDES)

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor2
ACTING SECRETARY: {MR. FERNANDES)

Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator Degnan.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan.

SENATOR DEGENAN:
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I would like to withdraw this amendment now.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

sénator Degnan withdraws Amendment No. 3. Are there fur-
ther ameadments?
ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FBRNANﬁES)

No further amendments.
PRESIDING GFFICER: . (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd readinge. House Bill 1423, Senator Egan. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretarye.

ACTING SECRETARY: (¥R. FERNANDES)

House Bill 1423. R

(Secretary reads title ofvbill)
2nd reading of the bill. VNo committee amendmentsa
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
ACTING SECRETARY: (MB. FERNANDES)

Amendment Bo. 1 offered by Senator'Egan.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan. ‘

SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, thank you, Mr. Presidear and members of the Senate.
Amendment No. 1 is offered in...in behalf of the Legislative
Reference Bureau, in addition to which it...it...it's the
Mandates Act exemp=ion inclusion in the bill, but apparently
the bill originally as it was drafted was improperly drafzed.
This . amendment will correct those improper drafting and add
the Mandates Act exemptionmb I move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator...is there any discussion? Senator Egam moves
the adoption of Amendment ¥o. 1 to House Bill 1423. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have
it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
ACTING SECBRETARY: (MR. FEB&AHDES)

No further amendnpents.
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PRESIDING OfFICEB: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. House Bill 1607, Senator Netsch. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary.

ACTING SECRETARY: .(HR. FERNANDES):

House Bill ‘1607. '

{Secretary reads titlé of bill)
3cd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senate...any anendments?

ACTING SECRETARY:. (MR. FERNANDES)

The Committee on Revepue offers one amendmeht;
PRESIDING OFFiCER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, hr..~nr., President. The first thing that I
would like to do is to Table Committee Amendment No. 1 and I
will. explain why. In the process of that amendment,
the...everything that‘was in the origimal fill was struck anpd
that is bo:t what the amendment should have done. Aad so we
are going to kind of start all over again. I have cleared
this with Senat9r~mcnillan, he is avare of what is happening.
I will then explain the rest of it when Hefgei to Amendment
¥o. 2, but i%*...the £first order of business is to move to
Table Committee Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1607..
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS) 4

You've ‘hea:d_the motion. “Senator Netsch moves to Table
Committee Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1607. Those in favor
indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it.

“Committee Anmendment No. 1 is Tabled. Senaior Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:'

Thank you, Mr. President. ©Now, that means that the orig-—
inal conten: of House Bill 1607 is back in being and we'll

.
!
A get to that, of course, on 3rd reading. But it does...it’s

one of the bills that deals with revising the scheduliag of

N
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when tﬁe assessment process takes place to try to speed it
up, and 1 think there was no objection a* all to that. Now,
Amendment No.. 2...oh; I'a sorry, it s*ill will be No. 2,
that's right, because the first one was a committee amend-
ment. Am I correct, Mr. President?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You're correct.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Yeah. Amendment No. 2 the; has two parts to it. The
first is, it picks up the text of House Bill 1254, which also
got amended out of existence at..;at one point in the commit-

tee. A fairly noncontroversial amendment which deals with

the language having to do with property tax exemptions for

charitable and other types group...ty?e groupSa It doesn't

change it in any way, but it does revise it in a clarifying

wvay, and it was something that apparently was felt necessary
so that there would be no guestion about the need to reapply
every year for the exemption. The language says specifically
that...property Hiich is exempt from the property tax imposed
pursuant to this Act, iﬁ'effect, has to reapply every year.
That 1s the first.part of the amendment. The second part of
the amendment is:the amendment that was, ia fact, adopted in
connittee at the request of Senator Bruce, and I think he
would probably like to explain it, if I may defer to him.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you, Mt. Presiden*t and members of the Senate. This
deals with the inﬁested capital tax which this General Assem-—
bly passed in 1979 uhiﬁh ¥as in the corporate personal prop-
erty tax bill which we enacted, and what *this amendment will
do, and I believe that most utility coampanies have now signed
on board, is to insure that ué do not have apy problem with

the Caterpillar decision as it relates %o utili*ies. When we
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passed the investment capital tax for utility coméanies, it
was with the clear understanding that they would ‘not file
aS...what is known as combined return. All...all this says
is that we leave the sitgation exactly as it hds always been.
It does affect them, the Caterpillar decision does not affect
them, other thanm the fact that they aight be able to «combine
their returns if they dom't wish to do that and this clari-
fies that and insures tﬁe State of Illinois will not lose a
significant amount of the revenue they presently collect from
the utility companies.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there aay discussion? If not, Senator Ne;sch moves
the adoptiog of Amendment No. 2 to House Bill 1607-v Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have
it...Anendment No. 2 is adopted. For what purpose does Sena—
tor Grotberg arise? Are there further amendments?

ACTI&G SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES)

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. House bill 1733, Senator Bruce. House Bill
1902, Senator Rhoads. Read the bill, Mr... Senator Rhoads,
for what purpose do you:arise?

SENATOR RHOADS:

Very reluctantly, Mr. President. Senator Heaﬁer and I
have decided that it wou;d be prudent zo Table :his bill. So
I move to Table House Bill 1902.

PRESIDIBG OFFICER: (SEN;TOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rhoads moves to Table House Bill 1902. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes bave
it. House Bill 19¢2 is Tabled. Semnator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, #r. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the

Senate, I have just been ad;ised by the Speaker that zthe

Governor's Office has requested that the aeeting that was to
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be held at noon with respect to the appropriations and...and
the amendments offered to the appropriations bill .will have
to be delayed until two o*clock. So I lﬁbuld request that
those who are sponsors of appropriation bills just hang on a
little loﬁger until we can see if we can get the differences
between v£he two Houses and the Bureau of the Budget worked
out this afternoon. . So.if we can just move right on +o the
next suﬁstantive bills, we'll get back to the appropriations
as soon as we have some agreenment.

PRESIDING QFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Well, then, we will move to page 12, the wmiddie of the
bage, ﬁouse Bill 2361, Senatér D’Arco; Read the bill, Hr.
Secretarye.
ACTING SECRETARY: (HB.'FBBNANDES)

_House Bill 2361.
(éecretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. Né commpittee amendments.
PBESIDING.OPFICER: (SENATOB SAVICKAS)

Any amendmen:s from the Floor?
ACTING SECRETARY: {(MB. FERNANDES)

¥o amendments from the Floor.
PRESIDING OPFICER: (SBNAfOR_SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. ‘House Bill 2381, Senator Bloom.: Senator

Bloom. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
ACTING SECRETARY: {MR. FERNANDES)
Housg:Bill 2381%.
{Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill,., No committee amendments.
: PBESIDING'OFFICER: (SENATOﬁ SAVICKAS)

Any amendmenzs from the Floor?

ACTING SECRETARY: (4R. FERYANDES)
Anendment No. 1 offered by Senator Bloga.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Sena*or Bloom.

I
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SENATOR BLOOM:

Thank you, Mr. President. This is essentiallyr a
multiplier divided and it changes the hethod used in deter;
mining local taxing units tax rate. It would provide that
the tax rate, subject to 1limitation, would  equal the
" district's levy divided by its assessed valuation instead of
its equalized assessed valuation. In short, the tax Trate
would be determined prior to the Sta*e equalization facﬁo:
which is still calculated for the purposes of State aid.
Basically, it says that locai officials should be totally
responsible, totally respomsible, for pFoperty assessments
and the property tax crevenue generated therefirom. In
essencé,lwhat it will do is get the monkey off of our backs
ét the State level and force your local taxing officials to
get some egualization within a county. The...the problen
with all of our bills that address State wmultipliers is thaz
they don?t address the fundamental problem,‘which is unegual
assessment practices within a county. Try and answer gues—
tions that you may have, otherwise, I'd urge the adoptiom of
the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? Senator Rock.
SENATOR BROCK: '

Thank you, Mr. President, a question of the spomsor, if
he'll yield.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he'll yield.

SENATOR BOCK:

Amendment No. 1 looks suspiciously like Senaté Bill 1664.
I wonder if you could give us the history of that bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bloon.

SENATOR BLOOM:

Well, I don'< know about whether it's...suspiciously like
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1664, it is 1664;‘ 1664 was not called in Senate Revenue
ﬁecause of the léngth of the call ang the unavailability of
witnesses at the time. And I believe this Body should vote
upon it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR SAVICEKAS)

Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

¥ell, I rise in opposition to Amendment No. 1 and would
point out that this is the much heralded gubermatorial plan
to abolish effectively the State multiplier. And I think
it?'s almost untéva:d that that bill having been introduced
was not subjedt to a hearing. Unavailability of witnesses
seems to me to be a little lane, you bave a whole secénd
floor <full of witbesses that I'm sure would have liked to
talk to this point. This will have a dramatically negative
impact, particularly in the County of Cook. 2and I think
while it's a subject worthy of some study, I think to try to
endorse this amendment at this time with little or mo testi-
mony, little or no evidence to...to support it simply is
something we should not engage in, and I urge opposition to
Amendment ¥o. 1.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Joyce.

SENATOR SEREMIAH JOYCE:

Thank you, #r. President and members of the Semnate. I,
too, rise in vopposition to Amendment No. 1. Senator Rock,
Senate President Rock, has spoken in general terms about the
impact of this amendmen:. Specifically, this amendment if
adopted would cost the Chicago Board of Education a decrease
of about forty-three percent. I think that the motivation of
this amendment is ill—founded at this time, I think it is
primarily political, I +think it is addressed at the
grassroots activity in DuPagé County, I thimk it is addressed

at the...it...it is an attempt to alleviate the impact of the
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multiplier which is going to be reduced for Cook County which
is goihg to be higher than the tentative multiplier. I think
it iS Qee-8es.a to£ally political response to a problea that
we have tried to deal with in this Session of the General
Assenbly, gnd I have an amendment that is...has been prepared
by the Assessor of Cook County's Office that tries to deal
“ with this in a sensible way. I think if you are sincere in
your desire to address this problem that you will havé an
opportunity when I offer this amendmen%, and I ask that this
amendment, Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2381, be defeated.
PRESIDING OFPICEB; {SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Egan. .
SENATOR EGAN:
Yes, Mr. President and members of the Senate. Rather
. than get into a leagthy dissertation'on this, Senator Bloou,
"is it possible for yoa to explain cryptically the alternative
to the equalizer? It...it?s got to be a brilliant idea, I'd
just like té hear how it works.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Bloos.
SENATOR BLOONM:
..eguestion. I want you to «repeat the guestion. The
alternative to the egualizer, you meaf...
SENATOR EGAN:
Yes, you’re elimina*ing the...
SENATOR BLOOM:
eestQrn tO...turn to page 4...
- SENATOR EGAN:
' «e-the multiplier, the equalizer, and my gquestion...
SENATOR BLOOHN:
.eesyou call,. is it...I just want to make sure we're all
talking apples and appleS...
SENATOR EGAN: ‘

eseYeaheoowell, you're...
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SENATOR BLOOM:

es+50 what we call multiplier, is that...
SENATOR EGAN:

«ssthe equ#lizer. It's...

SENATOR BLOOHM:
«esthe multiplier.
SENATOR EGAN:

You...you multiply the tax to egualize it, or
JOUeeoYOUsuw
SENATOR BLCOM:

Well, the multiplisr, the State nultiplier is imposed or
comes into . play where you rive ome counmty, you'll have a
multicounty taxing unit or @ multiarea district, you have one
county underassessing anc another county doing it on the
square. Or are you... .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.

SENATOR BLOOHA:

eesdiscussing equalized assessed valuation?
PBESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

I understand that, Senator Bloom, quite well. But what I
dontt underst#nd is the aitetnative formula that you are ask-
ing us to adopt in this ;hendment,_zhat I don't understand.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bloonm.

SENATOR BLOOHM:

Okay, that's legit. Okaye Your tax bill would equal
your assessed value, tiass the wmultiplier, times the tax
rate, which would be <vcur local tax tate divided by the
multiplier. That's...that's it in a nautshell.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR.SAVICKAS)

Senator Egab.
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SENATOR EGAN:

I'm sorry, Senator Bloom, %that's what we do now. But
your amehdment would alter that, you sould eliminaze the
nultiplier. and m& question is, with what would you replace
it? '

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bloom.

SE&ATOB BLOCHM:

What we do now, is the assessed val times the multiplier,
times the tax fate. Right? What I have described is chang-
ing that so youtd have the 1local rate divided by the
maltiplier.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICEKAS)

Senator Netsche.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, nf. President. I rise in strong opposition ﬁo
+his amendment, which indeed is Senate Bill 1664 and let me
just maké a couple of points. One is thatf while I do not
have the affect on every pirt of the Siate, the affect on
Cook County has been computed and that aloﬁe is disastrous.

It is estimated  that +*here would be...tha*t the bill would
result in a fofty-seven peicentvdrop in assessed valuatiop in
Cook Cohnty and that, in turn, would translate into a loss of
about a -hundred aﬁd tventy—-two million doliars per year to
the Chicago school district alome. I do n;t think this is an
apprdpriate time ;o begin to play that kind of game with the
assessed valuation base, generally and particularly, vhere it
is going to havé that affect on a school district which is
teeterihg on the brink of disaster to begin with. Secondly,
I vould'point out that even so reform...a tax reform oriented
a group as the Taxpayer's Federation has raised serious ques-—
tions in one of their bulletins about this approach. They
say the principle is a nice ideq, but they have severe doubts

concerning its overall impact on reforning the property tax
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system. They point out a nﬁmber of objectioms, including the
fact that it requires édditional work of county clg:ks, that
and the taxpayers end up :eﬁeiving :elief'only when the local
assessing officials fail to do their jobs; and they make this
point also, the ttuevpurpbse of this proposal appears to be
fo get taxpayers and local officials to stop blaming gover—
nors and their respective departments of revenue for higher
property assessments and the resulting higher tax bills. 1
think that is precisely the purpose of 1664. It is not going
to achieve aﬁy real help or reform in the system. I%t is
intended to get the Governor off *the hook. Fimally, I would
point out that the bill was in committee, it was set, there
was no denial of aﬁ opportunity for the spomsors to present
the bill and the choice was theirs that it was not desirable
to proceed w%ith the bill. I do not think this is the appro—
priate time to attempt to revive and resuscitate this
monster.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Philip.
SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President amd Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I éertainly arise to support this amendment. As you
know, this has been a recommendation by the Department of
Revenue, the Governor's Office. And as you know, since vwe
have, on the tate level, puat the multiplier on and the
taxing bodies hadn't used good-common sense in Jjudgment and
it abated, they have had a great increase in monies. And of
course when the taxpayers raise up im revolt, those taxiag
bodies blame it om shﬁt, +he General Assembly anrd the Gover—
nor, it's the multiplier. We kpow it's not the pultiplier,
they just don't abate. I certainly thiank that this is a good
approacﬁ- In my area we had anywhere from a ten to a fifteea
to a seventeen percent iécrease in real estate taxes, and

quite frankly, we're fed up with it. There is a large group
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of people in DuPage County that are going to be circulating
petitions to reduce those taxes. That movement has started,
it bas flourished, there are a lot of local off}cials, how
should I say, a litile worried about that. I think that this
amendﬁent. perhaps, would cool down that movement and perhaps
solve that problem. I hope everybody that was in the subur—
ban area would support this amendmeat. »
PRESIDING CFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE: .

Thank you, #r. President gnd members of the Senate. I
rise in opposition to this amendﬁént. I guess Qe ihave to
always keep remembering why multiplier is ia effect, and that
is because the assessment procedure_has been done improperlye.
That's what it's all about. And if you do it impropetly,
you're going to get a hultiplier; if you don't you.get a 1.0
and you're all right. And what this bill says, if you don't
do your assessments properly and get a multiplief, ve're
going to negate the affect of the multiplier. ® Well, what
does that do to the counties that have assessed properly? It
means that we collect more at the local level and get less at
the State level from the School Aid Formula and other formula
driven amounts of money. A4nd so what you are rewarding by
this bill is those ‘who...those counties and assessors who

~have done the poores:t job of assessing real estate within
their counties. Now if you want to get to the questions of
how much money and what this is going to do, I Athink the
taxpayer is going to be surprised. 1In dounstate,rand Senator
Rock has already covered the...the Cook County, downstate
schools,. itt's going to cost downstate altogether about three
hundred and twenty—four million dollars, I'm told, Semator
Bloom, if the multiplier is not put on, the effect of the
multiplier. That will cost ﬁhe schools about *two hundred and

three million, <the county government thirty—three million,



Page 62 — JUNE 23, 1982

the cities thirty-eight million, townships twenty—three mil—
lion and . other special districts, twenty-six million. Now
that's not some boon that they Jjust happen to gét,
that...that®s their fair share of the assessed valuation in
their districts, that's all. That's what the multiplier
does. And...and what you're saying is we ought to...if you
have a multiplier, we'll multiply and then divide it to where
the net result is no increase at all. And for <those of us
wvho assess fairly, I think it's...it's an iaproper way of
handling assessment procedures. We...we have wrestled with
assessments tihe and time and time again and the difficulty
always comes back to the way inm which we assess property.
And untii we're willing to address that problen, éo train the
assessors to improve the process, these kindvof tack—én
amendments which are good in...in campaign years are not
going .tc solve the problems of making sure that Illinois
properly...property is assessed at its true market value,
thirty-three and a third of that market value. And this
amendment just should be defeated, it...it...it trieé to tack
onto a bad system a worse amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senatb: Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:'

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senéte. I apologizef for rising a second time, but I was,
frankly, a little surprised to hear Senator Philip rise in
righteous indigmation in defense of what's indefensible, as
Amendment No. 1 is indefensible. gnd I just wanted to share
with. him, if he's available, and with Senator Berhing that
the school...the business manager of the OQak Park Biver
Forest High School corresponded with some school districts in
Cook, Lake and DuPage and repor%ed back from their respective
business wmanagers a totalef seventy-four school districts

responded, eight of which were in Lake County, eighteen in
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DuPage and forty-eight in Cook. And‘the total tax loss, 1f
Apendment No. 1 is successful and approved, to those
seventy—four districts was a hundred and +thirty aillion
dollars. And it vas...it's bDeen extrapolated that every
school district in Cook, Lake and DuPage will 1lose din its
educational fund and its operations and building and mainte-
nance fund, roughly twenzy percent of their current :evenué.
Tﬁat I don'z think is...is desirable at all and I again urge
opposition to Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discﬁssioné Senator Berninge. v
SENATOEF BERNING: - S

Thank you, Hr. Presideat. I can't pass up the oppoﬁ—
tunity =o again say to all ofAyou, ny fellow members of the
Senate, *that we are again back in that thicke* where there
are no answers. You and I or no one else can ever léok at
pieces of property and come up with the same assessed valua-—
tion, that's part of our problem. So that the solutioa i
have been urging these many years for us to seriously cob-—
sider is the flat grant. All of our time, all of the money
and effort of...the school boards, the assessors, the State
Board of Equalization axd everybody else would be Save&,
well, that's my parting shot. HMeanwhile, since we're stuck
vith this, any kind of an improvement is to be supported, in
my opinion, and I humbly suggest to those of you who are
adjacent to Cook County that i%* is impossible, it's impos—
sible to defend an assessed valuation of a home on one side
of an imaginary line exactly one hundred percent higher than
a house on another side of that imagipary 1line, and that's
exac:ly what <the situation is between my coun+try and Cook
County. No one can defend that, but ve aren't going to solve
it with this kind of an approach, or the original bill, o
what we hLave now.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Schaffer.
SENATOR SCHAFFER:

Well, -.I'd 1like to thank Senator Bl§om for giving us a
chance to vote on this. 1In my county, in many of the coun-
ties in the étate, I believe, there's a conscious effort to
underassess aﬁd let us take the heat. I 'guess my county,
Senator Netsch, goes a step further, they have a handout
listing the legislators...should call on the State multiplier
after, I suspect, instructing the assessors to assess at some

. level below thirty-three and a third. Well, how dumb do they"
think we aré? I would-sugges€ to you tﬁat the cost figures
that have been tossed out, that will cost our school dis-
tricts x amount 6f dollars and this amountv of dollars are
based on the assumption that those school districts are so
dumb they won't go to court and sue the assessors to do their
job properly and assess at the legal figure in the law. I
can assure that my school'disﬁricts are not dumb, that, in
fact, they are Qilling_to go along and let us take the heat
'cause it doesn't inconvenience them. But the minpte it
inconveniences them, they will be in court...awful, awful
quick and awful, awful hard, and those assessors and those
supervisor of assessments are going to have to go out and do
the Jjob thét,fthe taxpayers pay them to do. Iet's put this
assessing process backvwhere it belongs, back at the local
level. If they assess too high, the taxpayers can force them
to reduce it, and if they don't do their job, the taxing-

.bodies have the authérity .and the wherewithal to get

that...them to assess at the legal limiﬁ.

_PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Phiiip. ”

SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the

Senate. I .apologize for speaking twice, but I guess I had to

answer my good friend, Senator Rock. And I happen to be in
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Unit School Distric:t 205 in DuPage County. In the last two
years they've closed four schools, our school population is
dowﬁ.. This year, and I believe they're at the maximum Tate,
I think that every school district in DuPage County is at the
paximum rate, théy took in this year more than last year, a
million seven hundred and £ifty thousand dollars more. Now
they could have abated that, they could have done it, they
-did not do it. t cost every taxpayer in my district more
money becaﬁse of -that fact. A lot of our taximg bodies did
_this similar thing, and when the taxpayers rise up or
somebody calls the office and moans and groans, you know what
vthey say, the automatic aaswer ié, the Staze dia it, the Gen-
eral Assembly did i%, your Senator did it, your House member
did it. Aﬁd Ifm kind of sick and tired of taking the blamev

because we aren't to blanme.

End of Reel
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Reel No. 3

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR "SAVICKAS)

Is there further discﬁssion? Senator Thomas.
SENATOR THOMNAS:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senaté. I...I really have to concur with Senator Philip.
Last year, the good people of Moline went along with their
school distriqt up there and approved a referendum and some
of the people simply didn't know what they were getiing inzo.
And now that the tax bills have come out, my mail in Spring-—
field has really picked up and' people hnave circled the
multiplier, they bhave circled the increases on their‘property
taxes. And curiously though, we have six thousand taxing
bodies in the State of Illinois, as Senator Philip and...aad
many other members have explained, the heat eands up falling
on the General Assembly. And the reason for that is that
We...¥W& sSee the multiplier coming out of Springfield, when,
in fact, we have a tendency to want to say, well, go back to
your ¢ity council, go back to your county...county board, go
back to your assessors locally, but they Jjust simnply doa%t
seen '{o understand that. And so, as Sena;or‘Philip has
explained, we have taken a lot of heat down here. :Many of us
came down here and im oaur elections vtold people that e
would;..oppose any broperty tax increase without referenduams,

ve haée done that pretty successfully in the Senate and I

presume over in the House as well, but all that -goes for
naught when <the tax bills coﬁe out, we are s5till the
boogie~men, and that’s why I would be all in favor of Senator
Bloom's idea.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Nimrod. '

SENATOR NIMEROD:
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Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I want to issue a fair warning that the State of
Illinois is slowly getiing into a massive tax revolt. .If We
don?t take some step that's going to remedy it within this
Session, then I think Ehe people -will take that position and
you #will ‘fiﬁd throughout this State that we will do worse
than what's happened in...both in -Boston, Hassachusetts as
weli as Califo:nia. Seems *o wmwe that at this point, an
example for you is at...in the City of Park Ridge, a 1local
citizen decided to gét out and collect some signatures aﬁd
was very upset and went to the local governments and asked

~them to hold hea:inés, in fact, over three weskends he §nd
two others picked up almost nine thousand signatures of resi-
dents within that community. Fach of the 1local governments
held hearings, both the «city, the schools, the parks, the
discussion; went just like it's going on this Floor and the
net result that nothing was done. You still have nine or ten
thouéand people there " who are very distutbed‘ana concerned
about what's happening, and I heard the whole cry as I went
around with petizions on @y Senate Bill here, 1521, and
picked up some forty-six thousand signatures in my district
alone. all ‘I can tell you is that ve need to do something.
We have :turned down evefy piece of 1legislation that's come
here that addresses this problem.. This is the one answer now
and if you don't do it now, then I think you're going to be
back here this fallnaﬁd‘yqu're going to have to take some
action that's being proposed on freezing the taxes or on
limiting the amount of gfovth. It's our cresponsibility :o
take some‘action and offér those éenior citizens a chance to
live in their homes. It's our respounsibility to see that
young people have an idea that they can buy a home and live
in a home without worrying about having to...not kﬁouing what

their taxes are going to be and...and have to consider pass—

ing up the opportunity of this so-called Americasm dream. I
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think if we don't address this problem pow, it's goirg Tto b«
a far w@more drastic problem tha%t's not going to be in the
hands of the Legislature. It seems to me that this is the
responsible thing to do, and since we have provided no other
means for doimg it, that we ought to accept this method s
go on to the...aqqept this proposal. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any further discussion? If not, Senator Blooa
may close.

SENATOR BLOOH:'

§ell, thank you, Mr. President. I think that this pro—
posal merits the support of everyone in this Chamber. Sena-
tor Netsch read youi selected portions of the Taxpayer’s
Federation news letter, she did not read you that portion
that said, the use of tospship multipliers is not a bad side
effect to this proposal. Bore counties should adop: *the
system, if they did so the impact of the Szate multiplier on
assessments and tax bills would be neutral as the Governor
proposes. The point is, what's wromg, Senator Joyce, with
addressing your grass roots problem? I thought that's what
our system of representative government is all about. This
basically strips away the veil and the...the enigma éurroundf
ing the property tax cycle and says, all right, folks, do it
on the syuare. And if you don't do it on the équare, theﬁ
you get taken to coanrt and forced td do i+ on the squaréi
it's...it's simple. I see no reason why everyome in this
Chamber can't support it because the...the numbers throuxn
around are guesstimates, that's all they are, guesstimates.
And their gueéstimates ptesumed.on the premise that the prop-
ertyutax cycle will continue not to be operated on the
square. And I submit to you, Ladies and Gentlemen, that that
has to stop, and the first step toward's getting it to stop
is to vote Aye. 1I'd ask fo:-a favorable roll call. Thank

you.
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‘éRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
. Senator Bloom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to
House Bill 2381 and has requested a roll call. Those in
favor will vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The vbting is
open. Have all voted who wish? Have all .voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. O©On that question,
the Ayes are 24, the Nays are 28, none Voting Present.
Amendment No. 1 having failed to receive a majority vote is

. declared lost. Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendmeﬁts.

PRESIDING OFFICER: 7 (SENATOR SAVICEAS)

3rd reading. Oon page 13, din the middle of the page,
House Bill 2521, Senator Simms. 2541, Senator Schaffer. Oon
the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading, on page 6, we'll begin
wvhere we left off at House Bill 2406, Senator Jerome Joyced
Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:
House Bill 2406.
{Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the billa
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

Thank you, Mr. President. 2406 amends the Architect
Liceasing Law. This 1law was put ;ntb effect fifcy
years...over £fifty years ago and Bha£ it d4id was...or the.
problem right now is that it...requires a home #uilder to.
have an architect?s seal on his house plans when the house is
over +two thousand square feet oOr costs over ten thousand
dollars. When this section was enacted, such houses sere
considered large and moderately expensive and today these
requirements are completely 6ut of da‘te. The problem cane

apout in the fall of 1981. #ost building inspectors or
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buildefs uere‘hot even aware of these restrictions. The 1law
¥as brought to the attention...was brought %o the attention
of a building;inspector in a northern Illinois towa, and the
building inspector's group came to the home bujlders and
asked that the law be changed so that building permits could
be issued .without this added cost. And what it does, it
deletes *he reference to two thousand square feet and 1limits
the reference to ten thousand dollars...to remodeling. iI'd
be happy to Ansier any guestions.

PRESIDING OFFICER: . {SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there discussion? Is there discussion? Senator
D'Arco.

SENATOR D'ARCO:

Just for legislative intent purposes. Does this apply to
industrial or commercial buildings as well as residential
buildings?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Joyce, Jeroame Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

No, it does not. It's a single home on a single lot.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEEATOR_BRUCE)

' Senator D'Arco.
SENATOR D'ARCO:

DoeS...does it...it apply to any structures on a farm?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Jerome Joyce.

SENATOR JEROME JOICE:

No, it does not.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
~Further discussion? Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Question of the spomsor.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATGBABRUCE)

Indicates he will yield. Senator Berning.
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SENATCRE BERNING:

Senator, 1I've héd a tremendous outpouring of correspond-—
ence from architects and the Illinois State Council of Archi-
tects opposing House Bill 2406. And their primary objection,
as I gathered, 1is a concern over the potential for unsafe
buildings. BHow, is it the intention or is it the provision
of the ﬁiil tha+ there shall be no inspection by amn architect
or no predrawing approval or drawing approval by architects
for private homes, or just what are the provisions of the
bill that this outpouring of objection has stimulated?
PRESIDING OFFICER: . (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senarar Jerome Joyce.

SENATOB.;iROME JOYICE:

A1l _ight. No, that's not the intention. The intention
is that...that right now, if 7you have over two thousand
square feet or your home cost ten thousand dollars. In many
instances...a home buildef ¥ill come into a subdivisioa and
- build two or three types of homes and they will be tweaty or
thirty of them in there. ®What this does is say that, you
know, he doesn*t need an architect's seal on all of those
homeS...and it amounts to...to0 somewhere between a hundred
and fifry dollars and five hundred dollars in savings to the
homeowner.

PRESXDI&G OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Se;étor Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

Well <o I understand you to say then tﬁat a small honme
does ot need the architect's approval and seal but a larger
home ¢oes?

PRESICING OFPICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Sepaior Jeroae Joyce.

SENATOE JERCNE JOYCE:

Yes, that's correct.
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Senator Berning.
SENATCR BERNING:

well, there may be a_ logical reason for this, Mr. ~Presi-
dent and members o§ tﬁe Senate, but I submit to you that a
home is a. home is a home:to the individual who happens tO own
it and occupy it. It seéms totally inconsistent to me to say
to the person. who can't afford a five thousand square foot or
fifty thousanﬁ squﬁre foot home that requirements must be
adhered to, but to the persoa who has a small home whether he
builds it himself or noﬁ is not going to be protected by the
interests of ‘us and the State of Illinois. That's the way I
interpret this bill.

'PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEN;TOR BRUCE)

Senator Jerome Joyce.

SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

Yes...this, for wmany . years, no one'even knew it was oa
the books. It was on there and it was discovered by a build-
ing inspector that it was on the books and they asked that it
be removed. vie've been éoing it wizhoutr architects? seals
and now I believe they'ré.,.most the, well the largest archi-
tectural association in the State of Illinois worked this
arrangement out with the;..the home builders; and all they're
trying to do is clarify i+ for the building inspectors and
‘what have you around the State of Illinois. Most cases they
didn*'t even know .that iﬁ existed. And now they'’re just
trying to take an old law, fifty year old law, off the books
that was not being enforced im the first place.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Purther discussion? Senator Nedza.
SENATOR WEDZA:

Thank you, Mr. President. Question of the sponsor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield.‘ Senator Nedza.

SENATOER NEDZA:
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Senatdr Joyce, for clarification, do I understand that
the :bill " as it now stands before us doeé not exeumpt all
single faﬁilyvhousings on a single lot?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
§enat6r Jerome Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

No, I believe it would exempt them om a single lot.
PRESIDING CFFICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Nedza.

SENATCR NEDZA:

‘It presently exempts then?
PRESIDIHG OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
. Senator Jerome Joyce. .

SENATOR NEDZA:

But it alsOe..

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BROCE)

.esSenator Joyce.

SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

The bill does, that's what I'am trying to do.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Nedza.

SENATOR NEDZA:

Exempting all of the single family homes up to a limita-
tion of ten thousand dollars and/or two thousand square feet?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Jerome Jojyce.

SENATOR JEROME JCYCE:

No, that's what is in the law right now. The lav right

now éays that if...if a home is over two thousand square feet
or costs more than ten thousand dollars, it has to have an
"architect's seal. I'n changing that to remodeling
expense...if the remodeling expense is over ten thousand
dollars, *hey nhave to ha&e an arcbitect's.seal, and welre

deleting the part about the two thousand square feet.



-

Page 74 ~ JUNE 23, 1982

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Farther discussion? Senator .Davidsona
SENATOR DAVIDSON: '

Question of the sponsor.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield. Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Senator Jofce, your bill, ifv it passes, no way would
preémpt_ or remove the zoning and subdivision o:dinance cofi—
trol by local government which is ﬁote stringent than <the
preseni State law is in most instanées now, is it not?
PRESIDING QFFI&EB: {SENATOR BRbCB;

Senator Jerome Joyce.

YSENATOR JEROME JOYCE:
That's correct.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRU&E)

Further discussion? Senator Schuneman.
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Thank you, HNr. President.’ Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate, I rise in support of this bill. The bill affects the
building of single family private homes in Illinqis, and if
there's any dindustry in Illinois that needs a little help
from the Legislature right now, it'svthat particular indus-
try. The bill does nothing by way of removing :any safety
factor, as far as I'm concerned. I heard *his bill in
compittee, I thimnk it's a good billland we should support the
bill on final reading. ‘

PRESIDING OFFIFER: {SENATOR BR&CBY

Fu;ther discussion? Senator Jerome Joyce may close.
SENATOR JEROME JOYICE:

Thank you, Mr. President. What...we're just, as Senator
Schuneman said, we're trying to promote the home building in
. the State of 1Illinois. Tﬁis is a savings of a hundred and

fifty to five hundred dollars on...on every home and I would
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appreciate a roll call...favorable roll call.‘
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
» The guestion 1is, shall House Bill-2406 pass. Those in
favor vote Aye. Those oppoéed vote Nay. The voting is open..
Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the
record. On that gunestion, the Ayes are 57, the Nays are
none, 1 Voting Present. House Bill 2406 having received the
required constitutiomal majority is declared passed. House
Bill 2408, Senato; Philip. Read the bill, #r. %ecretary,
please.
SECRETARY:

House bill 2408.

(Secretary reads titlevof bill)

3crd reading of the bill. '
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philip.
SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Hr.thesident. I*'d like io ask leave to con-
sider House Bill 2408 aad 2409 togéthe: as they are companion
bills.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there leave? Leave is granted.'
SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. House Bill 2408 and 2409 as amended amend the Wild-
life Game and Fish Code and create a new offense called natu—
ral resource theft, which, in effect, would be a Class 3
felony. Also extends the time for pfosecution from one year
to two years, allows the Departmené of Conservation o revoke
commercial licenses up to five years. fhis is a tough bill
on commercial poachers, people who kill game and net fish for
a profit. It would also...and I'd give you some kind of an
example what this was invol;ed, fur Dbearing animals over

twenty—five dollars, over a hunmdred and fifty pounds of fisa
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caught in Illinois and parts of various animals that are
valued over <+hree hundred dollars. This has been a compro-—
mise worked out with the Departament of Conservation, gmost
sport clubs, and that means deer hunting clubs and fishihg
organizations in the State of Illinois that do it for sport;
not—for-profit, are in favor of this 1§gislation. And 1I'd
ask your favorable consideratioh.
PRESIDING OFFICER:z (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Nedza.
SENATCR NEDZA:

Question of “he sponsor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield.A Senator Nedza.
SENATOR NEDZA:

Senator, in I believe it was 2408, is that still...the
penalty still in there, a Class 3 felony?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

Yes, it is.

PRESIDING OFFICER:. (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Nedza.

SENATOR NEDZA:

That'!s sort of a heavy iméosition on somebody who likes
to catch fish.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philipe.

SENATOR PHILIP:

It*s just in regards to commercial fishermen, comnercial
poachers, not the guy that's just got a simple license like
you and I have, perhaps. But we're %talking abou® people who
take over a hundred and fifty pounds of fish illegally.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR.BRUCB)

Sepnator Nedza.
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SENATOR NEDZA:

If I...my memory servgé me correct, in committee when we
. were héaring‘the bill, the Department of Conservation lhéd
taken this from a Class C wpisdemeanor or a Class B mis—
demeanor, increased it %0 a Class A wmisdemeanor and still
feel the necessity of makiﬁg this a Class 3 feloay.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

That is correct, Senator VNedza. And, you kndv,
these...these...this game and these fish have to be taken
illegally. And of course, *there are people ihat makeAbig
dollérs and do it continually all year around, and the
department and a lot of people who are sport enthusiasts in
regards to hunting and fishing feel that we ought to make the
penalfy severe. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Seﬁator Jeroae Joyce.
SENATGR JEROWE JOICE:

Yes, Mr. President. We have amended these bills in
committee and omn the Floor and I would suppor:t them. It ig
three hundred dollars worth now rather than a .hundred and_
fifty, we increased that. There have been several modifi-
cations in these bills and I...I would support theam.
PRESIDING OFfICER: (SENATOR BROCE)

Senpator Dawson.

SENATOR DAWSON:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,i»I
ask fﬁ: support of this'legislation also, because with the
commercial fisherman, it's just like a black market with any—
thing else, the wmoney that's being made on the illegal
catches that they're making and the efforts that they bave

take %0 go inzo the black market business of the fish indus-

try. And I ask for favorable support of this.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Gitz.

SENATOR GITZ:

Just to clarify for the record, Mr. President. I think
it should be noted that the natural resource theft has been
eliminated from the bill. The penalties are still there, but
that has been doane by amending the portions of the:Statutes
that relate to commercial poaching. And so, it .uould be
somewhat inaccurate to relate that the bill still has a new
class of...0f felony within it fér-natural resouzces thef:.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Further discussion? Senator Philip
may close. o
SENATOR PHILIP:

Well; thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of
the Senate. If you're a fisherman and a hunter like I am and
you appreciate the outdoors and recreation, you'll certainly
want to support this piece of legislation because it conmes
down extremely hard on poachers, people who violate the law,
who take more fish out of Lake Michigan, who kill more deer
out of season, and we should be tough on them. I ask for your
favorable consideration.

PRESIDING OFFICER; {SENATOR BRUCE)

The gquestiom is, shall House Bill 2408 pass. Tﬁose in
favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open.
Have all Qoted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Have all
voted who wish? Take the record. On that guestion, the Ayes
are 52, the VNays are 4, 1 Voting Present. House Bill 2408
having received the required comstitutional wmajority is
declared passed. Is there discussion on 2809? Bead the
bill, Mr. Secretary, please.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 2409.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
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3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BIRUCE) '

For what purpose does Senator McMillan arise?
SENATOR McHILLAN:

Heli, it*'s a point of orde;, maybe rather wminor, but I
thought the sponsor asked leave for two bills to be consid—
eﬁed together or something of that kind.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

He did and received leave.
SENATOR McMILLAN:

On one roll call?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

NOeeeDOW Hé...he...got and received 1leave to discuss
both bills at one tieme. Obviously, if he bad not, there
would be a point of order that he waé discussing a topic ot
germane to 2408, Is " there discussion on 24092 Senator
Bloom.

SENATOR BLOOM:

A question of the sponsor.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

He indicates he will yield.

SENATOR BLOOM:

Senator Philip, as 2409, maybe the board should reflect
that, canme ovef from the House, it had language in it author-
izing the director of the department to have undercover
agents make bufs, what's known in- some quarters as quack scanm
languagea. Has that'language been removed from 24092
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

That has been reaoved, Senator Bloonm.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senétor Jerome Joyce.

SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:




Page 80 — JUNE 23, 1982

Yes, that vas it. I just wanted to point out that
. the...the buy money was taken out. ‘
pnzsinins OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

All tight. Further discussion? Senator Keaneth Hall.
SEH‘TOR HALL:

Will the sponsor yield for a gquestion?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield.
SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

Sénator, I...see you're having this bill to impress
funds. In other words, that you're going to be able to get
monef to buy evidence? What about.that impress fupds you got
in there?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Phil;p.

SENATOR PHILIP:

<..Senator Hall, it bas been taken .out of the bill com-
pletely.. 1It*s been removed.
PBESIhiNG OFFICER: (SENATQOR BRUCE)

Senator McMillan.
SENATORAHCHILLAH:

Yes, my gquestion of the sponsor is, then please indicate
again‘ what it is that the bill does, because that's what it
started ‘out to ao. What does it do now?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

If ¥will eliminate...the fee requirement on noncommercial
areas...ﬂnnting éreas.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (éENATOR BRUCE)

Is there further...is...is there further discussion? The
question is, shall House Bill 2409 pass. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed vote Naf. The voting is open. Have all

voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? <Take the record.
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On that guéétion, the Ayes are 54, the dNays are 2, 2 Voting
Present.  House Bill 2409 having received the required con—
stitutiomal majority is declared passed. 2417, Senator
Nedza. House Bill 2425, Senator BRupp. Read the bill, Mr.
‘Secretary, please. ) N
 SECRETARY:
House Bill 2425.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING~OFFI¢ER: {SENATOR BROCE)
Senator Rupp.
SENATOE RUPP: )
; Thank you, Mr. President. The basi bill, and I say
_ basic Sill because this has been...has had a couple of amend-
ments attached to it. All the basic bill di  was to exempt
the tax on petroleum products that were sold to Amtrak’s and
+o Conrail, +that was the basic bili. Now added <to that 1is
that...the one amendment, Senator Philip's awendment, changed
the population 1level from five hundred thousand to one mil-
lion in order to take care of DuPage County change in total
population on collection of delinquent taxes. Senator
Dawson's amendment is one and I would like t»n defer to him if
he would care to talk to it, but I do recommend this bill. I
recommend all portions of it. i think the part that Senator
Dawson...is going to present 1is by farrthe most important
part, and I commend him for coming and having it put om this
bill.
PRESIDING OFF;CER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Is.there discussion? Senator Dawson.
SENATOR DAWSON:
211 I could ask for has been worked tojszther and agreed
on. I ask for a favorable roll call.

Further discussion? The question is, shall House Bill
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The voting is open. Have all voted who uiéh? Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. On that question; the Ayes are
57, the Nays are none, none Voting Present. House Bill 2425
having received the required constitutional majozity is

declared passed. House. Bill 2430, Senator Egan. Read the
bill, #Ar. Secretary, please. Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

I. have an amendﬁent. If this is hot the proéer time thep
I suppose we put it on recalls, but I nave an amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE) )

Au right. We?'ll...we will éet to recalls, and for those
Gentlemen that have, and Lladies, that have bills on 3rd
reading, if they plam to recall tod;y, wvould you please briﬁé
your amendments down. That will alert the Secretary who will
be preparing a list of recall bills for distribution to the
members desks very shortly. House Bill 2439, Senator DYArco.
A1l right. House Bill 2450, Senator Marovitz. House Bill
2451, Senator Coffey. vHouse Bill 2452, Senator Coffey.
House Bill 2485, Senator Jeremiah Joyce. All fight. Houée
Bill 2495, Senator Schuneman. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary,
please. '

SECERETARY:

House Bill 2495. .

{Secretary reads.title of‘bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFPICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Schuneman..

SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Thank'you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. This is a Department of Imsurance bill which would
establish procedures for the payment of retaliatory taxes by
foreign insurance companies. The bill imposes penalties upon
any insurance company which'fails to file timelx tax returns

or pay the taxes as required by the code. It also changes
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the penalty for the late payment of taxes from the preseant
penalty which'is one percen* a month %o fhe ;éte established
under the Internal Revenue Code. I know of éo opposition to
the bill. I would ask for your favorable roll call.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE) )

Is there discussion? Is there discussion? The question
is, shall House Bill 2495 pass. Those in favor vote Aye.
Those opposed vote Nay. The}voting is open. Have all voted
who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
that question, the Ayes are 57,- the Nays are none, none
Voting Present. House Bill 2485 havinQ' received the
required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator
Harovitz has returned to the Floor. Is there leave to return
to 24502 Leave is granted. House Bill 2450, Mr. Secretary.
gead the bill.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 2450.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Thank you, very uwmuch, #r. President and Ladies and
Gentlemen of +the Senate. House Biil 2450 is aimed at pre-
venting persons who have acquired funds through illegal nar—
cotics activities from investing those funds in_legitimate
businesses or enterprises either in Illinoi; or associated
with Illinois. The Narcotics Profit Forfeiture Act, which is
House Bill 2450, recognizes the fact thét I think we are all
too well aware of +that narcotics racketeering is a very
profitable criminal enterprise and persists despite the
threat of prosecution and actual prosecution because the
existing sanctions do not efféctively reach the momey and the

assets that are genera*ed by narcotics profiteering and, in
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fact; the assets are sometimes worth the sanc;ions. The Nar-
cétics Profit Porfeiture Act proposes that the General Assem—
bly statutorily prohibit narcotics racketeering in the State
of 1Illinois and supplement existing sanctions by mandating
forfeiture of money and other assets that are generated by
narcotics racketeering activities. Under this Act, a person
comamits the narcotics racketeering lav...violates <that law
when he participates in a pattern of narcotics activity and
receives income or property therefrom, or if he is employed
or associated with an Illinois business and he conducts the
business affairs through a pattera of narcotics'aqtivity. a
pattern of narcotics activity is defined in the bill of two
or more felony violations of the drug lévs pertaining to
cannabis, narcotics, controlled substances or dangerous
drugs.. Either-the Attorney General or a state's attorney may
commencé a prosecution under this Act. The assets that are
received under this Act are split—up as follows: fifty per-—
cent of the assets go to the unit of local governament whefe
the officers conducted the investigation and were, in fact,
responsible for the prosecution; twenty-five percent go . to
the Drug Traffic Prevention Pund in the State Treasury to
help fund the meg units; twelve percent go to the county for
state's attorney enforcement of laws pertaining to narcotics
activities, and twelve percent to the State!s Attorney Appel-
late Service Commission. They would receive the assets
generated by the fund uander the Narcotics Profit. Forfeiture

Act. I would be happy to answer amny questions. This is .a

very important piece of legislation, and hopefully, we'll
deal with the real crux of the narcotics problems and the

profit that 1is generated therefrom. I would ask for the

favorable support of House Bill 2450. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Is there discussion? Senator Walsh. |

SENATOR WALSH:
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Mr. President and members of the Senate, Jjust to add
By...ny Support +to that of Senazor Marovitz, and also to
indicate to the membership tha%f this bill was - introduced at
the régnest of Attorney General Fahmer. I urge amn affirma—
tive véte.

PRESIDiNG OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Farther discussion? Senator
Marovitz, you wish to close?

SENATCR MAROVITZ:

Juét ask for a favorable roll call or this bill ihich is
supported by the Antidefamation League.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Thé question is, shall House Bill 2450 pass. Those in
favor vote Aye. those_opppsed vote Nay. The voting is opea.
Have all voted who yish? Have all voted who wish? Take tﬁe
record. On that guestién, the BRyes are 58, the Nays are
none, none Voting Present. House Qill 2450 having received
the reguired constitutional wmajority is declared passed.
Senatof Coffey bhas returned to the Floor, and can we just
proceed with the nex{ bill. Lleave is granted.. 2451, Hr.
Secretary, read the bill, please.

SECRETARY: '

House Bill 2451.

(Secretary reads zitle of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Coffey.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. This
bill iS...amends and transfers two million eight hundred and
twenty thousand among various line items in the FY *'82 traas-—
portation appropriation. It also +transfers one @million
dollars from five separaté line items into a new game line

item for Illinois State Lo=tery. I'd ask for a favorable
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roll call and be glad to answer any questions you might have.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Ié ~there discussion? I3 there discussion? The guestion
is, shall House Bill 2451 pass. Those in favor vote Aye.
Those opposed vote ¥ay. The Qoting is open. Have all voted
who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
that guestion, the Ayes >are 55, the Hays are none, none
VYoting Present. House Bill 2451 having received the required
constitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 2&52;

read the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.

SECBETARY: ' R

House Bill 2452.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of -the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE}

Senator Coffey.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.
There's two bills neéess&ry for this traansfer. To enact a
transfer on Hoase Bill 2451 includes IDOT's FY '82 new appro-
priations for House Bill 2452...House Bill 2452 is part of
the two bills in this series and collectively *ransfers this
two million eight hundred and twenty thousand dollars fronm
the Boad Pund. I ask for a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE) .

Is there discussion? The question is, shall House Bill
2452 pass. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay.
The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. On tha*t gquestion, the Ayes are
55, the Nays are none, nonme Yoting Present. House Bill 2452
having received the reguired. constitutional majority is
declared passed. House Bill 2496, Senator Geo—Karis. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary, plegse.

SECRETARY:
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| House Bill 2496.

{Secretary reads :itlé of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING osncséi (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo-Karis.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mra Presidéﬂt and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
this bill amends the VNuclear Safety‘ Prepardaness Act to
increase the ope time fee for nuclear power s+*ations
by...from two hunéred and forty thousand...by two hundred and
forty thousand dollars. And to include...increase the annual
fee for nucleé; gower reactors by a hundred and five thousand
dollars, and the fees for shipments of sbent nucléar fuel are
increased a...a thousand dollars for shipment by truck, and
they?re increased...they're two.thousand dollars for shipment
bye.eby train; The reason for this bill is so that we can
have a...a faster amomnitoring system on . all these nuclear
plants so that the ihcident of three mile.};Three Mile Island
would not occur in any of our plants, *cause this monitoring
system will be able to now monitor the plants inside and out
and I ask for a favorable vote on-a very important bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCé)

Is there aiscussion? Senator Bowers.

SENATOR BOWERS: .

Would the spomsor yield %o a question?

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SEHATOR éRUCE)
Indicates éhe will yield, Senétor Bowers.
SENATOR BOWERS:
I'n not gquize sure from rTeading hy analysis and I'm'

sorry. You didn't discuss the amendments or  did you? I

notice the bill was amended.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR‘BRUCE)
Senator Geo—Karis.

SENATOR GEO—KARIS:
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" TeesI'm SOLLY~ Iee.I'll tell fou about the two amendasents
that were put on. The one amendmeant is the shipment, as I
said, by truck to a thousand d0113rSeesPELesePELerobYasaper
cask and by  train %wo thousand dollars per a cask. The
other amendment authorizes local governments to be reimbursed

up to one hundred thousand dollars for expenses attributed to

. implementation and maintenance of plans and programs author-

ized by the Act.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BBUCE)
‘ Senator Bowers.

SENATCR BOWERS:

It vas the last amendment that peaked uy curiosity. From
vhence does ’that money come? ) Where...shere does it come
from? _ »

PBESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

It would be coming from the monies collected <£from the
fees. '

PRESIDING OFFICEK: (SEEATOR BkUCE)

Senator Bowers.

SENATOR BOWEBS: .

Where does that money presently go?
PRESIDING OFFICER:  (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.

SENATGR GEO—KARIS:
There'’s a 'separate f&nd that is collected and it...it's
under the purview of the Nuclear Safety Department.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Bowers. '
SENATOR BOWERS:
¥ell, now, if I understand correctly, then, there is a

fund +that's created from 'these license fees and that fund

today is used for what...is that...does that go into general
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revenue or does it have specific purposes?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR BRUCE)

Senator Geo-Karis.
SENATOR GEG-KARIS:

It's...yes, and it's used for monitoring but there's not
enough money to do the proper job of momnitoring.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Bowers. ‘

SENATOR BOWERS:

Well, I don*t think I have any problem, I'm just was
curious-- as --to--the hundred thousand dollars that the local
governments are going to get. There are an aqu; lot of
local govérnmeats in the State of Illinois. Aré they all
going to be in for that hundred thousan@, and if so, where is
the money coming from?

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Bovers.

SENATOR BOWERS:

Hell...you;re providing for up +to a hundred <thousaand

dollarsv to local governments for the implementation of
" thiSe..0f this Act. ©Now, I assume that every 1little town
that a railroad ruas through or that a truck goes through is
going to be entitled to- a hundred thousand dollars. Now
where!s all tﬁat money coming from, that's all I’m'asking?
PRBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE) ' »
Senator Geo—Raris.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

I think, Sepator, that if it becomes necessary, it would

be coming out of *this fund. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Bowers..
SENATOR BOWERS:
Hell, do you have any kiﬁd of statistics or figures on

the dollars that...this hundred thousand dollars that all
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these local governments may request, do you have any idea
what that's going to cost?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Geo—Karise.
SENATOR G;EO-—KARIS:

They‘may aot have any cqst.associated at all and I don't

have any figures for you.
PRESIDING OFFICER: kSENATOB BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Jerome. Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME JOYCE: .

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. Haybe I can shed some
light on this, it was my amendﬁent thatAput +he hundred thou-
sand dollars in there for local governments. 1 talked to the
Director of Nuclear Safety, he said that they could spare one
hundred :hodsand dollars out of this increase. The <:teasons
for it is, I...I...every 1little town that a railroad runs
through is not going to be eligible for this. What 1is
happening in areas Qhe:e there are nuclear power plants or,
if you will, waste facilities, there hasvtb be Tills. Noﬁ
the NRC says that they have to do evacuatiqn plans, they have
the local governments in these areas, the sherifis' depart-
ments, tﬁe-..ESDA, they are. iﬁcurring ? substantial 1loss,
these counties are, for doing these drilis. Now as the tax
baée on - these nuclear power plaants and faciiities are
eroding, and we are going to erode them some more a little
later on with Senator Netschs'_ bill, 1295, and with some
bilis tha+t we bave passed in here the last few years, there
is very...there's little money coming in here and
it...they're losing it véry rapidly. V-ﬁou the.sheriffs'
departments are saying, wﬁy in the wvorld should we do this,
vhy do we have to do this when we're not getting paid f?: iz2?
And that to provide electricity and energy for the rest of
the State of Illinois, it seéms to me . that it's only fair

that we will provide a pittance back %o these...units of
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local government that have to go through this drill. And
Senator, I wish you'd explain to me how this bill will pre—
vent Three Miie Island from happening in Illinois.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

I can answer that. I think we have a proper wmonitoring
system that will monitor the plants inside ard out and a
twenty-four hour monitoring system, I think we certainly can
prevent reoccurrences Or at léast try our best.‘and I think
We...it?s incumbent upon us to try for the safety of our
people to the best of our abililty. Aafter all, nuclear
energ& is a federally regulated itea, but if we can do what
we can in the State of Illinois to protect our people, then I
+hink we should do i%. And I think this is a good bill in
that direction.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Jerome Joyce.

_SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

Well, thatt!s fine, but it*'ll tell us after it happens.
The reason I'm supporting this bill, aside from the hundred
dollar fee...hundred thousand dollar fee in the bill, is that
the shipments of spent fuel rods are intra as well as inter.
Now, there is 1litigation still pending on a law that we
passed in this General Assembly on interstate shipments, but
this entails intrastate shipments as well, I just wvant that
in the record.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE) N

Further discussion? Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPP:

Thank you, Hr. President. Hax I ask the sponsor a gques—
tion?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR.BRUCE)

Indicates she will yield. Senator Rupp.
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SENATOR RUPP:

Thank you. Is it accurate that there is on existing
plants an addirional quarter of a million dollar <fee? The
ones that have already started have gotten their initial fee
paid, and now you'’re coming back and saying oops, we're going
to charge you another guartef of a million dollar fee?
PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATCR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Yes, because at the time that there was an estimation
made about éhe cost for the mbnitoring fees it was
grossly...underestimated and that is vwhy we'rte coming back
for more moneye..

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Sena*or BRupp.

SENATOR RUPP:

Well, I think you would...that's an unfair approach, I
think. If we have...automobile license fees and we chargé
d..sa certain fee and ve run out of money, we domn't go back
and charge them. I don't see why we are going to do that,
that's an enforcement problem and that?*s our fault, and I
don’r know why we should go back and...what we're doing is
putting tighg .back onto the utility customer. That compaﬁy
is not going to be aSle to absorb a gquarter of a million
dollars.

PRESIDING OFFICﬁB: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Geo-Karis.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:
I +think what we...we are losiang sight of the fact that

the reason...is the reason that ve are doing it is, to begih

with, the nuclear plants are involved with nuclear energy,
vhich is not exactly a simple energy. And therefore, I think
we have to do everything we can to protect the people of the

State in the best way we know, and the best way we can do it
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is be sure that we héve an alert sysiem that is adequate. He
do not have enough fuﬁﬁing for an adequate aleft sys;ém for
all the seven plants and that's the reason for this bill.
PRESIDINé OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Sepator RuUppe ' »
SENATOR RUPP:

Thénk you, Mr. President. 1'm not quarrelliamg with the
fact ihat you shall do it from now forward...from now oa, but
yousre going back and changing the rules again, you're going
back. if I started a plant, if it took me so much in my
budget and I...1 had that much laid aside to pay my fee, now
you'fe coming in onto me and sayiqg another quarter of a mil-
lion dollars. Start from now 6n, but d&n't go back on those
that have already, in good faith, starzed their own program.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEﬁATOB BRUCE)

Sénator Geo—Karis. '

SENATOR GEO—KARIS:

...we'ré not tryiné to offéhd anyone, but as loﬁg as we
grossiy underestimated to begin with, we had to come back and
it's a legitimate need. It's not anything that’s for me or
you alone, it's for .all the people who are involved near the
plant;. )

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion?: Senator Schunepan.
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

‘Quesfion of the éponsor, ¥r. President. Semator Geo-
Karig...my district is Sheffield, Illincis, thé radioactive
vaste disposal site, fhe_lov level site inm the Statei ' Citi-~-
zens there are very much concérned about the fact;that the
State of Illinois eséablished that site without the necessary
funding to provide a trast fund for the permanent mopitoring
of that site. There were a lot of mistakes made in the early
days of nucléar power and I think that vas one of them. No

one established the proper fees to create enough amoney to
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maintain that those sites would be monitored amd if there are
any problems developing with the sites that the State has any
money to cleén up the site. Nows, I*m concerned about what's

going to happen to the fees that propose *to be charged under

this bill. #ill those fees go into that moanitoring fund or -

is that a different fund that's being established?
PRESIDING OFFICER: . (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Geo—Karis. ‘
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:.
. Senator, the fees are going in for the monitoring funa.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEHXTOR BRUCE)
Senator Schuneman.
SEEAfOR SCHUNEMAN:
iéll, Hr.-Presidenttand memﬁers of the Senate, normally,
I guess my suppor> migh* be opposed to the idea of this bill
because as Senatﬁr Rupp said, there's a problem with asking
any private enterprise to go back and pay fees that were
improperly charged in the past. But I think we're dealing
with a iittle differenf problem here. When we begia to talk
about nuclear.poﬁer and the dangers to the public of not hav-
ing those sites properly monitored, I think we've got to give
consideratioh to that. And it's *rue that the costs will be
bourne by the utility companies and ultimately by *he users
of wutility services, but by the same token, to a great
extent, those are the same people who need protectioa against
the dangers of nuclear power and the radiation that...that
. might Tresult. And consequently, I stand in support of the
bill and I would urge an Aye vote.
PRESIDI#G OPFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator ﬂimrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:
Thank you, Mr. President. A gquestion of the sponsor, if
I may. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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Indicates she will yield, Senator Ninmrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:

Senator Geo-Karis, you'te mot indicating this bill is
necessary because we are not now properly monitorigg the
existing nuclear plants, are you?A
PRESIDING OFFIQEB: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis. A
SENATOR GEO—KAﬁIS:

i am indicating to you that we ¥ill not have a proper

monitoring system completed if we don't pass <this bill.

-- PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Ninrod.
SﬁNATOB NIMROD:

Thank you. I don't think you’re addressing my question.
Is this a...is this an item of remote monitoring system that
has been asked for by the Nuclear Safe:y Commission that we
created as a means of saying they found some deficiencies in
these nuclear plants?

PBBSIbIHG OPFICEB: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.

SENATOR GEGC-—KARIS:

The monitoring system was required under the Nuclear
Safety Prepardness Act t%at ve passed, and this bill is sup-
portéd highly by the Départment of Nuclear Safety. It's an
administration bill and Dr. Ferguson Philip..- AFerguson, who
is a nuclear Scientist who is the director, is very much for
this bill beé;use he needs...he knows the necessity
for...have enough funds - to adequately...monitor all the
plants timely instead of taking years 'to do it and we
shouldn't take years to do it.

PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Thank jou. W¥ell, my concern about this is...is that by
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coming up with this kirnd of a proposal, amd 1I'm sorry I
didn*t bhave the input from the committee, is that we're indi-
cating that there's somethi§q.irong with the present oper-—
ation of the plants. WNow this new Ac*t that's been prepared,
és.-.as you say, this compiies with - %he Nuclear Safety
>Prepatdness Act, all welre doing is increasing the costs of
1979, but we didn't have a...we didn't have a Nuclear Safety
Coamission in 1979, and I'm not sure that +this is not a
result  of...0f something <*that...it's npot a result of our
recent enactment, it has to do Qith something elsé, and I
think that coming up at this time and telling us that ve need
all these millions of dollarsAthat are goimg to increase the
costs, when I'mR...don't know that it?s needed in order +to
provide any additional safety requirements because certainly
our plants that are presently operating today, to the best of
ﬁy knowledge, have‘ adequate safety precautions. Now, 1if
there's some deficiencies that are not being met, that's a
different quesStion and...but to increase the cost for pﬁtting
in an additional system that might or might not be necessary,
I cerﬁainly think is a very serious thing to...for us to coa-
sider. Aand my notes here and the...in the analysis here says
that one plant, for eiample, takes seven years im order to
make up the revenues involved; I..-I think that the advan-—
tages that we've gained by having ‘some fofesight in providing
all the nuclear plants in the State of Illinois and...and
‘enjoying a lower rate today thén;ye were before. Every time
the rates go up and this is going to help the rates g¢go up,
we're going to provide additional State money to help those
’people who can't afford those billé. 1 thiﬁk this bill has
either not been adeguately explained to us or I really don't
know the purpose of it.

PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senéﬁor_iupp.

SENATOR RUPP:
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Thank you, Mr. President. Question of the sponsor.
PRESIDEKNT:

Indicates she'll yield, Senator Rupp.

SENATOR RUPP: '

How far back does this payment go?  Ziom, I think, 1in
your district, put up a plant sometime ago. Does this also
apply to them, the two hundred and forty thousand dollar pay-
ment?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Geo—Karis..
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Yes, and I might tell you that the remote aonitoring
system being dinstalled at " the LaSalle Nuclear Piant power
alone...would cost two.{.approximately two m@milliom dollars.
And under the existing fee straucture, it would take saven
additional years to generate sufficient revenae to fund
another wmomitoring system. Th;t's #hy the purpose of the
biil.

PRESIDENT:

Further discussiond? Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

.-sthank you, Mr...President. I have great reservatioas
also about the potential for increased bill...eleczric bills
for our comsumers here. But I'd like to direct a guestion
toward the amendment of Senator Joyce. Senator, your Amend-
ment N¥o. 2, which unfortunately I don'*t really have, but says
there is a one hundred théusand dollars that local govern-—
ments are authorized to bev reimbursed. Now, there are a
great many local governnents, és, Was éointed out, and ny
question to you is, if there are more than enough applicants
to suck up what available dollars there are in these fees,
does the State become liable for the rest of the expense?
PRESIDENT: ‘

Senator Joyce.
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SENATOR JEROME JOICE:
No, fhe hundred thousand dollars would be at...available

to the units of local government at the discretion of +the

director of nuclear safety. ©Now, there's a hundred thousand-

dol;a:s there, I don't know if it*ll be used...anf of it.
But, jou know,VI've listened to this debate on how we don't
want‘to tax the utility companies and how this is going to
have such aan adverse affect on the citizens.of Decatur and,
you know, this is a bunch of nonsense. This...these plants
can be very, very daangerous. All we're asking for is a

little bit of help from to the areas...the sheriffs® depart—

ments,: local ESDA's need the help, for crying out loud, you

know, you ought to have the thing in your back yard. Iz's
not the greatest thing in the world to have. It depresses
land values, and every time we come down here, we are eroding
the tax base that tﬁéy generate. So, 1it's just a hundred
thousapd dollars to help those units of local government. I
don't know that it's such a big deal.
PRESIDENT:

Purther discussion? Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

I...I really didn't get an answer to ay guestion. = I

don't know whether your amendments limits the total to a hun—

dred ‘thousand dollars or a hundred thousapd dollars for each:

one of the multitude of small governments, that's ny gquées—
tion..
PRESIDENT:

Senator Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME. JOYCE:

It limits +the amount, totally. I...I wish it went to
everyone, but it doesnt*t.
PRESIDENT:

Purther discussion? Seuétor Thomas.

SENATOR THOMAS:
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Thank you, Mr. President. Well, I, too, have a nuclear
power plant in my district. ‘I have the Cordova Nuclear Power
Plaat, aﬁd like everyone who has a power plant in their dis-
trict, the last thing I want to see happen is for any of wmy
constituents *o glow in +he dark. I am going to vote for
this, but what's going to happen is that the utility compa-—
nies are now going to go back to the ICC, request a rate hike
because they now have new costs. The ICC will gramt that
réte increase and then the cry will come out again that the
utility companies are gouging us, and I doa't like paying my
utility_bill anymore than anybody else does. But when this

- happens and when the rates go up, let's remember that we did
it, it wasn't a utility company making a 1lot of money on
this. And then wve're going to hear about the elected com—
merce commission and vithout.an elected commerce coamission
ve're never going to get utility bills to go down, and
because our EPA regulations are such in Illinois, the utili-
tiés- are having to go out—of-state at sixteen dollars a tom
for coal. So these are the cost increases, let's go ahead
and vote for it.

PRESIDENT:
Further discussion? Senator Grotberg.
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. I'm honored because I
really haven't seen this bill until today in its final form
and I have LaSalle, I'm the Senator from LaSalle and the big
village of Seneca and Marseilles who...their total budget 1is
about a hundred thousand dollars. And I'on vondering why
aobody has written to me or called me from there. We have

not been memorialized over in that community, Senator Joyce,

Oh...on the importanmce of this bill. I see in my sheet here,
it's an administration bill and I'm kind of hard put being
one of the Governor's leaders on this side of the aisle or

the Republican leaders, a% least, bat it's aa amazing thiang
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that you can be left dut when you're...when you're the main
event...and doa': you have a power plant, a nuclear power
plant, we've all got ome, and this is the first I've really
lheard of this gem. I just vanted that to be in the record as
the...we slip slowly into the sunset.

PRESIDENT: ‘

Farther discussion? If not,‘Senator Geo—Karis may close.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
the reason ?tobably BY..-distinguished colleague hasn't heard
from LaSalle is because they have the moniroring system in

'the LaSalle Nuclear Power Plant. Urge a favorable consider—
ation. This is a bill destined for the safety of the people
of Illinois.

PRESIDENT:

The question is, shall House Bill 2u§6 pass. Those in
favor will vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The
voting is open. Have ail voted who wish? Have all voted who
wish? Eave.all voted who wish? Take the record. On that
question, the Ayes are:SO, the Nays are 7, 1 Voting Present.
-House Bill 2496 having rgceived the reguired constitutional
majoritf is declared passed. Senator Saviékas, on 2498. On
the Order of ﬁouse Bills 3rd reading is House Bill 2498,

" Bead the bill, Hr. Secretary.

End of Reel
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Reel No. &

SECRETARY:

House Bill 2498.

(Secretary reads éitle of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

-Senator Savickas. Senator Savickas. Try Senator
Bruces'.

SENATOR~SAVICKAS:

I'm getting the message. House Bill 2498 authorizes the
use of articulated vehicles which be comprised of two sec—
tions neither of which exceeds forty-two feei and it's not to
have...exceed the maximum of sixty feet. There were four
amendments put. on. One was a technical one, one was one to
allow fbr enefgy absorbing bumpers, the ‘other was Senator
DeAﬂgélis' amendment regarding urban mass transit's acts on
Federai funds and the fourth was Senator Grotherg‘s amendment
on studded tires forv handicapped vehicles. I would
appreciate your support of 2498.

PRESIDENT:
Kny discussion? Senator Keats.
SENATOR KEATS:

Question of the sponsor, please.
PREEIDQRT:

,..indicates het*ll yield, Senator Keats.
SENATOR KEATS: -

This bill ‘which is basically a good bill, and I have mo
trouble with it kngﬁing that it;s now amended and knowing
fhat it?s going tﬁ‘a Counference Committee, can we have jusf

kind of a friendlyaéo@ment’that you really don*t intend to

add any qthéf thing$ that could be nefarious in this partic-—

ular area?
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. PRESIDENT:

Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

Senator, I've acceded .to the reguest of anyone that has
"asked to have this bill amended. dow, I don't Kknow
‘what...would you consider that I should close the door to
anybody else having an amendment on it?v Nﬁ, I don'teeelea.if
someone wants to add something, I'1ll consider it, just like
Senator Grotbery's, Senator DeAngelis' amendment, no problem.
PRESIDENT: ‘

Any further discussion? If not, the guestion is, shall
House Bill 2498 pass. Those in favor will vote Aye. Those
op#osed will vote Nay. The vo%ting is open; Have all voted
who wish? Have all voted who wish? Have a.. voted who wish?
Take the record. On that question, the Aye:. are 55, the Nays
are nonre, nome Voting Present. House Bill 2498 having
.received the required constitutional majority is declared
passed. 2500, on the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading, the
middle of page 7, is House Bill 2500. rRead <the bill, MNr.
Secrétary.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 2500.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill. '

- PRESIDENT:

Senator Coffey.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Thahk you, Mr. President and @amembers of the Senate.
H;use piil 2500 autho;izes the Department of Transportation
to convey 5.231° acfes of land in St. Clair Couaty to the
adjaéent owner for appraisal value of eightcen thousand three

’iundfed dollérs. It also authorizes_another pa:cel‘of 3.845

.“ééres ‘to Ken@&ll County £o be conveyed to the Villaée of

.Oswego for purposes.-.foi public purposes at no dollar cost.
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Be glad to anmswer any questions, if not, I'd ask for a favor-
able roll call.
PRESIDENT:

Any discusgion? If not, the questionvis, shall House

Bill 2500 pass. Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
. will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wisy? . Have all voted who wish? Take the
teéord. On that question, the Ayes are 56, the Nays are
none, none Voting Present. House Bill 2500 having received
the required constitutional majority is declared passed. On
the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading 1is House Bill 2502.
Read the bill, Hr. Secretary, please.
YSECRETARY: »

House bill 2502.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd...or 3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President and members of the Senate, this bill is to
increase the penalities in_relatibn to those who are tax
fraud individuals in relation to the Department of Revenue
for thé.state of Illindis. There was an amendment put on it

"here omn the Floor\ so that the police poverévor the tax
» gevenne.fraud agegté'is limited solely for the éu:pose of
enforcing taxigg measgres administered by thefdepartment.
_Appreciate a favorable roll call.
.  PRESIDENT:
‘ -Any &iscussion? Senator Harovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Queétion of the spoasor.
N P_R‘ESID,‘ENT: ‘
: "Indicates he’ll yield, Senator Marovitza

SENATOR MAROVITZ:
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I'n queétion...l have a question regarding those appoint-
ment powers of...of investigators who would héve the povers
of peace officers. That is still in'ﬁhé bill, is that cor-
rect?

PBESIDENf:

Senéfor Davidson. -
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

That!s correct and the reason why it's in there is the
Attorney General ruled in December that these revenue agents
had police office powers under the enacting of the o0ld...the
social security enabling 1legislation back in the thirties,
peace officers are exempted frbm the éocial security. our
present State Pehsion System is a joint effort between social
security and the pension plans. These individuals vere be
denying the pension credits or ability to participate, and
this defihition allows so they can gualify for the State Pen—
sion System as State employees.

_pnzs:m-:n'i: '

Senator Marovitz.
SE&ATOR MAROVITZ:

So are we then, by this bill, going to'allov the director
of revenue to appoint, in his wisdom, investigators, all of
whom would then have police powers and thereby be able to
cérry a gun on any investigation that they feel it's neces—
sary?

. PRESIDENT: -

"Senator Davidsona
SENATOR DAVIDSON: .

ﬁell; I...I...I'n not éure thaé what,  as 1 uﬁderstand,

,these“:agents are ' all either been through the police train-
ing,..officers'situation or former police officers who have
been 1in the training. But we put the limitation in there so
that only, only, for <he enférciug-of.taxing measures admin-

istered by the department. This is limited omly in relation
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to tax fraud under the departmenf, they don*t have
broad...pclice office powers.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

I'm just not sure why in investigating and enforcing tax
fraud and tax powers, these officials, investigators wvould
have to be carrying guns. And that is what you are doing by
this legislation. You are allovipg the director of the
Department of Revenue to appoint investigators ip his wisdom -
and all of the investigators, id the course of their investi-
gation, you are giving them the power to carry guss and that
is no small additiom to the...to the ptesen£ law. And I
don't understand, for the life of me, why we give these
people the pover to carry guns if they're investigatiny tax
fraud, and I gquestion whether we want people coming into
businesses even though they may be or legitimate investi-
gations and be pistol packing.

PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Hall.
-SEHATOR HALL:

Uill'the sponsor yield for a question?

» PRESIDENT: .
. Indicates he?ll yield, Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

Senator, I have serious reservations about this also. We
already have the State police, ve have the IBI and the Secre—
tary of State has hls pOllCe, now we're giving the director
of...0f Revenue, he's going to have his police force. ﬁe're
getting too many polxce forces here. Also, you amended the

»cigareﬁte tax with this-bill? Are you allowing these people
nko‘go in withou: a ua:}ant, to any place where cigarettes are
being sdld\and able to just éo in and start to...an investi-

gation,'open_dp piackages of cigarettes without a warrant?
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PRESIDENT:

Senator bavidson,
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

The part, and it*s added, is, it gives them authority to
inspect anf cigarettes on the premises when some are dis-
covered that are mot tax stamped. Presently, they're finding
cigarettes are not tax stamped and they have no way to get
out to see whether all the rest of them are tax stamped»or
not. This is a way to try to collect *“he +taxation tha* is due
the State of Illinois that the rest of us who...riest of you
who ‘'smoke that the legal taxes being-paid for the revenue to
go to the State of Illiﬁois.. Apﬁlies only; only, if a pack
or cigarette packs are found that have noé tax stamped on
them, they can then inspect the rest of thea.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

But you haven't answered my question. Are they able - to
do this without a Garrant?
vaESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

'SENATOR DAVIDSON:

I don't know, that was not on my information I got f;bm
the Department of_Révenue whether a warrant is needed or not.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Hall.

SENATOR HALL:
 éell, ay inféfmat;on is that the bill adds that the
.depatfment. is authofiied_ without search warraat to imspect
.ali cigaret?es located in Any piace of business.. Now, if
I'a a persoﬁ operating a business that he can simply walk in
~there to start taking things off of my shelf, going through
all 6f these and no w:rrant,Apacking a gun, now this is goigg

too far.
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PRESIDENT:

Purther discussion? Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Question of Senator Davidson.
PRESIDENT: .

Indicates he'll yield, Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Senator, perhaps you could...I have a concern similar to

that of Senator ﬂarovi:z; Could.;.perhaps you could explaia

again the exact powers that peace officer status is...is what’

peace officer status powers are being granted to these
investi. :tors? The reason I ask, I bad a bill two years vago
that p. 3sed this Chamber and did not pass the House which
would has+e granted peace officer status to FBI agents in that
we ran ::to some of the similar concerns on that bill.
PRESIDENT:’

Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

§%ell, as I understand it, the necessity of giving the
revenue agents, the police officer description is because the
‘Attorney General ruled in December or November of 19871 that
those Tevenue tax agents or’fraud agents were police...were
peace ,officers.- When he ruled tha:, that toock them out from

underneath the pension of the State of Illinois is presently

.is 1involved because it's a joint pension between social

security and the pension system. If, under the enabling Act
of Sociul Security back in the thirties, police officers were
'exegpt from social sécurity, and when that vas done, then the
pension funds "or pensions for pblice cfficefs‘vas set up
separately from sociél security. ¥®hen tﬁey cane éoun to that
,guiing, shese individuals working were being denied pension
rights and this is just necessary so they can participate in
receiving a pension through the police pensions that are

exemp from social security participation, as the State
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police are or any other local police officer are. They are
under their own pension system, they do not participate in
social security from their police officer's pay.
VPBESIDENT:

Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR' RHOADS:

S0 thiS.e.thee..the bill as amended vould undo what the
Aftorney Genéral did in his opinion? 1Is that correct?
PBESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

#ell, yYes and no. ¥hat it does, it makes them police
officer status so they éan participate in a pension fund that
the police officers already have or policemen havé io their
different pension funds. Host of the_individuals who are out
there are either State policémen or formér State policemen or

" former local policemen, and they can participate im the pen—
sion funds of whatever they want to participate in.
PRESIDENT: . :

Senator Rhoads.

- SENATOR RHOADS: _

Heli, then perhaps I could yiel& tp...:5 Senator Bruce.
I...i think we ran  into this problem once before when we

: tfied to open up the..,ihe peace officer status for peasioa
purposes. And ;f...if %hatfs what you're trying to do, fine,
but I..,in other bills before the General Assembly, it's been
concluded that that was not a good idea and which is why.

"similar prépOSalé’haverbeen defeated in the past.

PRESIDENT: ‘ "

Further discuésion? Senator Totten.

SENATOR TOTTEN:

fhank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I _think this biil has implications that are not

easily read into the wmeasure. -For example, people would
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maybe bé inclined not to pay their taxes unless under the
threat of a gun. Now, we have cities like Morton Grove where
tax collectors would nbt be allowed to go in if we pass this
bill. We would then encourage municipalities around
the,..ar;und the State to pass bills like the Sue that Morton
Grove had. 'And the fiscal impact to the State could be
immense . as no one would be paying taxes unless they were
under the threat of a gun. As Senator Marovitz has pointed
out, to give revenue agents the use of vweapons to collect
taxes may have apparent easy impact of 1looking like we're

going to collect six million dollars as the department says,

but on the other hand, we could exempt everybody, the munici-

palities from allowing people to carry g¢guns and tTevenue
agents wouldn'*t be allowed anywhere. I think we have to look
carefully at +this. Everybody 1is going tc be moving into
Borton Grove real quick if they find out they don’t have to
pay taxes. '
PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

‘Thank ~you. I...Senator Davidson, if I could direct a

question to you again because there is still some confusion,

I believe. Were you saying that the section which is on

20...page 28 of the basic bill and that was amended slightly
by Amendment WNo. 1, <that is the section that talks...that
gives the Department of Revenue the power to appoint investi-
gators to conduct all invesfigations, seafches, seizures,
arrgsts ’and so forfh, and ends up, such investigators have
and may exercise all the povers of...of peace officers, not
police Dbut peace officers, that that was added solely to
enablé the inveétigators for the Department of Revenue to
come under the pensioﬁ system which you were describing a few
ainutes ago? '

PRESIDENT:
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Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:
That's...that?'s two parts. -One is that the part which
about the pension system aad the o&her part is so that thqse

individuals who are cheating on their %*azxes, that the indi-

viduals who are the revenue tax fraud agents could go on

premise to conduct investigation, search and seizures and
other duties that they need to do im relatiom to making sure
that <the people pay their...legitimate share of the taxes.
It's estimated this will bring in an additional thirty-five
million doilgrs into the State revenue, which all of you say
you need, in relation to getting at those people who are not
paying their fair share at this tinme.
PRESIDENT:
Further d;;cussion? Senato; éerning.
SENATOR BERNING:
¥ell, thank yoﬁ, ‘Mr. President. There’s a}section in
this billrthat causes some of us a bit of concerm, and I Hiéh
that it had been brought to the attention of the Insurance
and Pension Comaittee-long ago. It was mever referred to us
"égd I'nm referring to pages 11 and -12. I think my question to
.the sponsor is, where is the...bill that affects the pemnsion
systems which_would attempt to implement wha% is implied on
page 127 ) ' : |
PRESIDENT:
Senator Davidson.
éENATOR DAVIDSON: ) ‘
Well, what pért' of page 12 are you talking .about this
implied? I :

PRESIDENT:

Senatot'Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:
Starting with paragraph G, where it points out that any

member who has withdrawn from service with not less than

L
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twenty years of creditable service and this has to do with
your police conservation and police officers...in the posi-
tion of investigator for the Department‘of Revenue aand has
Attained the agé of fifty—five, or any member who has with-—
drawn from service with not less than twenty-five years of
creditable service in the position of investigator for the
Department of hevenue and has attained age (fifty regardless
of whether the attainment of either of the specified ages
occur while the mgmber is still in service shall bé entitled
to receive at his optiom in lieu of the regular or minimua
retirement annuity, and on and omn, new¥w benefits. . Now, 1it's
nice to say tha£ and I am not sure that it is justified, ﬁut
where 1s the Pension Code bill‘ihich then puts that iato the
Pension Code?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

As I understand i, Senator 3erning, the language tha<'s
been put in here is language that's in the pension language
for the State police and other areas where that is already
:iﬁ...in force. xnd since most of these tax revenue agents
aié former State policemen, fact that the director of that is
on loan from the State police or they had service from other
police enforcing bodies, that this is language that is
already existing in the different pension funds. ©Now, if I
am in error, I will...I don't kaow, ybq’re the pension
expert, you and Senator Egan, but I was led to believe this
is the language that élready exists in other Statutes.
PRESIDENT: | ’

Senator Berning. I would point out there are six addi-~
tional members who have sought recognition. Senator Berning.
SENATOE BERNING:

Well, I don't want...Il Aon't want to belabor it, but it

appears to me that you are providing additional better bene—
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fits for people in the Department of Revenue, and here we go
again, impacting om the pension systems. Bu* there is the
question rhen inm ny mind as to whether or not by this
approach you can be in a sense amending the Pension Code.
ind I was curious...my question was, where is the bill that
implements what you're tryinqbto do here that spells out the
Pension Code change? .
PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you. I had mot finished previously, Mr. President.
PRESIDENT: .

That was made patently clear to me. Thank you.

SENATOR NETSCH:

I thought you had gotten the méssage. Thank you, very
much. Back to that section again, Semator Davidson. If 1
read it in context... v '

PRESIDENT:

Page 28.

SBNATQR NETSCH:z

. ...yeah,' this 1is page 28 of the Act and I've got the
S&atute book up...ont now and if I read ;that section cor-
rectly, it does, even though you say that‘its.primary purpose
is to put then under the pension with maybe some slight addi-
‘tional purpose, it seems to @e that it does clearly authorize
" these investigators to exercise unbelievab;y extensive powers
including . within someone?s own home. Because there are tax
lavs that are administered by the department which might lead
to the necesgity to go into someone's homes to get their owa
personal tax records. I just...I have a feeling the rest of
the...a lot of the rest of the bill is very good, and it's
something some of us had been trying o do in past years, but
it seems to me that section, if...unless there is something

ve do not see on the face of it is just dynamite and is going

i e T e e et o PR ST 8
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to cause unbelievable amounts of trouble.
PRESIDENT:

Pérther:discussion? Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, thank you, Hr. Pfesident and members of the Sehate.
This...fhis is the gen ofAthe Session, I guess.‘

PRESIDENT:

A1l right. Hold on, Senator Bfuce, I +hink Senaror
Davidson has gotten the message. Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. Presiden:t, let me take this out of the record and get
the Department of Revenue down here to give.me answefs to
theée gquestions these individuals have asked.

PRESIDENT: -

Take it out of the record;uc. Secretary. 2504 I under-
stand is to be on the recall list, is t@at right? 2505,
Senator Coffey. On the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading is
House Bill 2505. BRead the bill, Hr. Sécretary.

SECRBETARY:

“House Bill 2505.

. {(Secretary reads tifle of bill)
3zd féading of the bill. .
PRESIDENT:

Senator Coffey-b
SENATOR CCFFEY:

Thank yod, Mr. Pfesident and members of the Senate. 2505
amends - the Uaiform Commercial Code and the Civil Administra—
tive Code to provide for additional security to farmers’ in
marketing agriculture products. It clarifiés the Departmenf
of Agricultiure may accept security from licensing or
collateralizing financial deficiencies and to accept
collateralizing and security of liens or ia addition to. a

commercial security bond. If any...elevator goes bankrupt,

creditors would have to exhaust security bonds first. Number
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two, it establishes two classes of priority 1liens on the
stored graim or grain...or on‘grain producers. First prior—-
ity is claimants possessing any writtem evidence of ownership
which discloses a storage obligation by a failed grain
dealer. Second priority, the claimant possessing Hrittén
evidence of sale of grain of a failed grain dealer or ware—
house who has completed delivery and...within the pricing
thirty days prior to the failure. 1I*'d be glad to answer any
gquestions you might have in regards to this bill.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPP: '

Thank you, Mr. Preéi&ent. May the spomsor answer a ques—
tion?

PRESIDENT:

Indicates he'!ll yield, Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPE:

Thank youa 1Is there any way that a purchaser, say a
co@pany such as e have in- Decatar, taley's ot
Archer-Daniels—Midland, if they purchase and properly pay for
corn; beans, something like that, could they possibly under
your bill be called back to pay for those a second time?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Coffey.

SENATOR COFFEY:

Yes, that is not the intent of this bill and that's not
the way the bill reads.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPP:

You said I...my gquestion vwas, c¢ould +hey be, and you
said, yes.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Coffey.
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SENATOR CO?FEY;
No.
PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Maitland.
SENATO& MATITLAND:

Thank you, Hr. President and.Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I think this legislation is well drafted and it does
provide for the producers of grain some extra protection
that...that they have not had in the past. They...they need
to  have that protection contained in...in the bill. I...I
too, Senator Coffey, have perhapg a question somewhat Siﬁilar
to that of...of Senator Rupp. Would this require the buyer
of grain, who.has purchased and paid for grain in good faith
be subject to any kind of a second payment or retrieval of
the grain, in other words, are they protected against double
jeopardy?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Coffey.

' SENATOR COFFEY:

" Yes. Sepator, it is not the intent of this Act to nake
subject to reirieval or second payment of the grain purchased
and paid for by the buyer im the ordinary course of busiaess
as defined in the Uniform Commercial Code of Illinois from a
failed grain dealer or a grain warehouseman.

PRESIDENT: )

Senator uéitland.
SENATOR MAITLAND:

Thank you, very auch, ¥r. President. I...I appreciate
that answer an& I think this clearly protects...protects
everyonea. I think the bill is well drafted and I rise,
therefore, in support of House Bill 2505 as amended.
PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senétor Schuneman...Schunemana.

SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:
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Thank you, Mr. President. A question of of the sponsor
if he'll yieldd
PRESIDENT:

Indicates he*ll yield, Senator Schuneman.
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN: -

- Senator Coffey, the analysis and your...your opeaning
remarks indicated :that it clarifies the Department of Agri-
culture may accept security from licensees to...collateralize
finagcial deficiencies and accept collateral and security in
lieu or in addition to a commercial surety bond. #hile I
stapd in support of...of anything that will protect our far-
mers against failure of grain elevatoré, I am concerned about
the vwording of that provision amd I have a gquestion about
that. Does this allow, for example, the department to take
collateral which otherwise might have been relied upoﬂ by a
surety coumpany for the issuance of a bond?

PRESIDENT:

:sénator Coffey.
SEHAde COFFEX:

.' As’ I understand, the department sopetimes will accept a

. CD for collateral, and this #ill just allow them to...will

reguire. them toc go through the bonding before they go to
that...that prbcess.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Schuneman.
SE&ATOR'SCHUNEMAN:

Perhaps I should have stated my question in a different

BT 'Has any of the writers of sarety bonds indicated any

opposition to this bill or any problem with it? I...I don't
vant to see us get into the situation where our grain dealers
can't buy surety bonds 'cause I think that's our...our major
protection. Has there been any indication by any surety
writers that...that this would be a problem as far as their

security is concerned?
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PRESIDENT:.
Senator Coffey.
SENATOB COFEEY:
There has‘not that...that I'm aware of and this has been
" discussed with, you know, for severzl weeks and days now
“among several different people and that has not beem, at this
time, been an interest.
PRESIDENT:
Further discussion? Any further discussion? Senator
Coffey may clése.
SENATOR COFFEY:
¥ell, Mr. President and members of the Senate, I just ask
for a favorable roll call. This is a b 11 I thiok that's
timely needed, especially in the time iafl tioca!'s here and
the bankruptcies been taking place in this ‘tate, the farmers
storing +their grain and then losing ti<le to that grain., I
. think this deserves a favorable roll call.
" PRESIDENT:
The question is, shall House Bill 2505 pass. Those in
fayor yill vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The
-voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who
wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the <record. On that
question, the Ayes are 57, the Nays are none, none Voting
Present. House Bill 2505 havihg received‘the required con-
stitutional majority is declared passed. TZSO?, Senator Kent.
2508, Senator Grotberg. Oon the Order of Housg_Bills 3rd
Reading, the.bottom of page 7, is House Bi'l 2508. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:
House Bill 2508.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Grotberg.
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SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you. Thank you, Mr...thank you, Mr. President and
fellow members. This is now the unamended version of the
increase in rates, daily fees fot the .race tracks and £he
race track employees to Qenerate the funds to accommodate ?he
laboratory purchases that the Racing Comnission needs. Ird
be glad to answver any'guestions, otherwise I ask for a favor—
able roll call. ' '

PRESIDENT:

"Any discussion? Senator Vaaalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE: .
‘ Yes, Mr. President and members of the Senate, let me go
throuagh the scenario of 2508. .
PRESIDENT:

Can we ask the staff to take <the conferences off the
FPloor. Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

The otiginal bill, Hbuse Bill 2508, increased the licebse
fee to be paid by organization licensees ﬁo hold a hofse

" race meeting from one hundred dollars to three hund#ed
:dollars each racing day. It was opposed by licensed holders
because the increase in cost was so great.' And now we go o
the second chapter. It:changes,the license fee to be paid. by
an organization license +to one hundred dollars for e@ch
racing day allotted for the calendar year prior Janruary vl,
1983, two hundred ﬂoliars after 1983 ‘and three hundred

dollars for 1984 and succeeding years. It required that one-—

half of the 1983 and two—thirds of the 1984 license fees .be
expended by the board 0 acquire, establish and operate test—

ing laboratories for +he purpose of conducting saliva, blood,

urine and other tests on horses and this amendment wvas
adopted. Aand this amendment is the result of a compromise
between the racing board and the organization of license

holders. And as...as a result of that amendment, they
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halfheartedly supported the bill. However, that we go into
the third éhapter of this scenario and:just_:the day before
yesterday that compromise amendment was Tahléd and we're back
to the original bill. Now, -I don't know what's going on
here, but let me tell you this, the ;1lin$is Racing Board
last Thursday refused by unanimous vote to recommend the ase
of lasic drugs for the treatment of the so—called bleeders of
the thoroughbred raciag industry. A number of trainers in
the Chicago area presented the horsemen's idea on the use of
the drug and recommended that the trainers be allowed to use
it on those horses that are classified as ?leeders, And the
Chicago news media, and to be exact, the>Chicago Tribune car-
ried the stories about how the presentations was made, and it
was evident from the presesmtation to the board that it was
unanimous, a seven to nothing vote, that the board did not
buy the story being advanced by the trainers of the Chicago
horsemen on the necessity of the use of the use of the drag
lasix, in fact, the racing board by its actions said that
lasix is but a drug that is msed, “to heat up.®™ 1And what
they mean by that is to dope the horses. Inasmuch as the
vrécing board had asade its unaniamous aétion, refused to allow
the use of this drug, I can see no reason to support this
bill which will call...cost my réce track, Fairmont, fifty—
five thousand additional dollars by the time it runs its
course. Ladies and Gentlemen of +the Senate, the economy in
Madison and St. Clair County, and we just lost Cahokia two
years ago, canaot stand such a tremendous boost in payout by
these tracks. 2and I also have my suspicions about some of
the Chicago tracks being able to handle the additional cost
of daily operations for laboratories for the testing of these
drugs that the racing board has now turned down. ZLet me give
you some more examples, and let...and vh;le I'm oo my feet,
let me tell you this, thaé the owners and operators of the

Fairmont Race Track have never, have never, been consul:ced
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about +this bill. And I'm sure it may hold true for the race
track in Moline and the race track at Balmoral in Senazor
Sangmeister®s area. But let ame tell you the‘injustice of
this bill. Arlington Park averages two nmillion dollars a
day, Sportman's Park averages fwo million dollars a day,
Hawthorn Park averages two million- dollars a day, Haywood
Park over one million dollars a day and now we come down to
Balmoral in Will county, approximately five hundred -+thousand
dollars a day, Moline Downs in Randy Thomas'...Senator
Thomas' district, four hundred thousand dollars a day and in
‘my district, Fairmont City, six hundred thousand dollars a
day, taxing us all at the same pricg that they're taxing
their race tracks in Chicago. Now to you people downstate
who like to see racing downstate in Illinois, this may be one
~way to close up all our dovnstate tracks and give the City of
Chicago all of the race tracks in the State of Illinois.
This is a bad bill and it should be defeated.
PRESIDENTI:

Purther discussion? Senator Hall.

SENATOR HALL:
Will the spousor yield for a guestion?
PRESIDENT:
Indicates he'll yield, Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:
Senator, who...who wants this bill, please?
v PRESIDENT:
. Senator Grotberg.
SENATOR GROTBERG:
The administration of the State 'of Iliinois and the

Racing Board in particular and several legislators.

PRESIDENT:
Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

Senator, YOU...you realize that on these parimutuel
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bettings that thé State realizes quite a bit of revenue. XNow
what you éoing " to do in effect, you going *to put soae race
tracks out of business. And as Senator Sam has *%old you,
I've already lost one in St. Clair County. The increase of
fee...0f feg here is too great. I thiﬁk that you ought fo
ask everyhody'to vote against this bill, even though you are
the sponsor because what you're doing is that you're going %o
really curtail racing in the State of Illinois. '
PRESIDENT:
Further discussion? Further discussion? 1If not, Semator
Grotberg may ciose. '
SENATOR GROTBERG: ' .
¥ell, thank you, Mr. President. And not wunlike that
country girl at the dance, Senator, wWe...we would appreciate
first of all an Aye vote on this, but let's rebut some of the
friendly conversation that's going around. Let's talk about
what this Legislature has dome for the race tracks. In 1975,
a revised horse racing Act createé the race track improvement
fund used by all racing organizations to improve their
facilities for patrons and horses. The improvemeats have been
a boon to business. In 1979, the State’s share of the privi-
lege tax vas cut by two percent with ope percent to the.
tracks and one perceat to the horsemen in the forms of added
purses, and I ‘think I handled that bill. As a result, the
 State's share of the *otal handle dropped from eighty-two
pillion to about seventy million in thke last two yearé,
fairly drastic. In 1981, Governor Thkompson appfovgd
other—track.-.noi off-track but other track wagering for the
big...Arlington Milliom, . and this was added to previously
approved off-track betting on Illinois tracks and other
states. For example, the Preakness was a wagering event at
four Illinois tracks, Sportsman’'s, Fairmont, Sena—
" tOr...Senator, Fairmont go£ in on the Preakmess, Quadcity

Downs and Maywood earning abou% seventy—four thousand dollars
¥



Page 122 — JUNE 23, 1982

for those tracks. "Now, lest we think that the +track owners
are the only qontributors o this, let us also suggest in
this bill tha* none of the fees for the workers of the track,
. the licensees for the handlers and the trackmen and all . of
" those have not been raised since 1960. They are heiﬁg
doubled or better tWentY...:twenhty—two years later and +hey
are contributing more than the tracks are comiributimg o
this cause. Getting down to the essential ingredient that we
" have an’1890 vintage laboratory in Elgin, which is imn ay
county and Senator Friedland's district, where a lot of
people try to work finding lasix and other drugs in the horse
urine that is submitted to them and the blood. And it is my
opinion and that that of everybody that works there, if some—
thing isn't done to buy laboratory equipment ou*t of this fund
that we will aot...only not be able to detect lasix which is
almost impossible to find with the equipment we have but a
lot of other d:ugs; S0 that there is a basic need, it's not
a thoughtless bill. It’s not a thougktless bill, the Senator
V¥adalabene is very correct when he suggested fhat the amend-
ment to phase—in was offered and vithdrawe, I'm not disputing
anything +he Sepator has said except the basic need for this
legislation and I would ask for aam Aye vote.
PRESIDENT:

The question is, shall House Bill 2508 pass. Those in
‘- favor will vote Aye. Those opposed vill vote Nay. The
voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who
wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that
guestion, the Ayes are 19, the Nays are 24, 2 Voting Present.
Sponsor Tregquests that farther consideration of House Bill
) 2508 be postponed., So ordered. Senator Chew, top of page 8.
" On the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading is House Bill 2511,
the top of page 8, House Bill 2511. Bead the bill, Hr..
Secretary, please.

SECRETARY:
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House Bill 2511.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Chew.
SENATOR CHESN: |

Mr. President, we tocs off -an amendment the other day,
it's in agreement. It merely brings Illinocis in conformity
with tﬁe Federal Government. And it provides relief for the
Illinois carriers whereby they will not have to monitor the
hours anrd things that <he Pederal Government has required.
I1'd ask for a favorable r~ll call.

PRESIDENT: '

Any discussion? If not, the gquestion is, shall House
Bill 2511 pass. Those i favor will vo*e Aye. Those opposed
with vote Way. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Have all voted Qho wish? Take the
record. On that question, the Ayes are 53, the Nays are 1,
none Voting Preseant. House Bill 2511 having received the
required constitutional majority is declared passed. You
lost your last friend, Charlie. . Senator Geo—Karis on 2520.
on the Order of House.tills 3rd Reading is House Bill 2520.
Read the bill, r. Secretary.

SECRETARY: -
House Bill 2520.
{Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Geo-Karis.
- SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and lLadics and Gentlemen of the Senate,
House Bill 2520 provides tbat any accident or health policy
which covers routine physicai «xass shall include rape exaums

or exempts their exams of...victims of sexual assault without
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offset for...deductions or coinsurance.
PRESIDENT:

Any' discussion? If not, the question is, shall House
Bill 2520 pass. 'Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Have all voted:who wish? Take the
record. On that gquestion, the Ayes are 51, the Nays are
ﬁone, none Voting Present. Héuse Bill 2520 having received
the required constitutional majority is declared passed. On
the Order of House Bills 3rd Reading is‘ House Bill 2536.
Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:
House Bill 2536.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Sangmeister.
SEN ATOﬁ SANGMEISTER:

Yes, ut.>2resident and mémbers of tﬂe Senate, House Bill
‘2536>amends the Oniform Commercial Code and very siaply
establishes that on an NSF check that a retailer would have
the fixed suﬂjof ten dollars as his cost for attemptiqg to
redeeﬁ or make good the check that has been presented to hinm
which has gone bﬁd. He has that alternative or to go to
court and get whatever costs the court méy give, but it would
set_teﬁ dollars as the Eee. I feel that is a very reasonable
fee and the Illinois Retail Merchants Association would like
to see <this eétablished in the lawv. Be Qappy to ansWwer any
gquestions. If not, move for a favorable vote.

PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Is there any discussion? If not, the
guestion is, shall House Bill 2536 pass. Those in favor will
vyote Aye. Those opposed uili vote ¥ay. The voting is open.

Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Have all
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voted who wish? Take thebrecord. On that question the Ayes
are 49, the Nays ire 3!.1 Voting Present. House Bill 2536
"having received the :eqﬁited constitutional majority is
declared passed.’ Thank you. 2577, Senator D?Arceo. 2578,
Senatof Berman. HMiddle of page 8, okay. 2588, I understand
‘Senator Grotberg will hold till tomorrow. We will now return
back to the begimning. Page 2 on the Calendar, on the Order
of House Bills 3rd BReading.. 468, Senator Bruce. On the
Order of House Bills 3rd Reading, is House Bill 468. Read
the bill, Mr.'Secretary, please.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 468,

(Secretéry reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT: o

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. Thié
is the Beer Industry Fair Dealing Act, and basically, theA
purpose of this legislation, which has been under comsider—
ation by the beer brewers and' the beer distributors ia the
State of Iliinois for some three and one—half years is to
finally set oﬁt in statutory form the rights of mnegotiation
between the brewers and the distributors of beer in Illinoisa.-
It sets forth in some detail when brewers can cancel agree—
ments with distributors, the teasons for that cancellation,
the requirements that _must be met on transfer of business,
gnd then specifically, the notice reguired before a brewver
can tell a distributér that he will no longer be able to dis—
tribute and retail a particular brewers product. It is the
work of many people and mény individuals. I think that the
Associated Beer Distributors of Illinois and the brewers have
worked out acceptable comprémises. There are a few glitches‘

in the...in the whole compromise, but everyone has signed on
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board excep: one or two brewers. And with that'explanation,
I would be happy to answer any ques*ions that you might have
concerning this legislation.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Senator Schunegan.
SENATOR SCHUNENAN:

Thank you, HMr. President. I simply vanted io-point out
+o the members of the Senate that, once again, ué are intrud-
ing into the areas of private business which...in such a way
that I think we have no business intruding. We &id that a
few days ago when we passed a law that would prohibit any
automobile dealer from being opén on Sunday if Se chose to be
open on Sunday. We did that simply because a majority of
automobile dealers asked us to do it, and I thipk that was a
mistake. Now we have the brewing industry coéing to us,
wanting us to ratify some kind of a coatract that‘ they have
voluntarily entered into, that is most of the industry is
voluntary. The rest of the industry we will force to coaply
to the wishes of the rest of the industry. I think this is
not the' right way for this Body to proceed. I :hink we
should not involve ourselves 1in these matters and I would
urge a No vote on this bill.

PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Mahar.
SENATOR MAHAR:

Thank you, Mr. President. W®ill the sponsor yieid for a
question? . .

PRESIDENT:

Indicates he'll yield, Senator Mahare.
SENATOR MAﬁAR :

There wsas apendments added to this bill, were there not?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:
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No, there...there were no amendzents. The bill is as it
came from the House. .

PRESIDENT:

Senator Mahar.

SENATOR MAHAR:

As it is now, what is the waiting period? For example,
if the principal owner of a distributor dies, what 1is the
action taken? Is there a sixty days or a ninety days in
vhich a decision can be wmade in regard to whether the
distributorship would continue in the hands of that family or
not?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

The only limitation I know that 1is in...that is in
Section 6 on transfer and on...oo death is mentioned in
Section 6. There are no limits except the only limit...time
limit set forth is sixty days notice of cancellation. A...a
“brewer would have to give sixty days notice if; uader the

‘specified statutory requirements, a...a distributor i'had
_ failed to meet those regquirements he could cancel after a
sixty—d;y notice, but he has to have at least a sixty-day
notice and there are provisions fo; arbitration.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Mahar.
SENATOR MAHAR:

Well, then it doesn't protect a family. For example
the...the owner dies and the distributor feels that his wife
is’ not . qualified to handle the business and carrf on or the
sons can't carry on the business, they can take it away ‘from
them. Is that correct?

PRESIDENT:
Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:
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No. That is handled in this legislation. And that is,
it states, “Upon the death of one of the partners or of a
partnership that are operating the busipess, the brewer shall
transfer to an active...the survivor who has been active in
the managemént of the partnership and is otherwise capable of
carrying on the business of the partnership." Now, we gill
get into, obviously, some questions about who is gualified.
But if they have been actively involved, they, in fact, ‘can
transfer.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Mahar. I S
SﬁﬁATOB MAHAR:

May I speak to the bill?

PRESIDENT:

Indeed.
SENATOR MAHAR:

It seems to me that there is a restriction on the small
businessman here. And I know of many cases vhere suddenly
the principal owner has passed away and a son, of a daughfer,
or a wife who has mot been active in the business is able to
take over and raun that business and do it quite well but . may
show on the surface that they're not gualified since they've
not been active. It just seems to me that that restriction
is such that...that the family ought to have that control and
nof be regulated by some distributor. And I would urge a No
vote on this bill. '
PRESIDENT:

" Purther discussion? If I can have your attention. The
Illinois ;nform#tion Service has requested leave to shoot
some}film. Is leave granted? Leave is gramted. I vanted to
get that in before you got up. Senator DeAngelis.

SENATGCR DeANGELIS:
Thank you, Mr...thank yoﬁ, Mr. President. Senator Bruce,

I...I want to take issue on one thing. By the vwvay, I.a.I'n
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going to vots Present, because I think yop've made every
attempt to put this bill in‘the form that it should, but I do
wvant to put myself-on notice that mext fall or in the next
Session this bill ought to be amended. HNow, there are some
reasons why amsndments are not being put on this bill because
of the possibility that this bill could be used for some
other purpose, «nd I defer to that, okay. WNow, let me point
out, when you're talking about succession, Semator Bruce, you
pointed out the part that related to a par*ner who is active
in the business, but you are not applying the same standard
to a successor in the event of a death as you are to the
transfer of the ownership, beéause under the *transfer in the
eveat of a deatﬁ in the case of a wholesaler there 1is =no
basis for denia.. If you will read on Section 6, paragraph
2, there's nothi g in here that says they bhave +to aneet
reasonable standards, nothing. And that is the part I'd like
to put the Body on notice that I would like to see amended
next fall. I will defer to the wishes of everybody w«ho is
involved by not attempting to amend this bill, but I can't
support it the way it is.
PRESIDENT:

Further discussion? Senator Simms.
SENATOR SINMS:

-A question of the sponsor.
PRESIDENT: B

Indicates...indicates he'll yield, Senator Simms.
SENATOR SIMNS:

Senator Bzucé, I have a different interpretation of this
bill than what Senpator Mahar has, and correct me if I am
wvrong. Does this legislation not protect the investment of
the small...of...of the diétributor for the financial invest—
nent for many reasons, in case of death, where the ownership
can be.transferred to aaothef family member or to another

active individuali, or secondly, that a manufacturer of a
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product cannot make unreasopable demands upon_that distribu-
tor in order to take that away? 1Is that an accurate assump-—
tion of what this bill is trying to stop in trying to protect
the family ownership? '
PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, and, Senatoi Mahar, YOUw..you...l1 hope jyou will
listen, I *hink you have misinterpreted the language that I
read;to you that is protection for every distributor to aake
sure that they, in fact, can transfer to a surviving spouse
or chil@- This is a...this bill is approved by every beer
distributor in the State of Illinois and one of the big gues—
tions is transfer rights. Aand let me Tead it to you agéin,
#gpon the death of a wholesaler, no brewer shall deny
approval for any transfer of ownership to a surfiving spouse
or adult child of an owner of a vholesaler.” Now
that's...that?s the language.’ They cannot deny that trans—
fer, and so, I 'mean} that protection is in there. And
I...I...that is not a limitation, there...presently there is
no language in the Statutes protecting a surviving spouse,
and this languaée allows a surviving spouse or aa adult child
a right to inherit that business. A
PRESIDB&T:

Further discussion? Senatof Gitz.

SENATOR GITZ:

Thank }ou, Mr. President and members of the Semate. I
truly’hope the membership will iook at this bill very care—
fully. Because if you are genuinely concerned about small
business, then I think that this is a bill whick is very
fair. Most of the industry does exactly what is already cov—
ered in this legislation. There are, hovever, a couple of

companies which don't_alvaysAchoose to honor that. There

are, indeed, cases where wholesalers have been subject to




Page 131 — JUNE 23, 1982

shipments that they didn't order. There are cases where the
contracts afe §&biguous, there are cases where price fiximng
can actually be oﬁe of the course of tactics involved. Cor—
respondingly, it does not wmean that brewers do not have
rights undet :hié.legislation- If they are mot given their
payments on time, in deed, it is subject to cancellation. If
they are insolvent, they are subject to cancellation. This
is, exactly what has been stated, a fair dealing act. I
think it is important that we protect the fraachise arrange—
menté and protect it in a fair way. And anyone who is inter—
ested in the spirit of fairpess amnd retailing, I think,
indeed, that it is appropriate for us to set some ground
Tules. It is alleged _thét this bill in somehow is an
infringement on free enterprise. I believe there is a
legitimate between free enterprise, the rules thereof, and
the laws of the jumgle. We also did not have any problem in
a previous'billvjust a couple of minutes ago setting forth a
standard for insolvencies om checks and establishing a
service fee, somehow that was no problem in free enierprise.
But now we are alleging that this legislation is somehow an
infringement im that area. This is a bill which is fair to
all concerned, and I believe should have been approved 1loang
before foday.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Further discussion? If not,
Senator Bruce may close.

SENATOR BRUCE: ‘

Thapk you, HMr. President. A1l this bill does, really, is
set forth tﬁe agreements that most brewers have extended to
their distributors, and it puts in the Statute the way that
they can be transferred upon death. Senator Delngelis has
worked very hard in trying to get some additional language
that protects the distributérs and...and comproeises with

the...with the brewers which we w%ill be working on in the
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fall and next sprimg. But I think this bill inm...in its
present form mee*s the challenge that we have and that is to
insure that small businessmen in this State who happen to be
beer distributors are protected froam: ﬁreuers who may not
treat them fairly. Gives a...a balance between <*hose two
parties. A
PRESIDENT:

Senator Donnewald, for what purpose-do you arise?
SENATOR DONNEWALD:

Only to declare that I...may have a possible conflict of
interest, although ie“have bad this system in existence with
our company for ten yeérs, so I wiil véte'?resent on this.
PRESIDENT:

Question is, shall Hoase Bill 468 pass. Those in favor
will vote Aye.. Those.opposed will vote Néy- The voting is
open.. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that questiosn,
the Ayes are 41, the Nays are 15, 2 Voting Pfesent. House
Bill 468 having received the reguired constitutional majority
is declared passed. 579, Senator Grotbefg. Senator
Grotberg, on the Order of House Bills 3rd . Reading is . House
Bill 579. Bead the bill, Hr. Secretary. :
SECRETARY:

House Bill 579.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT: .
Senator Grotberg..
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you, HMr. President and fellow members. First of
all, Mr. Secretary, would you let the record show had I not
been arguing another bill, I would have voted Aye on the pre—
vious bill, which as I undérstand was the beer distributors

billi.
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PRESIDENT:

The record will so indicate. Senator Gro£berg.
SENATOBR GROTBERG:

Thank you. Senate Bill 579 now includes the semior citi-
zen amendment that we pu%t on yesterday State—wide <for ‘town—
ships and counties of all sizes to impose by frontdoor refer—
endum a tax for purposes of senior citizen programs. The
original hill...is amended to impose fines om zoning viola-
tions. to not to...up to five hundred dollars, but insteadlbf
with each separate day, if is now one week later the meter
starts ruanning on each extra day. I believe we have a tech—
nical amendment on county board term lotiery, yes, that was
offered to straighten out the countf board lottery so tyat
they will know what districts they will be runniﬁg in before
their nominatioans, agd other than that, it's a...wostly a
housekeeping bill. I would ask for a favorable roil call.
PRESIDENT:

any discussion? Is there any discussion? If not, the
question 1is, shall House Bill 579 pass. .Those in favor will
vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The vofing'is open.
Have all voted who %ish? Have all voted who wish? Have all
voted who wish? Take the record. On that question, the Ayes
are 50, the Nays are 1, none Voting Present. House Bill 579
having received the required constitutional majority is
declared passed. Sepator Sangmeister, on the Order of House
Bills 3rd Reading is House Bill 748. Read the bill, Mr.

Secretarye.

End of Reel
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Beel No. 5

SECRETARY:
A House Bill 748.
(Ssecretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Sangameister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Thank you, #r. President-and members -of the Senate. This
bill deals with the Firearms Owners Identification Act and is
a rewriting of that Act to make it A workable Act in the
state of Illinois. I +hink many of you are aware of the
problems that we have had in properly administering the Act,
and as a result, ve have worked, I think, over a year now
with sportémen's clubs and with everyone else who. is inter-
ested in the proper working of this particular Act. One of
Athe deficiencies that we had with this Aét, as fou know, I
believe it was the Chicago Sun Times proved that the Act was
ineffective imn Tllinois when they vere able to get
a...firearns ideatification card for John...Dillinger and
other notorious.characters which shows that the Act was no*
‘'working. We have now made some changes which we think will
make the Act work properly. In addition to the problem that
we had as far as identifying people was, of coﬁrse, that it
.was inconsistent viih certain FPederal law and wé. have also
turned that around. I think probably the most important
thing in the Act is that from henceforth instead of applying

directly to the Department of lLaw Enforcement im Springfield

for your card, you will nov be able *to, if this act becomres
law, to go to your local police department or your State
police district or to your sheriff's office if, in fact,

those offices accept the respoasibility under this law and
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you'll be able to apply locallj for your card. There's two
asﬁécts and +two reasons for that. 0One, the convenience for
the person vho wans to get their card. I would say to you,
if. you are a sportsman and you wanted to get a card to go
huﬁtihg this fall, you better get jour application in because
td get it processed in time is alﬁbst impossible. T@is' will
help speed up identification locally with our local police
agencies. Also, of course, on the other hand; it will also
give the local agencies a chance to put enforcement into the
lav and that who knows better whether or not the card should
be issued or whether there's any problem with an individual
being able to obtain ;uch a card than your local pblice
agency. Thé fee which was originally five dollars was
increased to ten and by amendment, I've reduced it dowa to
eight dollars. 50 the fee is a three dollar increase which
is broken dowﬁ that five dollars goés into the FOID Furd to
adpinister <zhe program and the other three dollars continues
to go the Fish.and Hildlife...Fund; Basically‘that's what it
does, it doesn't change any other laws pertaining to gun
registration or anything 1like that. It is backed by the
Department of Law Enforcement.. I think the last time I
talked to the lobbyist for the Illinois Wildlife Fedefation
that ;hey vere now in support of the bill and I think that is
correct. And would ask forb your -approval of this legis-—
lation. Be happy to.answer any guestions.
PﬁESIﬁING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Blooam.
SENATOR BLOOM:

- Thank you,lnr. President. Hili the‘sponsor yield?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates be?ll yield.
SENATOR BLOOH:

Yeah, George, this is kind of a dumb guestion, but let's

say if you 1lived in Morton Grove, could you go
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get...fireowners identification card? Could YyOUa...submit
your application through that particular .unit of 1local
government? '
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Sangmeister.
SENATCR BLOCHM:
You follow...you follow my question, don't you?
- SENATOR SANGMEISTER:
Yéé, ife..if the Morton Grove Police Department decides
" to participate in this program with theA Department of' Law
Enfot&ement, then, yes. If...if that particular police
department does not want to participa{e in the program then
the answer would be no. It's disétetionary, not mandatory on
that bolice départment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Bloom.
SENATOR BLOOH:
S0, din...in other words, irrespective of ordinances
banning handguns or firearms in that coasunity, }ou can still
" use a participating law enforcement ageacy to apply? Is
that...is that a faiﬁ.,.is that a fair characzerization of
the situation that would obtain if this bill passed?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:
Yes. That is correct as lomng as they décide they want to
participate in the proéram.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICEKAS)
Senator Simms.
SENATOR SINHMS:
Two guestions. Senator Sangmeister, in the case of a
sunicipaliry +ha*t decides to participa*e and not all munici-
pality police deparctments hafe merit commissioas that are

necessarily out of the realm of politics, and the mayor iadi-
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cates to the poliée chief, don't'vissue any cards,
what's...what's the check and balancevon the system *o give
someone the right to obtain a fire...firearm owners identifi-
cation card?
PRESIDING OFFIéEE: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR éANGﬂEISTEB:

Although we are hopeful that everyone will go to the
local police agency that's involved to ask for their card,
there is 'no requirement in this bill that you have to go to
your local ﬁolice agency. So, going back to Senmator Bloom’s
illustration, if Horton Grer Police: Department decides
because of their position not to participate in the prograno,
anyone living in Morton Grove that wanted to get a FOID card
would then either go to the sheriff?s office in that county
or to any other patticipating police agency in the area.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Simas.

SENATOR SIM#S:

The 1last gquestion, what 1is the effective date on this
bill? My analysis says it's...the effective date is January
1, 1981. 1Is that correct? So it's a...

PRESIDING OFPFICER: {SEBATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeiste&-

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

No, the effective date is Januarf 1st, 1983. There's
been...the amendmentt.;l don't know where your...your analy-
sis might have been of...of a prior amendment or the original
bill, but this...the aﬁendment makes it Jamuary 1st, *83.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:
Okay, here we go again; Here we have another scenario.

There are approximately two hundred and forty thousand appli-
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cant renewals each year at a cost of five dollars each for a
total of a...0R€ million two hundred thousand dollars. Of
this amount;,Seven hundred and twenty thousaﬁd dollars goes
to the Wildlife and Fish Fund, 1leaving four hundred and
eighty thougand doliars to administer the FCID card. How—
'evér, and -I want +to make this clear, the appropriation to
administer this Act is 'a hondred and sixty-five thousand
dollars, that leaves three hundred and fifteen thousand

‘dollars in revenue derived from the fees not being used for

the administration of this program. Now, in this proposal on.

House Bill 748 would increase the fee to eight dollars for
application with two hundred and forty thousand dollars going
to the anpual renewals, there wvould be a total of ome million
.nine hundred and thirty~two thousand dollars of which seven
hundred and twenty thousand would go the Wildlife ;nd Pish
Fund, one million two hupdred and *+welve thousand dollars
would go into the General Revenue Fund and seven hundred and
twenty thousaﬂd for the operation of the program, and four
hundred and. éighty thousand dollars, and he said, if théy
propose to goA;nto this Act and...and administer the applica-—
tion which is already notorized. HNow the Illinois Wildlife
‘Aséociation evidently does support this concept. But I heard
directly frém the migratory waterfall duck hunters and from
the sportsman's clubs fhroughout the State that they are not
“in favor of this bill. It was just a board of the Wildlife
"Association. Again, this is a seventy-five tax increase on
the sportsmen and the gun owners of the State of Illinois.
It is another bad bill. They don't use the momey that they
.take in now.-ﬁo admigister the program and it should be
defeated also.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senaior Nedza.
SENATOR HNEDZA:

Thank you, Mr. President. Question of the sponsor.
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PBESIDiNG OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he'll yield.

SENATOR NEDZA:

Senator Sangmeistér, I have my identification card in
front of wne now. - The expiration date om it is 1 August,
1986. . Does that change in anyway or is this card still in
force?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICRAS)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER: -

It will not change any of the existing cards that
are...are in effect. Your card would be good wu-=il that
date. Oné additional thing we are doing ia the‘éill, how—
ever, which you have not gotten before is whem tha:. expires
you will be getting a notice, I don't know how man_ days but
prior to the time that your card expires, like om your
driver's license to let you know that it is expiring, so that
it*s not in your wallet, like mine is as we stand here today,
fotally expired.

. PRESIDING OFFICﬁR: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Nedza.

SENATOR NEDZA:

Will the criteria be changed at the time *tha% they send
me my notice? @ill there be any changé in the c£ite:ia in
order for me to guwalify? :

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Nothing..~well, "le+ me make that perfectly clear. We're
using all of the same criteria before to qualify for a card.
However, we did have in there prior, as I recall, that if
you®re convicted of a felony within five jyears, aud e took
out the five years, tha%® pués us in conformance with Federal

law because what was happening is ve had people beiny prose-
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cuted federally who were saying, well, gee, I got a FOID card
from Illinois and saying that should mean I ought to be able
to carry a gun, so we're putting ‘that in conformance, but
. that's the oniy small changes that have beén made in the cri-
teria.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:

First guestion of the sponsor. Is this legislation sup-
ported by the Rifle Association?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAViCKAS)

Semator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

. Iee-I have not heard from the Illinois Rifle Association
one way or another, whether they suppott this or whether they
- dont*t. S0, I...l cannot answer your question. I honestly
have not heard from then one wvay or another. A1l I know 1is
that the Illinois Wildlife Fedefation has %#old me that since
We took out the two dollars...incidentally, Senator‘Sam; that
was goihg to the General Revenue Fund was ten dollars, that
fuo dollars is now out of here, so there's nothing going
directly into the General Revenue Fund from this fee. But to
answer your question, I have noé heard, Senator Collins, from
the Illinois Bifle Association. :

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SEFNATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Collins. .
SENATOR COLLINS:

Then my next questiom is, if I quﬁlify for- the...the
card, based on the new law, is that in addition to or will
local governments have to allow me to have a JUNa eetOaaatO
purchase a gun? Will this card give me the right to purchase
a gun if I meet all the requirements of this gun? ©Now, not—
vithstanding *hat I may not 'be able %o purchase the gun

within the jurisdiction of a given local municipality, but I
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can go any other place in Illinois and purchase ay éun. Is
that not true? ‘
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senato; Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER: N

If I understand your question correctly, the presen: law,
which we are not changing at all, says that you are to have
this card in order to be a person in possession of a firearnm
or in order to go out and purchase amaunition. You got to
have this card today, we're not changiné any of thaz criteria
at all.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Collins.

SENATOR COLLINS:

so, fhis...this change that you're making now. is...does
not have any impact at all on local ordinance. Because you
made a statement that they can either opt in or opt oat or,
you know, what...vhat...vhat do you mean about that?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangaeister.

SENATOE SANGMEISIER:

All right, 1let me <c¢larify that. That...tﬁat does not
mean whether a community can op:t in or opt " outa ahéther. orT
not a local police agency, such as the police department for
the City of Chicago or Oak Park, wvhether they want to par—
ticipate in reviewing applicants for this and then submitting
that application to the Department of Law Enforcement is
going to be up to them, whether they want to participate or
not, we're not locking in those departments séying you have
to handle these cards, that part will be vcluntary.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Johas.

SENATOR JOHNS:

You know, Mr. President and wmembers of the assembly, it's
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going £o get so expensive to go hunting and fishing ard carry
firearms identification, the poor man on the street is not
going to be able tOe..t0...to afford this one~time necessity
and now it's becoming fast and a...a luxury. 1Iou pay seven
dollars and a half for a fishing license now and...and I
don't know whether it's just this administration or what, but
the whole thing is a silent move *o push the poor people out
of the siﬁple enjoyments of life. But this card is probably
one of the most hated of all cards that you have to carry in
order to own a firearm. And people protest to me all <the
time about having to pay five dollars for this simple i;;tle
plastic device that gives them so much harassment and now
we're wanting to raise it three dollars more. I don?t 1like
+he bill, I don't like it's...I like the Wildlife Federation
and all that and I'h a hunter and a fisherman and a
conservationist, but I don't like the idea of constantly dig—
ging into the little guy's pocket to pay what the govermment
ought to give them in the first place.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR SATICKAS)

The Illinois Information Service reguests permission to
film the proceedings from the President?®s Gallery. Is leave
granted? Leave is granted. Senator Becker. Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, I...just one question. I know what you say that the
police departments can opt in or opt out, and I'a curious to
know what they want to do in Chicago, have...has there been
any reaction from them? .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICEAS)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGHEISTER:

Well, when you say opt im or opt out, you can participaze
or not participate in the program, I don't know if that's an l
opt in or opt out, but I've been advised that the Chicago

police Department is more than willing to participate im this
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progran. And the Illinois Sheriffs and Chiefs Association.
vants to participate in the prograa.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN::

¥ell, who:Says so?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

. Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

I've been édvised that Superintendent Braszic's officé,
and also the Hayor's Office has so advised the Department of
Law Enforcement for the State of Illinois.

PRESIDING OFPiéER: (SENATCR SAVICKAS)

Senator Edan.

SENATOR EGAN:

¥ell, I guestiom that becaﬂse number one, presently they
don't even +take fingerprints on immigrationm cases, I don't
know how they%:e going to be able to do this, that’s my gques—
tiﬁn- If they want to do it and they can do it and they're
going to do it, I can support it. But if they just say, ok,
it's a good idea and we...the mayor and the superintendent of
police think it's a great idea and they don't do anything
about it, that's something else.

PRESIDING OFPiCEB: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Fas that A question?

SENATOR EGAN:

I guess.

PRESIDING OFFiCEB: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Chew. Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you, .Mr. President, just a couple of guestions.
Senator Sangmeister,_on the bill as it came over amended from
the House, Section 4, parag:éph 2, where iz it that's it's

optional about making an appearance at a police station
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before you can get one of these?
”:PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

¥ell, first placg, I can't follov.you because the orig-
inal bill waS...waS...the amendment is now the bill. The
bill is completely cﬁangedvfrom when it came over from the
House last year. So, if you're looking at the original bill,
there's no way I can follow you, the amendment completely
changed that. But I assure you, if your gquestion is, do. you

"have %o go to the police station or sheriff?s office in your
county, I would direct your attention to, if you're looking
at the amendment, it's now .in Section 9 which says, "Each
applicant for a firearms owners identification card shall
make application on an approved form supplied by the depari-—
ment to participating municipal 1law eaforcement agencies,
sheriff’s office and Illinois State Police Districts.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you.. ¥ell, the...the reason I didn't read that, I

_ guess, is because the amendment is not underlined. 1 don*'t
know why that.,.éince that would be new language, sSo, anyvay.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

#ell, the reason for that ié is because this amendment
strikes the emtire existing Act and puts in a  new Act,
alle..with all the same language we had before but with the

" changes I talked about, okay?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

%hat happens if my local municipality, and I'm sure that
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you've gone over this, but what...what happens if my local
municipality does not wish to participate? Where do 1 go?
PRESIDiHG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeistet-v
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Well, you go to...to the closest participating agency. 1
anderstand that the Sheriffs Association e.dorses this, and I
would présume you'd probably go to your county -sheriff's
office then.
PRESIDING OFfICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

_Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:
; ¥hatever you're answer is going x be, it's going to
worry me. Now, there are two situatioms, . don’t want to go
back to my district and try to seek reel ction if I tell my
people +*hat rather than send in a check for five dollars,
they now have to go down and see the local gendarmes aad séy,
by the way, I'm Terry Bruce and 1'm here with my birth
certificate and everything else. ¥How, and..and is that true
or not true? If they decide to participate, do I have to go
down and see my sheriff?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Well, now you're raising more pork cibps, is what you're
doing in this thinge There;..you can go to your local police
agency if they’re going to participate, ybu can go to your
sheriff's oﬁfice,vuho I indicate...who  are indicating <the
association. they want to participats, you cam go to your
State police office if you want to, or you can do exactly
what you do wunder the law right now, jou can submit it
directly to the Department of Law Enforcement.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEHATOR‘SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce.
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SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, that's what I can’t read anywhere in your bill,
because it says, "An aéplicant shall make application on an
approved form supplied by the depértment to pacticipate “in
municipal 1law. enforcement agencies, sheriffs' offices and
State police districts.®™ Now, that is on the amendment,'zon
page 9, 1lines 27 through 32. 1 doa'tr see anywhere where I
can -just go down fo my local post office box add puat a check
for eight bucks and drive it in, can I?

PRP.'_SIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SA-YICKAS)
' Senator Saagmeister;
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

what I'm saying is you can come to the Department of Law
Enforcement and they'll process right here in Springfield,
we'll process your application. You would have to conme
personally, that is true, not through the mail.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bruce. '

SENATOR BRUCE:

And...and that's what I was afraid of. And that's whjv I
don't think this is a pork chop, this is a bill that is going
to cause me more probleas “than I think that anyone can
envision. In @y distriét, the last thimg in the world - my
constituents want 1is a firearmé owners identification c;;ird

‘anyway and they have been suppbrting the abolition of tﬁét.
And if you are telling me that beforevzhey can get one of
these gems that they don't want to pay for amyway, that
they're  going to have to dﬁive to Effingham, the neafést
State police station or to Carmi, the nearest State police
station, let me tell yoﬁ that I don't wan* my name om this in
anyvay, shape or form. Not only are you increasing the cost
of this thing, but...from five dollars to eight dollars, but
you know, there's a point in this country where people have

to be respoasible . for their own acts and if some 1news
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reporter waats to put Donald Duck or Daisy Duck or somebody
on an application, send it in, well, that's‘ fine. He...you
kpow, most of ny farmers, workers and thezrest of them fill
out these forms, do the best .job they can, are honest,
hard-workiag .people, and there's §omething that .smacks a
little bit of a totalitarian state when you say, before you
can get ome of these things, you've got to go down to
this...well, Dawn Netsch is excited now that somehow we
shouldn't use the word, totalitarian. Le% me tell you, I
.don't want to have to go down ‘to the sheriffts office or
this...or the police office or the Department of Law Enforce-
ment or the Department of Revenue or to the Department of
Agriculture or to the Agticultu:e.Extension Advisor and walk
in and say, look, I'm Terry Bruce, here's my birth ce;tif—
icate, my driver’s license and now please give me one of
these cards, it just seems an unreasonable request.
And...and to require that State—wide, if. that's what the
amendment says, 4iS...is...is not a pork chop, Georée,
it'See.it's harassment of th€...0f...0f the normal everyday
working stiff who will put up with a lot of harassment by the
government, but I think Dpaybe we've gone a‘little too far
vhen we say run down and...and get this thing at the local
sherifft's office.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Hall.

SENATOR HALL:

Thank jyou, Mr. .President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I just vant to say to Senator Terry Bruce and the
rest of you, Amen. He hit this riéht on the head. ©Now I

just got from a reliable source that +*he migratory water

people are vehemently opposed to this bill. I...I don't
understand why all of a sudden that this comes...these are
the ones that are part of the hunting group. But...bat many

people around here are opposed to such things, and to tell me
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that I can come up here to Springfield, I'd go up a hundred - |
miles, 1I*'ll go around this. This is another one of...o0f
these bad bills that ought to be defeazed. and watch these
two here down here on the Floor.
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Thomas.
SENATOR THOHMAS:

Thank you, #Nr. President. This bill has...has been a
confusing one to a 1lot of us. There. are all kinds of
sportsmen groups and gun owners gJgroups who have taken an
active interes: in the bill. Some cosnmetic suiggry and maybe
some major surgery is yet necessary, but I don't ihink we're
going to have the opportunity today. And I'm just kind of
thinking that I'1l reluctantly support this bill and how
shall I caréfully say this, hoping that our f;iends across
the way one day soon has a chance to do a little work onm it
and that's all I can say at this time.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)
. For the second time, Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Thark...thank you; I just want to point out to Senator
Sangmeister, one of the reasoas I have objection to this is
that there are two hundred and forty—four thousand applica—
tions, I guess, that go in each year to the department. And
of those two hundred and...two hundred and some thousand, at
least a hundred thousand of them come to my office for reas-—
signment. And  the...the average wait in my district gbes
over three monihs. And...and‘I ought to get anm  extra staff ’
assistant Jjust .out of this appropriation to handle them
because I dare say that there is not an application subpitted )
that does not eventually come to my attention in wny office
where we write the second check and we wait and we wait and
we wait. Well, as Senator Védalabene pointed out, YOU...¥&

give you three hundred thousand dollars to run the prograasm,
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you only take a hundred and sixty-five thousaad of what the
sportsman has already paid, and he’s expected to put up with
the harassment because you took the other money and gave it
to ébmeone else. I...I just want you to know that {his pro-—
gram:is so poorly administered that...that you...you just
cannot imagine the harassment a State legislator gets when-
ever they have to file one of these applicatioms.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

I; there any...further discussion? Senator Walsh.
SENATOR WALSH:

Well, Mr. President and members of the Senate, I...I am a
lict;g surprised with fhe remarks of Senator Bruce who...who
just got through sponsoring the Beer Industry Fair Dealing
Act to now say that this measure of Senator. Sangmeister’s
which seems to me to modest in scope is overregulatioa. I
juste..1I just doa't ﬁnders:and the Semator who's up on
the...up on the Floor speaking even a second time on this
meas@re. I see nothing...nothing really wrong with it and

urge ‘an Aye vote.

PRESiDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator...if not, Semator
Sangmeister may close. ’
SENATOB SANGMEISTER

Héll, thank you, just briefly in closing, I can under—
stand thé downstate legislators that get awful nervous when
we start talking about firearms, okay. But I wish to assure
you 1that you take a look at @y legislative record concerning
gun éegistration or gun confiscation, you won't find me get-—
ting anything close to a bill that's going to do that. All

we're trying to do is correct a situation which you're com—

plaining about, Senator Bruce. Youtre complaining about
the...the Act isan't working, people are waiting three wmoaths -
to get their card. The whole idea behind this thing is

t0...t0 try to accomplish and...and get the machinery in
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order so that we can properly process the cards. And for_you
to say that your people don*t want to go to their local
police agency in order to get a card, what kind of an indict-
ment is that? Are your people scared to go into their own
local police departnent that protects them or their owa
sheriff's office? What h;ve they got hide that they don't
want to go in and see their own local police department? It
sounds rather suspicious. As far as the cost 1is coacerned,
my, isn't this a tremendous cost we're putting upon the
sportsmen in Illinois. This card is good for five jyears,
vetre increasing the fee three dollars. If my math.is. good
and it never has beem, that means we're charging sixty cents,
sixty cents a year is what we're talking about in the vay of
additional cost to administer this program, isp't that ter-—
rible. You can't even go across the street and get a beer
any longer for sixty cents. Certainly sporismen are more
than willing to pay that additional cost for a decent pro—
graie And as far as an inconvenience is concermned, you got
to go get your driver's 1icense. pon't you have to appear
down there once every three years, or five years, or whehever
the thing is renmewed, isn't that a terrible imposition that
¥e should have to do that for driver's licemse, but to carry
a firearm in the State of Illinois, we skouldn't ever have to
do this. Hogwash. This is a good clean-up bill aad it ought
to be supported. The Department of Law Enforcement is behind
it.and so is the Governor.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOB SAVICKAS)

The question is, shall House Bill 748 pass. Those in
favor will vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is
open. Have all voted vwho wish? Have all vote who wish?
Have all voted who wish? -Také the record. On that questioa,
the Ayes are 23, the Nays are 34, none Voting Present. House
Bill 748 having failed to reéeive a constitutional majority

is declared  lost. House Bill...House Bill 869, Senator
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Demuzio. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
ACTING SECRETARY: (NR. PERNANDES)

House Bill 869.

(Secreéary reads title .of bill)
3rd reading Of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOHA SAVICKAS)

Senator Démﬁzio.

SENATOR DEMU?;IO:.

Thank fou, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. House Bill 869 addresses itself tc the Section 18-10
of the School Code which sets out that there would be at
least fifteen pupils in average daily attendance, or im the
high schools to have at least sixty pﬁpils in order to qual-
ify for State reinbursement Stgte aid. This bill, a siaple
bill, that sgfs that the provisions of this section will not
and shall not apply to claims that are filed in Jume of 1982
for aid to be paid in the *82-783 school year or for any
other claims thereafter. So in essence what we are doinmng ié
that we're :striking that ninimum average daily attendance
requirement in order for a school district...in order to
receive State -aid. To @my knowledge, it only pertains to
three school districts so far thét I know of in Illinois, and
I will yieldnto Senator Coffey to...for a further explana—
tion.. . »
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Coffey. )

SENATOR COFFEY:

Thank you,’ Mr. President and memhers of the Senate. I
rise in favor of House Bill ?69. I happén to have one of thé
schools that is affected with the sixty pupil reguirement.
As a matter of fact, I had one school that's already
lost...went under...the siity pupil requirement and I have
one that's npearing tha* néw. We did a study on the ome in

Westfield, which is in Clark County, one part of ay districe,
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-tb see what quality of...of those students coming from that
school, what the gquality of that education was, were they
offering the appropriate requirements so they could continue

. on to college, and if so, were they going to college and if
so were they péssing out of colleges and with what Kkind
0f...what kind of degrees were they getting and what kiad of
grade points were they carrying? And we was astonished with
the type of education that we®re getting in that school, and
yet, we see that if this continﬁés as its present form, that
under the sik—day pupil requirement that they will not be
able to receive any State aid. . And that's saying that a
school giving guality edication and the community willing to
put additional effort out to continue running that scﬁooi,
but yei, they will not get any State aid from this...from the
State while other schools are receiving those dollars. And I
think it's strictly unfair. And what we're asking in this
bill is not that we lessen the quality of education in those
communities tbat have less than sixty pupils, we're asking
that they meet all the requirements every other school does
in the State. They have to be approved by the State Board
for the...the requirements and +the type of...classes that
they*re offering and the requirements that they're offering,
and ve want to continue to do that. And we...we bave asked

_the State Board that they monitor this very closely to see
that those schools continue the quality education that's
necessary £for those students to have an opportunity to go on
to college. And I would ask this side of the aisle to sup-
poft this. I think it's a good measure and I*d ask them to
support this bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICEKAS)
Senator Maitland.
SENATOR MAITLAND:
Thank you, very Bmuch, Aur. President and Ladies and

Gentlemen of the Senmate. I rise reluctantly in opposition to
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House Bill 869. 1I...I, quite frankly, votedvfor:the bill in
committee, but I...I think you have to stop and evaluate
really what you're doing here, I don't think there's a member
of this asseably on either side of the rotunda vho favors
mandatory coasolidation, I certaianly don;t. But I believe
you shoald create an enviroament where you encourage comsoli-
dation im those areas where thbse schools have gotten so
swall that they cannof operate an efficiently rTun school.
~ Education is extremely expensive in today's market, extremely
expensive. And it seems to me that Jjust because these
schools can well afford to hire one teacher for ome studeant,
or whatever the casé-may be, this really clearly is not pro-
viding an environment for that child that the cﬁild really
needs. There is something to be said for coumpetitive envi-
ronment, and that means that when more than one child or five
or ten compete in a classroom, they becone better students
an& they're better prepared for life and they're better pre-—
pared for co;lege. And it seems to me that although we don't
favor mapdatory consolidation, we should not encourage more
and wmore small schools as enrollment clearly declines. Big
is not necessarily better, but certainly, small and extremely
small is not good and:I would urge defeat of House Bill 869.
PRESIDING OFFICER: ($ENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Schuneman.
SENATOR SCHONEMAN:
A couple of guestions of the sponsor, Mr. Présidentm
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOB SAVICKAS)

He indicates he?1l yield.

SENATOR SCHUNEHAN:

Semator, our analysis indicates the State Board of Edu-
cation estimates that the cost of this bill in Fiscal Year
1983 will be less than eigh*y thousand dollars. Do you agree
with that? .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Sena;of Demuzio.
SENATOB=DEHUZIO:

Yes, a fiscal note was filed to...@his was Bepresentative
Beilly's bill in the House. Fiscal note, if I can put my
hand on‘it, does say either eighty théusand dollars or less.
PHESIDfNG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Schunemén.

SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Secondly, our analysis indicates that there is attached a
list of school districts to which this Qould apply, unfortun—
ately, I don't have that 1list. There is one particular
school district in my districf that islvery much interested
in iﬁ. Could you read that list £tO US $0eee0l.a.

PRESIDING OFFICER: . (SENATOB SAVICKAS)

Senator Demuzio.

SENATOR DENUZIO:

I have not seen such a list. TO BYeea
PRESIDING OFFICER: . fSBNATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Demuzio.

SENATOR DEMUZIO:

Well, we have a list on...the number of schools with a
hundredvstudents or less. . I ﬁon't know if it'll apply to all
of these schools. I do know, to mj knowledge, it only
Applied-to zhree existing school districts thus fhr.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICXAS)

. Senator Schuneman. .
SEﬁATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Well, thank you, Mr. President. f now have the list and
I see that there are two échools in my diétrict ta which this
wvould apply and so it ansvers my specific question. If any
other member wants to kpnow the names, I®d be happy to read
them for them. In response to what Senator Maitland said a
few minutes ago, I'd tend té agree with that except that I'd

like to poin* out that these particular school districts that
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I know about are seeking ways to consolidate with other
schools, Senator, and I think that they need this assistance
over this next period of one or two ysars im order %that they

can work out their consolidation problems, and for that

|

|

reason, I would urge support of the bill. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAV;I;CKAS) ‘
Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS: |

Thank you, Mr. President. I rise in support ofa...of

Senator Maitland®s comments in opposition o the.bill. Sena—
tor Maitland and I both voted for this bill in connittee, and
sometimes ydu have to see the‘etrors,of your way and correct
youfsélf at a later date. He's corfect, our...one of our
greatest problems rtoday is the fact that we are not dealing
with economies on a scale with education. 1I'll givé you an
example from my own district so you don*t think I'm picking
on anyone else. IX've got a tovn in my district that has four
elementary school districts, three of which are closing
schools, one of which is building new schools. I domn't know
how you can possibly defend that in public and I don't, I
mean, I just say hey, forget it, that®s just plain inept man-
agemenﬁ, there's nothing we can do. But somewhere you have
to deal with the concept of economies a scale and when you're
at a level wvhere a school is saying, well, we can just kind
of meet all of your minimum reguirements, you really have to :
ask yourself what's going *o happen to those students when
they get to0...I'm not talking about the University of Illi-
nois with thirty-five thousand students, get to a school
where they got four or five thousand. . Sometime you have to
allow them to gaim a...the competitive edge that you
supposedly gain through schools, and by constantly saying
that we can have smaller and smaller schools, less and less
coﬁpetition, less and less méntal stimulus that somehow we're

| saying these kids are being educated, we're kidding our—
o
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selves. And so even though Senator Maitland and I voted for
this bill 4in committee, we have both seen the errors of our
ways, and we are rising to the occasion sayiné, please don'f
make the séme mistakes we did and we probably ought to say,
these schools are simply too small to offer the kind of edu-—
cation these siudents need.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Davidson.
éENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President and members of the Senate, I rise ia sup-—
port of this bill. Now many of youA of my age vwent to 'a
school that had less than sixty in it. There's nothing wrong
wizh this bill other than the fact it says presently the
State Board of Education has an arbitrary figure of sixty.
If your district falls below sixty and you want to continue
to support that school district in your area, you don't gqual-
ify for any State aid. If you're willing to throv those kids
into some big school district and they...where they 'don;t
vant to go, thén you would qualify. This doesn®t...the I0E
camnot close that school if the local taxpayers continue to
pay and support that to\the minimum standards. All it does
when it does sixty or less...or should say below sixty, the
State Board gquits giving them any funds. ©Now just for séme
of your people, there's four districts presently that are
under sixty, one's in DuPage County, one’s in Randolph
County, bat dﬁe <o quirk of nmature, they still qualify 'cauée
there is exception in the rule to qualify for State fumnds if
nataral barriers: roads, bridges or et cetera and that
happens to qualify in Randolph County, Pike and Hclean County
presently. Estimated for this coming Fiscal '83 year addi-
tional, Bureau County, Irogquois County, Bureau County, Clark
County and LaSalle County will qualify...will £fall belov.
They want to coatinue to Qperate, the local taxpayers are

going to share and run it without any State contribution. We
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passed resourcé equalizer tem years ago saying every student
should have an opportunity of a guality education in their
home area, their community. And all ve're saying here is, if
it below sixty, the local taxpayers want to continue to carry
that tax load, then the State should participate and help
then fund it. I urge an Aye vote.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Delngelis.
SENATOR LeANGELIS:

Thank you...thank you, Mr. President. I rise in support
of this bill. It*s really curious to me how the alignmeant is
on this bill because .some of the people who normally oppose
interference with school disiricts are standing in support of
the opposition +o0 this bill. Anybody who opposes this bill
is telling school districts, you muét have more thamn sixty
students. They're also telling them that if you don't, you
must, in fact, consolidate. And opposition to this bill is,
in fact, mandating school size. The other reasom I stand in
support of it is that as someone who graduated from a school
who had less than sixty students and only three classrooms, I
resent being referred to as noncompetitive.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Coffey, for the second time. Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:

Question of the spomsor, please.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he'll yield.

SENATOR COLLINS:

Senator Demuzio, you're talking about entire school dis-
tricts, you're not talking about schools within a district?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAYICEKAS)

Senator Demuzio.

SENATOR DEMUZIO:

That is correct.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SZNATOR SAYICKAS)

is there further discussion? If not, Senator Demuzio may
close.

SENATOR DENUZIO:

Fell, I would solicit an Aye vote. As long as the school
district meets all of the mandated programs and the services
as required in the Statute, and as long as they are providing
qualified and certified instructors, certified by the State
of Illinois, the State Board of Education, 1 think, would
look favorably upon this being added to the Statute, and
therefore, I would ask for your favorable support.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENAT R SAVICKAS)

The gquestion is, sh 11 House Bill 859 pass. Those in
favor will vote Afe. Thos:. opposed vote Nay. The voting is
open. Have all voted .ho wish? Have all voted who wigh?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question,
the Ayes are 40, the Nays are 12, none Voting Present. House
Bill 869 having received the constitutional majority is
declared passed. House Bill 958, Sena*or Hall. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 958.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENA;:I‘OR SAVICKAS)

Senator Hall.

SENATOR HALL:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. This hill should really ke Keats, Senator Keats
bill. It...what he has dowue, along with this...this is the
bill . that creates the C zuuaity Development and Finance Co-
operation Act, and along vith Senator Collins, that all of us
have worked om this and in order to get it into ‘the shape

that it 4is in at this time. So it's a new Act creating the
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Illinois Community Development Fimance Cooperation Act and it
enpowers that body to fund local development coopération angd
projecfs aimed at aiding the redevelopﬁent of economically
depressed areas; And I'm sure that Semator Collias and Sema—
tor Keats both will have some comments to make in regards zo
this bill, so I will defer to either one of them that wants
- to Qo first.
IPRESIDING OFPICER: {SEFATOR SAVICEAS)

%ell, ladies first, Semator Collins. She says they feel
equal, so Senator Keats can go Eirst.
SENATOR KEATS:

Itds always...it's always good to get up and say some—
thing about a bill right after you've juét hanmered somebody
else's pill, but luckily, you didn't listen to me on that
one, so maybe you'll listen to me on this one. But OB a...on
a serious level, with an unemploymen* rate .of four and five
percent, bills like this would not exist, but with unemploy-
ment fates in some of your districts between ten and fifteen
percent, what we're tryingvto do is use the free enterprise
system to Keep as many...going during tﬁis recession as pos—
sible. You remember, we passed Semate Bill 1383 a month ago
that set up a bond fund to help employees buy out their own
fitm§ with .all...you - know, without any public liability,
without the Staie being responsible, but:give ther the advice

'they need to see if these firms can makebit.’This now turas
arouné...this bill, House bill 958 sets up a community
development finance corporation, so that if a comaunity is
making an active and- serious attemp£ to rénovate part of
their owa community, we cap assist them again with no State
obligétion but helping them get the bond funds and the tech-—
nical...expertise they need so they don't get off omn some
boondoggle somewhere, they're getting technical expertise
that they couldn't possibly éfford. They get it for free

based upon this fund with the receipts coming out of the boand
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fund. These are investmént grade bonds, no one is forced to
buy them, and if nobody gﬁinks investing in Illinois 1is a
good idea, then the bondé Jon't get sdld. But it does offer
a free enterprise alternative, aand as Senator Bloom =aid oan
the iast bill, tha;'thaﬁ.vas a classic enterprise zone bill,
vell, this is ...this is the'complimentary bill to it that
allows a community to take the same type of activist role
that the other.bill did which allowed the individual workers
to do it with no  State obligation but does give them the
technical exéertise so0 they don't get out on a limb.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEN{TOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Hall may
close. Senatot.Rhoads.

SERATOR RHOADS:

Question of the sponsor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: ]SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he will yield.
FSENATOR RHOADS:

Senator, we've seen various versions of this bill before;
Once in 1979 a version was defeated in the Senate, and I
pelieve the Governor vetoed last yeart's versiom of it. Now
what's...and 1 note that the Governor's Office is still in
opposition as this bill came. over from the House with the
House amendmenis. Now what's differeat about this bill than
earlier versions with regard to State liability?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR-SAVICKAS)

Senator Hall. Senator...

SENATOR HALL:

I..«1'11 defer t&...

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

-e~S3enator Keats.

SENATOR HALL:
~-.«¥What Senator Collims Qas...did...

PRESIDING QFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Keats. Senator Collins, do you wish to aaswer.
this?

SENATOR COLLINS:

I didn't know the...Govermnor was in oppositionlto it, so
I'1l let Senator Kea:s answer it or Senator Grotberg over
there, imasmuch as he's speaking for the Governor.

PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) -

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

Mark...Mark, quick answer, wrong analysis, pre amendment.
As amended, the...the Gové;nor has said nothing else, I
understand the Governor is neutfal, as amended,’in’fact, Curt
is shaking his head, yes. The Governor has no position as
amended, there is no State 1liability whatsoever. Mark,
you're just...you're just reaqing the - wrong piéce, that's
all.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Totten.

SENATOR TOTTEN:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. Will the sponsor yield for a question?

PRESIDiNG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he'll yield. .

SENATOR TOTTEN:

Either...does the biil as 1it's now before as include
target areas as those having a minibum of six pe?cent unemp—
ployment in the prior three yeafs? ‘

PRESIDING CFFICER: (SEHA&OB SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

Excuse me, I was getting a pearl of wisdom <£rom Senator
Friedland and missed the guestion.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATORASAVICKAS)

Senator Totten.
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SENATOR TOTITEN:

Apparently, you néed one. Does the bill as it is before
USe...Cequire tacget areas to be those that have a minimdm of
six percent unemployment for the last three years?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR SAVICKAS)

Sepator Keats. '
SENATOR KEATS:

AS...as anended, the answer is, no, the initial bill did. .
What this one does, you have to have a community that has
setup a community development fipance corporation on their
level, this is not a S*tate mandated program, it is locally
initiated. We don't force aamyone to do anything, and the
community decides at what standards they want tg do it, we do
not mandate specific standards. The community has to ini—
tiate it and take responsibility for it.

PREéIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Totten.

SENATOR TOTTEN:

It is my understanding that this is supposediy targeted
relief. Under the original bill, you targeted it by trigge:
mechanisms indicating unegployment. Have all those trigger
mechanisms and targeted goals been takenm out oﬁ.the bill as
amended?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

The answer is, yes. 1In the origimal bill it basically
vas your description of saying the State funds it. There is
po State obligation and no State funds. It is baéed upon a
local community dinitiating its action througbh =he comﬁunity
developument finance authority, or whatever they want to call
them at their local level, so that you have the active...you

know, participation of thaz local government. They must ini-

. tiate it, if they aren't committed to renovating their town,
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then ve aren't forcing it on them. They initiate it and they
set the guidelines.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Is there further discussion? Senator Totten.
SENATOR TOfTEN:

Thank you, Mr. President.. So that anyboay can do it in
any city or any mupicipality in the State?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATGR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

"SENATOR KEATS:

That's true. T
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SESATOR SAVICKAS)

Further discussion? Senator Collins.

SENATOR COLLINS:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. I, too, rise in ' support
of...of House Bill 958. I think this is a very good concept,
and it is an oppoftunity for the p:i?ate sector and citizens
of a giyen community to participate in the revitalization of
that particular communities and it #ill most certainly create
jobs and capital formation within a community. If, in fact,
that during times of...of shortages of funds from the Fed-
eral and State levels to assist the cities in rebuilding and
providing for jobs necessary to meet the needs of the citi—
zens, then we must look for alternative resources to assist
during these times. And I think this bill amd the bill that
we passed out of here on plant closing, I think are grobébly
the most two productive things, so far, that we've dome éoun
here this Session, and I'm proud.to say that it...it was a
bipartisan effort and Semator Keats and I worked very closely
and also the members of the Labor Committee on these two par—
ticular bilis. And I would just ask all of you to give us an
Aye vote. '

PRESIDING GFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If...Senator Bupp.
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SENATOR ROPP:
Thank '}ou, ¥r. President. M¥ay I ask .the sponsor or amy
one of the three a queétiou?,
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICEKAS)
You may;
SENATOR RUéP:
Just what does the bill do? I think as far...bringing

it righ* back to my ovn home *own of Decatur, I don't think

this is going to do an}thing that we cannot do now. We can

issue industrial revenue bonds, so can they. What's the
difference between this and an industrial revenue bond situa—
tion, no obligation on the State's part, no obligation on the
city's part? .

PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats, do you Wish to answer that?v
SENATOR KEATS: ‘

One...nou,_one of the advantages of this, and I could go
inio a whole group of ieéhnical ones, but the key one is you
Set up a bond fund where you have advisors who are appointed
by the Govermor, now ﬁhey offer technical expertise. One of
the problems. with the industrial revenue bonds, et cetera or
with some of odf local revenue bonds that afe offered is that
the towns get out on a limb because in some cases they lack
the techmical...egpertise. This gives.a review mechanisz aand

makes sure that there.is no liability at the Staze or local

jlevel. These are investment grade bonds, people are getting a

tax break, ip»this case by buying these4 bonds, what anyone
" does to buy tax .exempt bonds, and what they are doing is...is
investing ig communitiesi
PRESIDING GFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPP:

Now I have a gquestion. Would you tell me what %he

difference between this and industrial revenue bonds is?
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PRESIDING OFFICER: F(SENATOB SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SEﬁlATOE RUPP:

That's just what I asked before. There Wasn't
any...there isn't any difference. And where you...you have
indicated to me, on the Floor here, that there is no mnoney
involved, no money involved, and then you start talking about
bond funds. ‘ihere do we get those bond funds and what...and
to what use céﬁ they be put, and who's going to coatrol to
what use they will be put? - ¢
PRESIDING OFFiCEB: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

Ckaye Hhét..-yeaﬁ...Senator Rnpé, what you're missing is
¥e have a...a board of directors, nine people, they are a
board of directors appointed by the Governor, they are‘ con—
firmed by +the Senate, as I was saying earlier. It is
required in the bill, specifically, that they have to have an
expertise in this area. One of the reasons and...and for
thoée of us u§o are very aware of municipal bonds and you
have experience in this area, thevreason some of these bonds
are rated triple A and some are rated D sinus is the faith of
the people investing in then. In order...you're finding
right now in some of the bonds local municipalities want to
sell, people don't want to buy them because they don't have
faith in the people issuing them saying, I'm not sure they've

got the expertise to put these bonds out. This puts together

a group, appointed by the Governor, *hat gives you the
expertise so that they could sell the bomds. Many of these

other bonds...on the municipal level, and pardon, I don't

mean this to give Chicago a partisan slap, but you know,
Chicago is having a little trouble selling bonds right now.
By setting up a separate authority, you have a group that is

monitoring bomds, offering immediate and obvious knowledge
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about it. You got *0...you got:to read the bill td specifi-
cally see how it's setup.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:
Two questions to Senator Keats.
PRESIDING OFPICERé (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
ﬁe indicates he will...
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

One, will this replace Senator Totten's enterprise zone,
or work inm conjunction with it; and secomd, if this is such
an emergency, the information.I have, the effeciive date is
not till July 1, 19832 ‘

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

The answer is twofold, éoes it replace enterprise zones,
no. - This is a...a completely free enterprise concept where,
even though I*m a strong supporter of enterprise zones,
enterprise zones is a government ipitiative. In this area,
vhi;e the government initiates 1it, the govefnment is oot
funding it or offering specific tax breaks right there. Your
secoq& question, I forgot, what was it? Oh. Effective date,
in order to get the people appointed,vconfirmed by the Senate
and go get the ability, the techﬁical expertise and the boands
readf to go, you caan't do :ha% overnight. So, ﬁe':e giving
ourséives a little leeway on it, that's all.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAYICKAS)
Senator HNimrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:

Question of, I guessS...presume, Senator Keats.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates he'll yield.'

SENATOR NIHROD:
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I...Senator, I hear you speaking about the expertise and
this panel 1is going to be appointed by the Governor and all
that. 1Is there any ékpertise>that's going to be ‘involved
into which conpanies they're going to invest in or what
they’re going to doé They're just there to sell the exper—
tisg onvhoﬁ to sell the bonds. Do they have amy voice at all
in the management or the...determine not whether the compa-
nies that are being involved that there's any quali*y there?
PBESIDING OFFICER:  (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats. .

SENATOR KEATS:

Ihe...tﬁe hoard.;.the nine-member board, which is chpired
by the Lieutenant Governor, if thef feel that the progranm
broﬁght forth through one of these local community develop-—
ment finance cofporations at the local level, if they feel it
isn't goinmg to work, they tarn them down for the wmoney and
don't lend it to thenm.

PRESIDING OFFICER: '(5ENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator N¥imrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Yeah, well, I didn't read that im...in the bill. I dont*t
know, mighi be in one of the amendments someplace. I...I
think all they do is determine the bonds, they have nothing
to do with the guality, I thought the local community decided
that. I thought the local community decided whether or not
they wanted to invesi,_; thought this was a community project
rather than a...a decision by this board.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICRAS)

Senétor, is that a éuestion?
SENATOR NIMEOD:

Yes.

PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats., ‘

SENATOR KEATS:
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You're mixihg apples and oranges, the initiation is at
the 1local level. But one of the problems they have is the
lack of expertise to see whether or not they put *ogether a
program that works. They initiate at the local level, then
your authority takes a look -at it, gives them a second
reading whether they think itfll work, then the money can be
put in the bank through escrow funds or whatever in terms oJ
protecting where the money goes. But in terms of local ini-
tiation, it is, but this is their second check. I mean, bhow
many times aid...and for all of us who have worked w#with local
governments or even worked im our own groups, an idea lnoks
great on the surface bat it's sometimes a good idea to get
second opinion. V »
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMEROD:

Well, it =seems to me I*nm still a little bit in the dark
in what you're trying to say, because om oOne...O0n one side
ve're saying that we need to have an expertise group to get
in there and give them some advice and some direction, aad
the second area we're saying it's needed in the community azd
the community decisions. We're saying the State is not goiunj
to have any funds, but the State is nov...no involvement of
‘the State, but yet, the Sta*e appoints the béatd and <che
State determines whether or not they get the money. I.:.I
question whether there can really be this kind of a rela-
tionship and this kind of control and decision made by il
State without having its obligation involved also.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Schuneman.

End of Reel
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Reel No. 6

SENATOR SCHUNEHAN:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. Some guestioas of thé
SPORSOrL. Senator Keats, I folloswed this bill somewhat but
listening to debate, a couple -of questions come to my mind.
This..-this bill would establish the comzunity development
finance corporation, and I understand these are the people
that you say are going to have sone expertisé. %ho issues
the bonds?

PEESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

The authority;

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
‘Senator Schuneman.
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Let*s...let's stick to the same terminology now, do you
mean the corporation?

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR SCHUNEHAN:

The...the corporation that we establish under State law

and the directors who are appointed by the Governor sell the
bonds, that's the corporation that issues the bonds. By what
authority do they issue the bonds?
PRESIDING OFFICER: iSENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keats.

SENATOR KEATS:

These are ap investment grade bond, they are offering it
as their authority and they are an investment grade bond.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEXATOR SAVICRAS)

Senator Schuneman.
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SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Well, I would hope they would be an investment grade
bond, but that doesn't answer the question as to who has the
liability...for the bonds. Someone has...some organization
has o guarantee the payment of the bonds., 1Is that organiza-—
tion the community development finance corporation? An
ageacy of the State Govermment?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Keais.

SENATOR KEATS:

The ans¥er iS...1is, yes and no. The answer is, yes, they
are tu¢ omes who are authorizing, and the answer is, no, the
State-zs not obligated the authority is obligated.

PRESIDI :G OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Sen ‘tor Schuneman. .
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

Well, #r. President, I...I think that I've jus: changed
by position on .this bill.. I don't see how we can have it
both ways. ...l don’t see how we can establish an organiza—
tion of the State Government, have the directors appointed by
the Governocr with the consent of the Senate, have that cor—
poraticn issue bonds and have no responsibility for what they
do. Tpat...that simply doesn’t make any sense in the real
world. And I don't think that the actual vworking of this
orgaﬂization will be guite as it has been represented here,
apd for that reason, I'm going to witkhold my vote.

PRESID_iG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there £further discussion? If not, Semator Hall may
clos= debate.
SENATOR HALL:

Y&s. Yeah and thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and
Gentlemen of the Senate. The reason that we have the...the
explanation tha: has been going on. This bill has been

coming back year, after year, after year and it was suggested



Page 172 — JUNE 23, 1982

that we wvould all get together and finally at loang last come
up and work on this bill. I...I want .to thank Senator
Collins in her committge for the work they did on it. I want
to thank Senator Keats for his ameﬁdments, and you're abso-
lutely right, Senator éhoads and Senmator Totten, that this
keeps coming back. 56 what we did was, that we thought with
a .joint venture that everyone would work on this bill, and as
fhe results of this, I think we got a bill that everyone can
live with.

PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATGR SAVICERAS)

The gquestion is,  shall House Bill 958 pass. Those in
favor will vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is
open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question,
the Ayes are 38, the Nays are 20, nome Voting Present. House
Bill 958 having received the constiiutional majority is
declared passed. House Bill 1108, Senator Bruce. BHRead the
bill, Mr. Secretary. \

SECRETARI:A

House Bill 1108.

{Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senmator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Thgnk you, Mr. President and members of the Semate. This
bill deals wikh two pension systems, the Downstate Teacher's
Retirement Systenm an& the University Employee Retirement
System. As you may recall, we allowed an early out option
several years ago, legislation which I handled, and there
have been some abuses in the system whereby in the last year
of a person's employment they will underpay him and then the
contribution he would make is'very smalla The purpose of

this Act is +to insure tha+* no teacher, in fact, does that,
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and it will base the lump sum payment on the last final full-
time annual salary or the salary used to compute retirement
benefits, and thét usuallf goes back the highest‘four of the
last five. So, it's the higher of those, i; wille..it will
insure that no ébuses of the system occur. It also sets the
.interestirates a - six percent of payout. Senator Weaver
attached an amendment for University Retirement Systems which
deals with the way in which the universities, in fact, would
pay, sets their  payment...provisions, clarifies that an
enployee may pay the employer a lump sum from the same source
of funds as is used to pay employees’ earnimgs. Also sets
the...interest rate at six percent compounded, and also sets
the...the same requirement as to computation of final wage.
it has been approved by *he Pemsion Laws Cosmission, both
amendnents. The one amendment will cost approximately twenty
thousand dollars and the university amendment, the Pension
Laws Commission detefmined that there was no significant cost
"impact. The Downs-ate Teachers Retirement System indicates
that the £fund ﬁrésently, at the preseant rate without any
increase in interest, could fund this for another eleven
years. If they went from six percent to seven perceat, it
would fund it for thirteen years. So there's absolutely no
cost, it's approved by both...the...both amendments as the
bill stands are...dre approvéd by the Pension Laws Connis-
sion.
PRESIDING OFFICEﬁ: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion? 1If not, the guestion is, shall
House Bill 1108 paés; Those in favor will vote Aye. Those
oppoged vote Nay; . The voting is open. Have all voted who
wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. on that
question, the Ayes are 50,..59, the ©Nays are aone, none
Voting Present. Hoase Bill 1108 having received the con-
stitutional majority is decla:eé passed. House Bill 1120,

Senator Berman. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
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SECRETARY:

House Bill 1120.

(Sectetary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bermane.
SENATOR BERMAN:
' Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of - the
Senate. House Bill 1120 deals with the subject that we have
addressed over the past several years, that .is the program
for in—home health care for the elderly. House Bill 1120
requires the Department of Puslic Aid to conduct a demonsgtra-
tion nursing home prescreening project for Medicaid appli-
cants who may require care in intermediate or skilled nursing
homese. iThe project would determine +the feasibility of
diverting these clients instead of tb nﬁrsing homes to alter—
native residential settings, hopefully, im their own resi—
dences or apartmeants. The bill mandates a nursing?home
prescreening program. It requires the bepartment on hging
and Department on Reaabilitative Services to develop a
sliding fee scale based oan income and family size which shall
not exceed a hundred dollars. per monthA for each eligible
person. It requireé Departmqn: on Aging,...Departmeﬁt of
Rehabilitative Services plus otﬁef Statev agencies to .nego-—
tiate written agreements under the demonstration project uitﬁ
the 'Depaztment of Public Aid to accomplish the purposes set
forth in the bill; pzdvides ongoing case coordimation by_ the
area agencies on aging. There is another bill on the Calen—
dar that deals with a similar subject matter, House Bill 2147
sponsored by Representative DelAngelis. I have indicated to
him and we have exchanged our comments that we are goiag to
support both this bill aand 2147. I think the...main
reason...there are differences in these bills. This bill

mandates certain programs, 2147 allows them. The main reason
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for suggesting to you that we pass both bills out, even
though I think mine is better than DeAngelis', the reason
that wve're suggesting that we pass boih bills out is because
in conversationsvnith the Department on Aging, there is a
court order that was entered very recently in a case called
Benson versus Blazer. That...that court order is still on
potions in the trial court and may be appealed. 1t imposes
certain restrictions on the Department oa Aging and DPA that
would be more restrictive than this bill and pEobably nore
restrictive than the department wants %o be. I think that
with the passage of both bills and the time frame that will
pass between the passage of both bills and the court action
the Governor will have the oéportunity to hopefully pass the
bill that is most respgnsive to the needs.of our senior citi-
zens in keeping theam ou*t of nursing homes, providing them
with the Xind of care necessary to live full and useful lives
with supportive services in their own...own residences, Be
glad to respond to any questions. Solicit your Aye vote.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAV;[CKAS)

Is there any discussion? If not, ihe duestion is, shall
House Bill 120...1120 passa. Those in favor will vote Aye.
Those opposed vote Nay. The ﬁoting is open. Have all voted
who wish? Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?
Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are 56, the Nays
are none, none Voting Present. Hoase Bill 1120 having
received the constitutional majority is declared passed.
House bill 1178, Seénator Egan. Read..;read the bill,,Hr.
Secretary.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 1178.

{Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the billa
PRESIDING GFFICER: (SENATO.R 'SAVI.CKAS)

Senator Egan.
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SENATOR EGAN:
Thank you, Mr. President and members of <*the Senate.

House Bill 1178 is in the Senate as a result of the Associa-

tion of Park Districts' strong proposal in...in favor of this-

bill. It permits park districts with a population of less
than five hundred thousand to deliyer and sell alcobolic
beverages in the park district property buildingé, prin-
cipally for <the use of...to utilize the many buildings
throughout Illinois that can be used for wedding receptions.
It also allows park districts...or rather forest preserve
districts less than --three -hundred thousand...three...three
million population to do what thepark districts now do with
their eating facilities at'golf courses. The bill has been
before the Body before, and I'*m sure you're familiar with it
and I kxnow that there are some who philosophically oppose it,
but 1 think that bearing...or barring that
bhilosophical_..barfing that philosophical disapproval, l...I
know of no other opposition. So, I coammend it to your favor—
able determination. V
PRESIDING OFFICER:z (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

1Is there any discussion? Senator Philip.
SENATCR PHILIP: .

Thank you, Hr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Sepate. I rise to support this bill. As you know, in DuPage
County where we have one of :ﬁe larges%, finest forest pre-
serve districts in the State of Illindis, we're in the proc-—
ess of building a golf course with ; course club house
facilities. Our so-called exéerts tell us to make it a suc—
cessful, profitable Qperation, it takes liquor, quite
frankly. When people get through playing golf, they like to
sit down and have a beer. I suéport this and I suggest that
we should all support it because it makes some good cozmon
Senlse. '

- PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Thank you. #Will the sponsor yield for a question?
PRESIDING GFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He indicates het'll yiéld.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER: ‘

Senator Egan, maybe the guestion was already answered by
Senatot Philip's discussion, but as I understand the way the
. bill is drafted, it*s not only for weddings and social
events. If a company wants to have a...a party out ihete
that they can then have alcoholic beverages in the district.
_It's ~also so +he districts themselves‘can sét up their own
opération, obtain their own license and sell alcoholic bever—
ages, is that correct?

'PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR 'SAVICKAS)

‘Senator Egan. A
SENATOR EGAN:

fhé first part of yoﬁr question, Semator, the answer‘ is
yes, the company could ase it, it*s not strictlyv for
wveddings. The second part of your answer 1is no, they
cannot...théy cannot become the...they can't open bars au&;..
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) .

Senator Sangmeister.

-SENATOR SANGHEISTER:

In thét respect, unless I'm missing the boat here some—
where along the line, I don't see how Senator Philip is going
to get what he vants. He said that they wanted to put in a
golf course and open up,a bar. 'ihat's obviously going to: be
operéted by the...by the district then. So, I really don':
quite see how they’'re compatible.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEﬁATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator...Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

Let...let me explain, Senator Sangmeister, so0 it's clear.
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Half of the bill is for the park districts to allow them to
use literally hundreds of buildings, as I say, principally
for wedding receptions. Thé other half of the bill allows
forest preserve districts tovdo that what the park districts
CaNe..can now do with their golf course facilities. The park

districts...or the forest preserve districts cannot do that

now, we're just allowing them to do the same thing that <he

park districts can do, only in respect to their golf courses.
And there'll be...total local control which is important.
PRESIDING CGFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) ‘

Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGHEISTER:

Then what you're éafing is, it's restricted to those dis—
tricts that have got a golf course involved, is that correct?
Only with a golf course, is that whate...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.

SENATCR EGAN:

In relationship to the forest preserve district, yes.
But the park districts presently can do it throughout the
State. This allows *he forest preserve districts to do that
same thing. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rupp.

SENATOR RUPP:

Thank you, Mr. President. I don?t know that all parck
districts are permitted to do what you have said, Sesmator
Egan. There is an element of local control in this, amd I
think that that's one quesiion I would like %o address to . the
Chair. This is under the jurisdiction of the local mayor,
the local liquor contiol commissioner, want to know how many
votes it will take to pass this, and my own obse:vationbis
that I don't have any objection to some of these things, but

I do feel that there should be one last bastion, one last
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pléce where fémilies can go and not have to put up with tae
likes of you and I. -
PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator, your regquest is...Semator Rupp. Your regaest is
if it;s preemptive? Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

Well, it?s...it 1is not preemptive, Semator Rupp, it is
subject to the local control. If the local people don't want
this to be, it...it will not be.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Simms. .

SENATOR SINHS:

Well, Hr-'President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate, I rise in. opposition to House Bill 1178. 1If you
remember last year, this identical bill was defeated. This
bill at that time was for the park districts and the forest
preserves were amended omto ite As I...rCepember, Senator
Johns gave a very dramatic speech in opposition to it, illus-
trating what Senator Rupp said. There should be some places
left in our State where people can take their families with-
out having iiquor being dispersed and being distributed and
being sold. This isa't just for golf courses aad forest pre—
serves, it pertains to park districts vinside of municipal—
ities where families take ‘their children for picnics,
fore...for family recreation without haviang to worry about
someone that is intoxicated - falling over their kids as
they're playihg in a park within a park district inside a
punicipality. This is a bill is a combination of many things
to try to pégs an expansion of alcohol im parks by the guise
basically of...for the...the use of a golf...for a golf
course for a forest preserve. This legislation goes far
beyond that, this identical legislation was defeated last
year by this Senate, overuheiﬁingly, and there should be sone

places left <that we can take our families without having o
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worry about soﬁe drunk stumbling upon the kids as they're
pléyind harmlessly in the...a park district park. Many of
théée golf courses in park.dist:ic;s are conpected to the
park districts and the parks within a municipality. And I
sdggest to you that there are plenty of other places that
ligquor can be sold, can be purchased, can be consumed without
‘baving it readily available and around children. And I do
think we spend millions of dollars a year in tryinmg to edu—
cate peopie to the evils of alcohol without trying to encour—
age, 1in essence, permeate this throughout <he park districts
in the . State of Illimois. Aad we all .know' basically what
this is going to be used for, it's going to be used to gener—
ate revenue for some of the park districts and not necessar—-
ily in conjunctibn of what the general populoas in pany of
the cities and.municipalities in our Szate would want; And I
would hope that the House would defeat...the Senate
would...defeat House Bill 1178 as we defeated similar legis—
latibn last yeara

PRESIbING OFFICER: . (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Nedza. ‘

SENATOR NEDZA:

:(Hachine cutoff)...thank you,vﬂr. President, Ladies and
Genilemen of the Senate. I rise in support of the bill and
it*s' not idéntical to the bill that was up before us a year
ago which was House Bill 1371. We heard the bill in commit—
.teé; and at the time in committee, there was some reserva—
tions aboutr the bill by the municipal leagne. There was an
ameidment that was attached to the bill that changed four
vocds-éf the 1énguage which, in fact, give the local munici-
palities complete control. Now, Jjust so the record is
cleared that that amenément gave all the authority back to
the .municipal...or to. the municipalities and that's the
entire Chapter 43. I rise in'support of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Bowers.
SENATOR BOWERS:

Thank you, Mr...thank you, Hr. President. I rise in sup-
port, also, énd I...I don't want to repeat what Senator Nedza
said, I think he's cleared up a couple =f items. But, Senator
Rupp, the local authorities do have the power uﬁder...after
this thing has been amended and was am:nded on the‘Floor,
they have to obtain...thke park district has to obtain its li-
cense from the local liquor control comamissioner as does the
forest preserve district. There are two elemeats in this
bill, ome as relates to park districts, and all it does in
that area is to give’to the downstate pack districts the same
éower that we gave to the Chicago patk'i stricts some years
‘ago. I don't know, Senator Simms, that & .L ‘those probleas
that 7you*re dreaming up have occurred ir Chicago, I know an
awful lot of people in DuPage County that go into Chicago and
enjoy the Chicago parks. I don't see aay particular problenm
from this, I think we're...we're dreaming up some problens.
¥hen we go to the second issue which is the forest preserve
district aﬂd its po#er t0 sell liguor sn its ¢golf courses or

. ét its golf cburses, here again is the same power that's
existed within the park districts and I don't see that it’s
~created any big problem. I would certainly hope we could
support this legislation. Would arge an.Aye vote.
PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) -
Senator Gitz.
SENATOR GITZ:
I have 2 question of the spomsor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)
He indicates he'll yield.
SENATOR GITZ:

Senator, the legislatiom in here refers to building. Now

it has been indicated to mé.that building is not going to be

construed as an open shelter, in other worus, open facility
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but a roof. But I see nothing that really explicitly defines
that. What is your definition of building, can you establish
a legislative intent Qhether an open shelter is or is-not
included? ‘ .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

J»iell...thete is no legislative aefinition to my knowledge
in-the Act. H®hat my interpretation would be, Senator, is any
structure that is...that is cailed a building om +*he park.
.Thefe are literally- hundreds of these that are used
for...that can be used for examplg for wedding teceptiops.
I'm sure they won't use a...a wishing well or such a struc—
ture. It would be a bona fide building with doors and win—
dows and floors, I assume.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Gitz.
SENATOB GITZ:

I npow understand why you're a lawyer. You said any

" structure but you also said doors. Anyvay, it...it seenms 1to

me clear then, we're going to have a very broad interpre—
tation; essentially, whatever the park disirict defines as a
building is a building.‘
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Grotberga. '
SENATOR GROTBERG: .

Well, thank you, HAr. President and fellow membe:s.
Thefe's a missing ingredient hefe called private enterprise.
Would you believe that there's plenty of capacity for every
vedding in Illinois, carried out by good taxpayers of Illi-
nois. There 'are plenty of golf courses owned by private
enterprise that'do a good job of dispensing alcohol and good
times. In my .old distriét, my present district, we

are...redundant, we have an abundant supply of such organiza—
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tions, they pay om their forest préserve stub of their tax
ticket a healthy forest preserve tax,:a healtﬁy park district
tax vfor their. township or wmunicipal, aﬁh here we go again
ripping off private enterprise. - The saloon basiness is
pretty good all over I guess, but I{ll tell you, the
bospitality business in general, Senator Bgan, is off about
twenty-five or thirty percent. Check_to-see ghether your
Ramada Inp is for this, whether your...Holiday Inn, whether
gilton 1is for it. In ny new district, I believe I find
. Indian Lakes residin§ there, a swanky place, a brand new one
called something else over on the other side of the tollway.
who do you thipk is helping to pay the for;st preserve bill
now, the same people that yoﬁ'te going to go in business
against. And I think the State going into business or a
municipality going into business, or yes, a park district oz
forest preserve is bad business. I's ‘not even arguing the
moral question of the young people, I'h talking about the
size tab that St. Andrevs pays for the forest preserves of
DuPage County, and I'a asking about the sizable thing that I
happen to run, a small one, and we need all the wedding
receptions we can get, we live on them, the Hotel Baker, and
ve pay taxes on that portion of it. For Heaven's sake, let's
remenmber what this is all about. You want to hand it over %o
the elected officials and the bureaucrats of every municipal-
ity and forest preserve to offer a wedding reception for a
dollar a head cheaper, of course that's what the thrust of
this thing is. I resent it, I resent it as an entrepeneur
that I represent, at least, and I resentvit having spent all
of my life trying to hustle a buck inAa very tough Dbusiness
and an honest business where the customer alu&ys gets treated
right, you have continuity or you go broke. Given a forest
preserve or a park district running such a fantastic
nospitality center has nothing to do uith reality. I resent

the whole concept and will ucrge anybody that feels like I do




Page 184 — JUNE 23, 13982

to vote no, but thank you for taking the time to hear, at
least the unspoken agenda behind this bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

For a point of information, the Secretary has informed me
we're averaging about twenty-three nminutes for each bill now.
And now we have, since Senator Grotberg's speech, w#we have
four more people that have sought recognition. Senator
Rhoads, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR RHOADS:

I had declined wmaking this wmotion :-prior to Senator
Grotberg, I now move the previous gquestion.

PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) .

The previous gquestion has been moved. The following
people, Sehator, if you hold your wotion, have sought
recognition:' Senator Mahar, Bloom, Geo-Karis and Johns.
Senator Johns. Senator Johns. ‘

SBNATbB JOHNS:

Mr. President, I wouldn't give up this privilege for any-
thing because it's a principle. Why is it that we have to
have this gind of element in public places? The destruction
wrought by those people...I was just reading am article here
awhile ago called, "The Question of Ethics™ in the Department
of Conservation bookleta. I Jjust want to guote ome thing
about you, it's_called a crisis of <conscience. It says,
n"gany outdoor users have not developed a predetermined systenm
of ethical behbavior."™ Right now we got a case down in Hardin
County where the motorcycle Qang is running in anﬁ out of the
park, raping our women, running off to other ;tates. He've
got all kinds of beer cans everywhere apd bottles and we're
paying heavily for that privilege, and I say it's wrong. I
say it's wrong to inirude into a place that's supposed to be
wvholesome and conducive to peaceful living, family environ—

ment. And I taink that of all places we ought to let these

. parks alonea The money you talk about spemding on this, we
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don*t even have the money to operate the State right now, and
it's going to take a lot more money to cleanup these parks,

to police them because this is an invitation to come in there

and have a ball. And I say vote No, Ladies and Gentlemen,

‘cause as I said before, this is supposed to be a place where
you dan take your children without the potential of a disas—
ter due %o elements beyond a human beings control .and his
ability to control thenm.
PBESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE)
Eﬁrther discussion? Further discussion? All the lights
"have gome out, so, Senator Egan, you may close.
SENATOR EGAN:

ﬁéll, very briefly, Mr. President and members of “he
Senate, I would like to point out that the kill addresses
itself only %o buildings, not the grounds. Incidently, Sena—
tor Johas, if you piék up those aluminuB caas you get abou*
eight dollars a pound. Senator Grotberg, relative to private
industry and its opposition, this broadens the conflict
betweén competitors, and it reminds me.a little of the bill
that i think you had to allow wine to be sold at colleges,
there's some vague recollection of...of a bill you haadled.
Ip any event, to...to comménd it to your favorable consider—
ation ' with perhaps a toast may not be the tasteful thing to
do but I ask for your support.

PRESIdiNG OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Rupp, for what purpose do your arise?
SENATOR RUPP: '

I.;.Hr. President, I asked for a ruling as to whether. or
not this was preemptive. I got a ruling, I think, £rom both
Senator Egan aad Sover,‘but I have not gotten one from the
Chair.

PRES;DIHG OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Well, I wish you'd gotgen one before I got up here.

Senator Rupp, I've been told by all the Chairs tha*+ are ap
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here that zthis is not preeamptive and it is permissive._ And
aS...as 1 glance through this piece of legislation, it says
subject to the approval of the governing board of the dis-
trict. And so, it would be my ruling that it is not pre—
-emptive aad it does not remove from them any authority they
have presently. The question is, shall House Bill 1178 pass.
Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting
is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?
Take the record. On that guestion, the Ayes are 40, the Nays
are 15, 2 Voting Presen:. House Bill 1178 having received the

reguired constitutionmal majority is declared passed. . House

Bill 1229, Senator Chevw. Read the bill, Hr. Secretary,

please. .
SECBETAR_Y:

House Bill 1229.

{(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Chewe .

SENATOR CHEW:

Thank you, Mr. President. This amends the Criminal Code
and it adds a new sectioﬁ on category aggravation rape. This
is a gang rape bill. It amends the Criminal Code...yeah, a
gang woman rape, Leske. In other words, if someone should
rape a. woman, that's already taken care of in the Correc-
tional Code, but if it's a gang rape, this is where it adds a
new section, amnd it is a-félony and it®s a mandatory sen—
tence. And I will ask...answer any questions that you have,
otherwise, 1 would ask for a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFPICER: (SENlATOR BRUCE)

Is there discussion? 1Is there discussion? The question
is, shall House Bill 1229 pass. Those in favor vote Aye.
Those opposed vote Nay. The‘voting iz open. Have all voted

" who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
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that question, the .Ayes are 59, the Nays are aome, Aone
Voting Present. House Bill 1229 having received the reguirgd
constitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 1241,
Senator Bovers-f Bead the bill,_ﬂr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY: »

House Bill 1241.

(Sedrétary reads title of bill)

3rd reading 6f the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

‘Senator Bowé:s is recognized.
SENATOR BOWERS:

Thank &gu; Mr. President. This is...so I can get your
attention, a salary pay raise bill.  I thought that might
.stir up something. MOStee.thisS...this provides for an
increase in saiary for the Prison Review Board, and I would
point out *o those of you who have had some concerns aboué
salary increases, they did not get an increase the last
series of increase$ this...this Body grénted to most of theif
people within the administration, I'm not quite sure why, but
in. any event, they didn't. They presently make thirty thou—
.éand dollars for the board members and thirty-five thousand
dollars for ;he chairman. We afe seeking to increase that by
ten thousand dollars over a period of three years. It's a
four thousand dollar increment next year...this year an& then
it*s three thousand for the following two fears making a
total of ten thbusand dolla}s. ‘To those of you vho have some
concéfns aﬁout the impdct,bthe fiscal impact, I would point
out that none of these members .can get a salary increase
during ‘their term of office, therefofe, the impact om this
year's budget will be six thousand dollars. . In other words,
it*s three members who are up for reappointment next year,
they will...if they get a reappointment, or someone will be
appointed I assume, the incfease then would become effective

and there would be half of the fiscal year for three members.
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© SO it's a...it?s a minute impact on the...on the budget. On

the basis of comparison, I thought I might point out that the
executive secretary' of this board makes more than the board
members and more tham the chairman. I could compare you with
some states, for instance, New Jersey, a member makes forty—
eight, the chairman fifty—eight; ¥ew York forty-six, chairmaa
fifty; California, forty—five, chairman forty-seven. In
othef words, this is a catch-up provision as far as this
board is conqerned, and I uoul&rask for a favorable roll call
unless there dare any questions.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BﬁUCE)

Is there discussion? Is there discussion? The question
is, shall Héuse Bill 1241 pass. Those in favor vote 'AYe.
Those opposed vote Héy. The ébting ié open. Have all voted
vho wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. Qn
that gquestion, the Ayes are 51, the Nays are 5, none Voting
Present. House Bill 1241 having received the reguired con—
stitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 1254,
Senator Egan. -Senator Egan. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary,
please. '

SECRETARY:

House Bill 1254.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: - (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN: -

Yes, thask you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.
ThiS...this biil as it has progressed is not as the Calendar
explains, but is vteally nothing wmore than increasing the
homestead exemption on your real estate tax assessment fron
three thousand to thirty-five hundred. I'm happy to ansver
any questions. I think it'sAgone around here a few times and

I think we're all well avare of the impact. It'll save the




Page 189 — JUNE 23, 1982

average hosmeowner in Illinois about forty—five:dollars this
year with the multiplier 4increasing. It's just a little
homeowner?s help. I commend it to your favorable comsider—
ation.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there discussion? Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Question of the séonsor- Senator, what does this do to
our tax base for local school districts and so forth?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

- - 5enator Egane
SENATOR EGAN:

it AOes nothing, it merely exempts from thé tax bill of
homeowners an additional five hundred dollars from assessed
valuation but the base is still there.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
. Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Well, where is...there is lost revenue here, where is it
made ap?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOB BRUCE)

Senator Edane. .

SENATOR EGAN: :

Well, I...I think that the only lost revenue would be in
the failure +o abatg, because it's a...an exemption.against
the...the egualized issessed valuation vhen ' applied against
the rate 1is much hiéhet than it should be, so I don't thimk
there's any loss, at least that's my argument, Senator.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE) :

Further discussion? Senator Dedngelis.

SENATOR DeANGELIS:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of this Body. Well,

Senator Egan, there is a tax‘loss. If theref?s a tax saving,

there's got to be a tax loss. But I won't get into that
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issue. The issue that I want to bring up is, this is really
sopsewhat of a farce. We're going to tell the people that.
we're going to save them all this money, and I*'ve gone oOver
this with Assessor Hines. The fact of the matter is that.
the assessed valuatioa is only ome factor in teras of deter—
rining what your tax bill is. Now if a local unit of govern—
ment which is under home rule levies the same amount of
dollars and is basically a residential community 1like park
Forest, Illinois, you are not going to save the homeouner
anything. But more than that, it is a- cruel form of = savings
because those units of government that érg at max rate that
are not at home rule that are primary :esidéhtial communitieé_
lose a good part of their tax base.  Those units that are
home rale don't lose amy part of it, and in many instances,
vhere ybu have an industralized comaunity like Chicago'
Heights, you merely shift the base from res;dential to indus-‘
grial. If you want to give the homeowner tax relief, then do
it in a fair and equitable way where everybody gets the same
thing. But this thing is just a way of goingy back and telling
the people that maybe you gave them somethiag, iteesit
compensates for some skyrocketing assessed valuationms, it
covers up a little bit for a bad multiplier, but it is an
unfair form of tax relief and usually punisies the more
responsible foras of local government..
PRESIDING GFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Maitland.
SENATOR M¥AXTLAND:2

Thank you, Mr. President. Question of\the SpoONSOTra
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield. Senator Maitiand.
SENATOR MAITLAND:

Senator Egan, is the...is the total assessed valuation
that we use for computation of thé resource sgualizer figured

based on this reduction or is it...is it based on the total
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amount of assessed valuation prior to this reduction?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Sénator Egan.
SENA?OR EGAN:

It...is is based on the total equalized assessed valua—
tion prior to the exemption. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Haitiand.

SENATOR MAITLAND:

That islcorrect- Let me indicate {o you that this really
becomes a double vhamey for school districts. First of all,
you get...because of the higher assessed valuation per
student you get léess money through ﬁhe resource equalizer,
that's one whammy. The second ome is, you have reduced  the
local effbrt. So you're really...you're treally creating a
very serious problem for, in...in my judgment, school. dis—
tricts and we are simply further screving up the assessisg
procéss and we should not be about that, and I would urge
defeat of House éill 1254..

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
. Senator Rupp.
SENATOR RUPP:

:Thank you, Hr. President. We supposedly here are doing
something fot.the taxpéyer. How much, Senator Egan, does the
State 1ose'by this particular bill? :

PBESiDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

.Senator Egan;

SENATOR EGAN:

“I'm sorry. I...I was otherwise interrupted, Senator.

PRESIDIHG CFFICER: (SENATCOR BRUCE)

<.<Senator Rupp, would you repeat your questiomn.
SENATOR RUPP:
How much does the State itself lose by this particular

bill?
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PRESIDING OEFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)
‘ Senator Bgan;
SENATOR EGAN:

The State would lose noihing.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Rupp. '
SENATOR RUPP:

That's correct. Now, what are. we doing here? Re're
saying ve‘re giving people a tax break? de're not giving
therm anything as far as the State is concerned, 'cause you
just said we ére not losing anything oh a State basis and
this .is a sham. We're telling them that we, and we're going
to take credit for it in an election year, we are goin; to
'say, we gave you this reduction. But what?s going to happen
on the local level, the taxes, if someone saves taxes, then
someone else has.to lose them and the local, whether it's the
school, your park board, maybe it's a good thing you voted in
that liquor thing to make up this difference. But here
the...the park boards, school districts, counties, cities are
all going to lose, and so you koow how they‘re going to
determine their next tax bill? They're going to take the
assessment and the bill, the total balance or *the budget that
they have and divide it ip and the rate will go up. And ‘the
people should, if everything is worked out the same way,
should pay the exact same thing, and here, you and I
supposedly are going to be able to go home and claia t@at've
helped them, I don't think we're helping them in anywayQ
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr. President. I...I hate to be harping on
the same issue, but we're right back again to what is a major
concern in my mind and thatlis the State HMandates Act. HNow,

we are exempting the local property holders from two hundred
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sixty—three million dollars in taxes, and according to the
information furnished me, the State Mandates Office estimates
this and, at the same time, we indicate that there cam be no
State liability. I fail to understand what the State
Mandates Act does, I think I know what it is supposed to do,
bat how can we by a proyision im a bill which involves
millions of dollars of another taxing district's money just
say blithely, there is no liability on the part of the State?
I thoughtvour Mandates Act was for the purpose of keeping us
from taking money from the local districts or adding costs to
their operations unless we provided the money. Now, here
we're...we're dodging the issue again. There?s something
basically wrong with the State Mandates Act, and I'd like to
know how do we get around this all the time? I'd enjoy an
answer from anybody. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATbH BRUCE)

Senator Berning; I...the Chair doesm't recogmnize anyone
wishing to answer your gquestion. Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERMING:

Would you answer it, Mr. President?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The...the Chair...it would be inappropriate for the Chair
to involve itself in the debate.
SENATOR BERNING:

This is not a debate, this is a direct question. Talk to
your Parliamentariap. How do we do this? It may be that we
can do it, but there ig no way we can justify it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Beraning, you'll have to take it up with a higher
authority than...than the Presiding Officer. Further discus-—
sion? Senator Collins.

SENATOR COLLINS:
Thank you, M:._President;.Ques:ion of the spoasor?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BBUCE)
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Indicates he will yield, Semator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:
4 I guessAhis answer may help...no, this is very sefious.
‘Senator Egan, I notice in Cook County under this bill that we
stand to lose without any increase at all in the assessed
valuations that we're talking about 48.5 million dollars?
.PRESIDIHG OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator...S5€enator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:.
¥o, I...I maintain, Semator Collins, that with the pt&per
rate .in Cook, we won't.lose anything.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
‘ Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS: [
¥e...0kay, but if the value of the...the hoaes go up,
then what you*re saying that we won't lose anything but we
von’t gain what we could ordinarily gain if the exemption ;as
not ife.. Thate..that's what we*re...what Senator Berman, I
think...Berning was talking about.  So, in actuality, we
dontt reallj;;.ué don't lose but we do lose. SOseeD0, Ieasl
am very concerced about this, Semator Egas, because...because
of the problem with financing in the Chicago area for the
school districts. I would not...while I have always sup—
ported the homestead exemption programs and tax relief of any
kind for the citizens of the State of Illimois, these are
very critical times right now and we really dom't know and we
have not seen, at this point, an adequate formula or
resources to adeguately fund the school systems throughout
the siate at this time. And I think that we should be very
careful béfore we talk about any type of tax or exemptions
that's going to impact on the apount of revenue that the
local school districts may be able to generate to fund their

schools. So this may be ill advisable at this tiae.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERHAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. I Tise in support of the bill
and let me tell you why. I think that we're trying to have
it both ways when you don't supéott this kind of a bill. We
have certain obligations here that I am the first to admit
that we have not lived up.to in this Session of the General
Assembly. fhere is not enough momey in the revenue picture
today to do what we ought to do, and *the reason there is ot
enough revenue is because we didn't pass even some of the
littlest bills that we now call revenue enhancement measufes.
But that should not relieve us of recogaizing that homeowners
throughout the State and in my district in particular where
I've got a lot of middle class homeowners are being priced
out of the market as far as their taxes are concerned. I've
got people im Rogers Park im Evanston and in East Rogers Park
and in Edggvater whose tax assessments have increased
dramatically. They've lived in those homes and they intend
to live in those homes for many, ﬁany years. Those increased
assessments are an academic increase in their value and
they've got to pay taxes on them. Now they*re going to be
hit because of our lack.of action with increased taxes to
fund the $éhools, they're going to be hit, with
increased...requirements to fund local hunicipalities becaunse
ve haven't done what we should have done. And this is the
only kind ofAresponse that we can give lo those people that
are being §§ueezed. We've taken the easy way out, we have
not voted aany tax‘increases in anything, whether it be insur-
ance companies or whether it be alcohol or anmy of the other
things including decouping. That!s our responsibility and
we've got to cut services and we'lve got to address it, . but
that does not relieve us of the obligation +o ease the burden
on these people that are beiﬁg hit with increased real estate

assessments that is costing them money because we haven't
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done our job. This is a small increase, I think it?’s been
. amended back from where it was originally proposed, and even

though I am always one to suépbrt the needs of our schools,

those needs have to be met by increased State appropriations,

not from increased reai estate - appropriations and

real...increased real estate taxes. The State is going the

wrong way, Ladies and Gentlemen, in school funding. We're

funding less of the total cost of schools from the State.

This is ope " small effort to ease the burden on

home...homeowners and I intend.to vote Aye.-

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Gtotberg; .

SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you. Until I heard the previous speaker, I vas not
sure how well he would do covering both fronts on this bill,
'but he did rather well in this dicho*omy and I commend you,
Senator Bergman, fér having taken care of both sides. But at

. eight o'clbck this morning tBere was a big meeting to find
out how the State of Illinois is'going to survive aad a lot
of it has to do with schools. In *hat converéa:ion comes
out, I believe floating around, a...an amendment of some sort
to bail out Chicago schools again for some ninety millions of
dollars, if my memory serves mé correct. - At least that is
the wish and I understand they get thirty-three and a third
percent of the common school fuand now in Chicago...and evenly

- distributed across the State,‘ you are absolutely correct,
this is a State-wide bill. But you're talking about reducing

_the revenue, that's really all this bill does is reduce reve—

'nues to propel each of us by Novehber 3tdAin the case of...of
the sponsor of +this bill and some of his associates, we've
granted tax relief. - In the case of the Governor when he gets
it downstairs, he's going to have to cut several
millionsa...hundreds of mil;iéns nore out of other things.

We're all supposed to represent all of the people of Illinois




Page 197 — JUNE 23, 1982

and present a balasced budget. We have the same political
problens you do on your side of the aisle, Sut for Heaven's
sake, how can you stand on both sides of the fence on this
issue and give away the store when your...when we're facing
special legislation to - balance the budget and keep the
schools open all over the State of Illinois includiag Kane
County and DuPage. For that very reasom alone, we should wait
for this until the economy turns around, otherwvise, ve'li be
back here voting for a tax increase, maybe July 15th by this
year, Sempator Berman; and I krnow you{li be the sponsor of it.
Thank yoa, very much. Vote No. ‘
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. I rise in support of the bill
and let me jus* briefly summarize some of the reasoas. One,
it does not take revenue awvay. ‘It...in tipe, it will indeed,
create pressure on this State Legislature to address the gen—
eral property tax problem and most particularly the level of

tate aid to schools, bat it doesn't %fake existing amounts of
revenue away from any local units includiag the school dis—
tricts. Secondly, it is for homeowners only. I think that
is the, one of the questions that Senator Collins was really
raising and I think most of us realize that it does 1ot
affect commercial business et cetera. It is a form of, not
of tax relief directly, but a form of easing the pressure
brought om by inflationary increases in the value of real
estate, and what it says is that you are not going to have to
pick up and pay your property taxes oﬁ the entire amouat of
that inflationary increase. Third or fourth, it really is,
for those of you who have sponsored constitutional and statu—
tory proposals to this effect in the past, it is a form of
tax limitation and one of tﬁe more responsible forms because

it doesn't take away what is already there. #@hat it says 1is
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that we are, in effect, going to put some limit on the extent
tb which you can grow im terms of property téxes}and much of
that growth is due to increases in assessed valudrion, and
this simply says, you're not going to get, you, thé taxing
districts, or as some of you would call thenm, the‘tax eaters,
are not going to get the full value of those imcreases. So,
in that sense, it is a very direct form of tax limitation aad
one ﬁf the most responsible forms of tax limitation.
' PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, H4r. President for the second tize. I%t's no
wonder, in my opinion, that so many of the spe;kers are ffén
Cook County and the...in spite of the specious arguements they
present and, Senator Berman, I'd like sometime to have an
opportunity to really get imto it with you. But, #r. Presi-
dent  and members of the Senate, let me point out where there
is a very deep inequity here. Percentagewvise, at a five hun—
dred dollar additional homestead exemprtion, who is going to
benefit the most? The residents of Cook County where resi-
dential property is assessed at sixteen percent, whereas, in
my county residential property is at thirty-three and a
thirg. 50 percentagewise, those residents of Cook County»uill
benefit another big £ifty percent over what those imn ay
county and other counties will. That's why Cook County is so
adamant for this.

PBESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Egan may close.
SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, Mr. President and members of the Senaze, I, in
briefly closing, just want to point out that it's not a
double whammy if the rate is used properly. What has been
happening is that the basis for assessment on homes and

industrial 'and commercial property is based on their market




Page 19% — JUNE 23, 1982

value which has been spiraling with the rTate of inflation.

All +his does is continue a wvery viable aétive program to -
éive thé homeowner a little bit of relief im +he State of

Illinois. It applies only to the homeowner, it applies to

the homeowner who throughout the State has been increasing

their...their assessment has peen increasing because of the

increased market value due to the inflationary rate. This is

a very modest increase im a present law which works, and I

commend it to your favorable consideration.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The question is, shall House Bill 1254 pass. Those in
favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open.
Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take tﬁe
record. On that question, the Ayes are 46, the Nays are 11,
none Voting Present. House Bill 1254 having received the
constitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 1296,
Senator Netsch. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 1296.

{Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senétor Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. House Bill 1296 as it was
amended in the House and came to the Semate is a bill that is
baéically designed to restate and reaffirm what the Comnstitu-
tional Convention indirectly and the Legislature explicitly
said when the personal property tax was finally abolished,
and that is, tha: you can':t start playing games wita the
reassessment process. Let me first just read the text of the
apendment in context. The sentence that is ﬁlready in the
law begins, "No property laéfully assessed and taxed as per—

sonal property under this Act prior to Jamuary 1, 1379." And
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then we have added as mew lamguage in this bill, "Or property
of like kind acquired or placed in use _aftér January 1,
1579." and then <%he -existing law continues, ™Shall be
classified as real proberty subject to assessment and taxa-
tion under this Act afte: Jaauary 1, 1979." And exactly the
same language appears'Qith respect to the other form of
reclassification. A brief word of background, the Senate
Revenue Coﬁnittee in cooperation with the House Revenue
Committee has been vworking for sometime on attempting to
determine a :edefinitién, if you will, that would in time be
uniform State-wide of the difference between realty and
personalty. It has turned out to be a very complicated issue
and we were anot able .to resolve it in this legislative
Session. As a matter of fact, we have septvdut an extensive
survey to all of the assessing offiqials in the State and
that is going to help us to dete:ﬁine.hou we do finally
resolve the redefinition problem. In the meantine though, we
felt and many others felt that it was necessary to =maintain
the statué guo until the Legislature camn work out that
redifinition problem which, hopefully and certainly a coamit-
ment from some of us, will be in the next legislative
Sessidn. We recognize that there is ot uniformity of
definition within the State right pow, and we recognize that
this bill by maint@iuing the statas quo to some extent
freezes that lack of uﬁiformity for the period of time again
until the Legislature acts, but we feel it is very important.
There are a 1ot of misconceptions, I think, about what the
bill does and I'vouldhlike to read just two short things that
will help to explain. Gne of them is in a letter tha%, T
believe, was sent to all of us as Senators from Doug Whitley
of the Taxpayer's Federation who has certainly been .very nuch
involved in this redefinition problem and specifically with
respect to House Bill 1256. He said in his letter, dated

June Uth, 1982, addressed to me and to all of you, "House



Page 201 — JUNE 23, 1982

Bill f296 does not exempt property from existing tax rolls.
'It.doe;jnot destroy the tax base in Zion, Illinois or any-
vhere else. Iz does‘not reverse local assessing practices or
prevent local assessing practices from continuing in the nman-
ner inZthch the ‘assessing jurisdiction is acéustomed." And
he goes bn to say tha%, "It does not require much vision :o
foresee what is going to bappen to taxpayers unless this bill
and follow—up definition legislation is approved,® and that,
of course, is the coanmitment that many of us has made.
Again, in a meamo explaining it from some of the other groups
and...and as you well know, many of the business groups ére
in support of it, explaining this to us. "It does not, this
bill, does not exemapt property ffom current real estate
rolls, it adopts a local control status quo approach by main—
taining county assessing practices as they have cxisted." I
think that is very important because that is exactly what we
are intending to do. e are reaffirming the comaitment made
in the Constitution when the Constitution mandated that the
personal property tax would ultipately be ébolished, that we
could not start classifying realty to personalty or person-
aity to realiy in order to take advantage of that abolition.
¥e are reconfirming that the statement that was made in our
own Statute when we did, in fact, fipally abolish the corpo-
rate or the...the general personal property tax. #He are not
}intending +to change *he law, we're not intending to do any-
thing to pending- cases. All we are doing 1is saying
-that...what we said before, we are repeéting, you cannot
start reclassifying according...from your local custom until
¥ve have...the Legislature has a chance to decide what is the
. final and best definition of realty and personalty. I'll be
happy to answer any questions. I would ceriainly solicit

your support.
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‘End of Reel
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Beel No. 7

PRESIDING OFFICEB: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there discussion? Senator Jerome Joyce.
SENATOR JEROME JOYCE:

Thank you, Mr. President. I can understand the need for
1296, but I think there is a unique probler in this bill
ande...and I rgalize it's probably going to paés, but what
happens %o Grundy County and Zion Towaship and Lake County if
this bill passes could be disastrous. We could lose in the
neighborhood of almost half, almost one~half, of the tota;
tax dollars that come into..;to Grundy County. The total tax
reveanue there is twenty-three million dollars, and...and-over
the years, we could lose nine million three hun@:ed thousand
if our figures are correct. And the reason for this is that
Grundy County is...is unique because in...in 1972 they did
what the Statutes told them to do. !5u see, Zion...or Gruady
County had Dresden Nuclear éouer Plant built, it was the
first one in the nation. W®hen this Qas ‘built they didm't
know how  to assess it, Grundy County was a rural county and
they just didn't know vhat to do so "they hired a...a firm
that...that dealt in this, they came down here to the local
governnent affairs andbthey vorked this out and they assessed
it as real property. They took it from personal property and
placed it in...as real estate property inm 1972. ¥hat hap-—
pened then was the personal...with the pérsonal property re—
placement tax,‘they'don't qualify for very much. They get
about two milliom dollars now:in personal property rLeplace—
ment tax when they should be getting; had they left this as
personal property between npine and twelve million dollars.
So, what this bill does and why ue're...afraid of it *here is
that it does not freeze the ﬁssessment practices on a county

by county basis, it does it on a State basis. What Doug
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¥hitley's letter and memo says is that...is one thing, but
the bill doesn't do what the letter says. Now I had...my

county board people were down here with the supervisor of

assessments from Grundy County the night before last, we went’

over all this. Doug Whitley went to Grundy County uhen'the
bill was in the House and said, don’t worry about your prob-
lem because we'll amend it in the Senate. Now I cdn't amend
the bill in the Senate because the spénsor won't brimg it
back, and I...I would have put legislation in earlier to do
this but the people in Grundy were...were led astray by Doug
Whitley coming up -—-there --and addressing *“hem. S0, wshat we
have is...is a problem that...that we just really dom't Xnow
what to do .and...and how éo deal with it. There is no Sunset
in this bill, it's...it*s supposedly not doing anything, it's
just going to be good for all of us...until we come up with a
solution. But as...as long as there's no Sunset, we'll never
‘come up with a éolution. So Graandy County stands at the
mercy of the éeneral Assembly again, as it has when Senate
Bill 767 was passed...and yéu know, I'm complaining all the
time about trying to get more money for these areas where a
nuclear power plant is, well, that one. passed amd then every—
thing was taken off the tax rolls bécause it was pollution
control, sSO...so, we're just...we're ;éuck again. Now if
this were Cook County or some other large county, there?d be
a much better chance of stopping this gnd ‘getting it taken
care of, but ir*s mnot, it's just a sméll county and we s=and
to let...maybe lose one half of our taklrevenue. So I*'d urge
a No vote on this bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo—Karis.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
House Bill 1296 in its oriéinal form was the same as Senate

Bill 586 which would have allowed Ten Story Towers to be
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classified as personal ppﬁperty- This bill is a travesty on
justice, it's a windfill...windfall, rather, for the pthic
utiiities compahies. The . statement in the bill as éménded
pow says that...that property assessed as personal property
prior. to January 1, 1979 remains that way. Beal piope:ty
assessed as real estate.prior to Januéry 1, 1979 remains that
way or property of likevkind acquired or placed in use after
January 1, 1979 shall be classified as the way iz was. HNow,
1et>me tell you something, there are no standards im. this
bili, there are no definitions. Now we hear from the
sponsor...and I have constantly asked her =o amend this . bill
to provide some standards, to provide sonme définitioné or at
least wait till her survey coaes inband bring out some equi-
table provisions so we can now live Hith them. In my county,
it will affect evaluation of three hundred =woillion dollars.
Now, I cam tell you that the public utilities companies can
sit back and smile if this bill passes, because there are
casés‘in litigation right now that-;;this bill, oance it's
signed iato law by the Governor, will be used as a modei by
the public utilities lawyers and say, well, 1loo0k, here's»qhat’
we got here. It was classified in a township as personal
property, so out public.utilities equipment éven though it's
rooted to the ground, it?’s way under the ground, it's :still
personal p:opertf. Is that fair? It is\uot. I submit”that
the-small taxpayer, the homeowner and the small businessman
is going to be taxed the differenée that the public utilities
¥ill be 1let out from paying because of *his miserable blll.
Thls amendment is ]ust a: put—on job, this amended blll.3 Let
ne tell you, Ladies. and Gentlemen, if they said, well, we
just wanted to keep the law the same as it was, you didn't
need this bill. Real property under common law waSae.Was
defined what it was, so was persomal property, and the courts
have had a chance to go in and look into it in the different

townships. You have 0o uniformity of assessment because
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different townships have assessed the same types of property
in a different way. So, cqnsequently, you have a bill that
could well be ubconstitutional. BRemember, the public u%ili-
ties companies have 1loads of money to pay for high priced
legal talent. Our municipalities do not. Thé Illinois
Municipal League signed againmst this bill, the Park District
Association signed against this bill at +the hearing, the-
school district éigned against this bill in my area and I'm
sure in Grumdy County, and I think if we're going to be fair,
why not wait and...and let this bill die and pfepare a bill
in the coming Session that would be very fair and have sran-
dards and definitions and have uniformity instead of allowing
one_tounship to tax aiffe:ently than another. I submit this
is an unfair bill and it's a travesty on the public, a costly
bill ‘to the public and it will benefit the public utilicies.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Further discussion? Senator Bloon.
SENATOR BLOOM:

Thank you, Mr. President. That's a tough act to follow.
As the joint spomsor of this bill and certainly as the
sponsor ©of 586, I...I would rise in support of this and I
would sa} to some of those who've spoken against this legis—
latiomn, you can?’t have it both ways. You didn’'t like the
definition last year, we sought to get language in there that
you liked. Now this is a new approach. The idea 'is you've
got to somewhere stop and have some uniformity. This legis—
lation 1is backed by the Livestock Association, the
manufacture's, new car and truck dealer's, Press Association,
the Retail Merchants Association, the various <rade
and...business groups, as well as the Taxpayer's Federation.
Aas a matter of fact, the small businesses do suppori this.
You all received a memo from the NFIB and I want to gquote a
portion of that. Cne memée:...sixty—four percent of their

menbership say, yes, do it; seventeen percent say, we don't
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understand Qhat youtre talking'ébout, and the other nineteen
percent don‘t:vant it, but sixty—four percent do. One member
said, in one of his...in supporting 1296 said, fertilizer
tanks thar were specifically listed as personal property in
the 61@ assessors'! manual are not being assessed, excuse ne,
in his county as real estate pfoperty‘ Wetve appealed to the
State, but have no% Teceived an answer from them as yet.
This was for a 1980 assessment, +the system 1is very,. very
slow. This is one example of how an assessment switch would
result in a small business being doubie taxed since the abo-
lition of the corporaze pefsonal property tax. We got to
start somewhere and I submit that this bill is a good start-—
ing place, and I see no reason ghy every member of this Cham—
ber cannot support it. Thank you.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further éiscussion? Senator Sangmeister.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

¥ell, thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate,
just to add by voice against this fine piece of legislation.
As 7you know, the House tussled with this for a loﬁg tigme and
they came up with this marvelous compromise to lock every-—
thing into the year Jamuary 1st, 1979. I don't think that's
much of a compromise myself, because what you're obviously
doing is, yén'te 1ocking.in all of the inegquities that there
might have heén at that time. If...if your towanship assessor
was doing hi; job the way he stould of and properly, uwell,
then I guess you're locking in a good system, but what about
those who weren't doing their job or had made some kind of a
deal with £he utilities or with their particular manufac-
+uring industry in that area as to how these things should be
assessed. Those were inequities at that time, and all you're
doing by passing this bill is further locking them in. I
think it?'s a...a horrible approach and to call this a compro-

mise and...obviously, the business community and the sponsors
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that Senator Bloom are talking behird it, with that kind of a
group behind it you can imagine where the inequities lie as
fét as the'taxing bodies are concérned which nobody seeuns to
be talking about who are really going to get hurt under this
bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER: ({SENATOR BROCE)

Further discussion? Further discussion? Senator Netsch
may close.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. Just a couple of points. OQne,
this .is not Senate Bill 586 or House Bill 1290--.i296 as it
wvas originally introduced. This is a_very different animal.
. Secondly, I am more than sympathetic with the problem of
Grundy County and Zion Towaship that Senators Joyce and Geo-
Karis have referred to. I have tried to help them in the
past and I will continue to. I happen to agree that I think
we were taken to the cleaners by Commonwealth Edison a couple
of 'years ago, and I think that still needs %o be righted{
Bu£ let me point out, and this is extremely important, this
bill: did not create the problems that the two areas have nor
will it perpetuate them. Those problems predated =:his and
théy related to a different set of circumstances. This bill,
agéin, is designed ta maintain the status gquo until the Gen—
erai'kssemblf can come up with its own definition of what
constitutes realty and what constitutes personalty, it is
that and pothing more.

PRESIDING OFFICER: . (SENATOR BRUCE)

f,The question is, shall House Bill 1296 pass. Those in
favbr‘vote Ayé. Those opposed vote Bay. The voting is open.
Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the
record. On that question, the Ayes are 53, the Nays are 5,
none Voting Present. House Bill 1296 having received the
required constitutional majofity is declared passed. House

Bill 1623, Senator Rock. For what purposz does Senator Rock
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arise?
SENATOR EGCK:

Thank youn, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. In order...in order to attempt, at least, to expe—
dite the schedule, I am informed by the Secretary a number of
members who have wished toO...or have placed amendaments with
the Secretary for +the purpose of recwulling bills, we ate
making an attempt, at least, to adjourn at a reasonable hour.
Senator Philip and I have agreed to meet with the Speaker and
the Hinority Leader at five—thirty in my office and we will
attempt to adjourn by then. So my suggestion, with leave of
the Body, is that we go immediately to th~ Order of Becalls
énd try to wrap that up as rapidly as  issible and then we
will start again tomorrow mornﬁng at ten ..‘clock. The other
reorganization bill from the House has ju. % arrived. Senator
Gitz_ has been kind enough again to set a Committee of Execu-
tive Reorganization tomorrow morning at nine to take a iook
at that bill. So, we will read that Message in and...and
suspeﬁd the appliqable rules and have a comaittee meeting of
the Committee on Executive Reorganizaticn tomorrow at nine,
and we'll start the Session at ten, and hopefully, the appro—
priations people will be in a position toc expedite the handl-
ing of the appropriation bills at ten v?clock tomorrow morn—
ing.. So with...with leave 6f the Body, Mr. President, let’s
go to the Order of Recalls. :

PRESIDING OPPICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

¥ell, Senator BRock, can we handle th: Hessage, we're on
2461, while you've mentioned it. Is there leave to go to the
Order of 'Hessages from the House? Leave is granted. [fles—
sages from the House.

SECRETARY:
A Message froﬁ the House by Mr. Lecne, Clerk.

Mr. President — I am directed =o infors the Senate

the House of Representatives has concurred with the Sepate in
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- the passage of Sepate Bills with the folowing title, to-wit,
together with House amendments.

Senate Bill...1256 with House Amendments 1. and

Senate Bill 1387 with House Amendnent 1.

Senate Bill 1452 with House Amendments 1, 3 and

Seﬁate Bill 1487 with House Amendment 1.
Senate Biil 1593 with House Amendmeant 1.
Senate Bill 1652 with House Amendmen:s 1 and 3.

A Message from the House ﬁy Mr. Leone, Clerk.

#r. President - 1I am directed to inforam the Senaté
the House of Bepresentatives ha% passed a bill uith‘.the
following title, in the passage of which I am instructed to
ask the concurrence of the Senate, to-wits:

House Bill 2461.
PRESIDING OPFiCER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator BROCK.. .
SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President. I understand Senator Philip is
the sponsor, he probably wants to make the motion to suspend
the applicable rules. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (§EHATOR BRUCE)

Okay. Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr.lPrésident_and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. I mOvVe we éuspend the appropriate rules and .have
House Bill 2461 read a firét time, discharge the Rules and
Assignment of Bills Committee from further consideration and
refer Hosse Bill 2161 to the...to the Committee on State
Government Beorganizétion. Also, that we suspend the Six Day
Posting Notice and have House Bill 2467 heard at 9:00 a. n.
in Room 212. ‘

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)
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Heard the w@otiom. Discussion? a1l in favor say Aye.
‘Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it and éhé apg#opriate rules are
suspended. Read the bill, HMr. Secreta:y,zplease.

SECRETARY:
House Bill 2461, Sénator Philip is thé.Senate SpPORSOrL.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
1st reading of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The Committee on Reorganizatiom, and the bill will be
heard *omorrow morming at 9:06 a. D. Comaittee report.
SECBETARY: .

Senator Gitz, Chairman of the Reorganization of State
Government rTeports out House Bill 2530 with the recommenda-—
tion Do Pass as Amended. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

A1l right. With leave of the Senmate, we will now go to
the Order of Recalls. First bill on the recall list is
Senate Bill...or House Bill 1882, Senator Gitz. Senator Gitz
asks. leave of the Senate to return House Bill... 1882 to the
Order of 2nd Reading for the purpose of amendment. Is there
leave? Leave is granted. The bill is on the® Order of 2nd
Beading. Are there amendments, Mr. Secretg:y?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 5 offered by Senator...Joyce and...and
Gitz...Jerome Joyce, right.

PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Jerome Joyce is recognized on the amendpent.
SENATOR JERCHE JOICE:

Thank you, Mr. Presidenz. The améndment contains three
parts, the wgtlands Act is in this bill and the conservation
risk tillage and Senator Sangmeister's ameandment. Rould
Senator Sangmeister care to explain his amendment first?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEHATOB'BRUCE)

Senator Sangmeister is recognized on Amendment No. 5.
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SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yeah, thank you. This is the same amendament that was
offered individually before and that is it...it eliminates
the cost benefit ratio as to channelization. Same thing that
#e had before.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BROUCE)

Is there discussion? Discussion? On the motion, all in
favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it, amend-
ment...all right, Senator Weaver. 1I'm sorry, Senator Weaver.
All righ+. On  the motion to adopt, all in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 5 is adopted.
Purther‘amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd readiang. 1992, Senator Lemke. Senator Lemke asks
leave.of the Senate to return 1992 to the Order of 2and
Reading for the purpose of amendment. Is there leave? Leave
is granted. Are there amendments, Mr. Secretary?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator Lemke.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Lemke is recogmized.

SENATOR LEMKE:

This is...amendment that amends this bill to allow the
state'’s attorney %o collect the cost of extradition in the
case of felonies. 1 ask for its adoption. - .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Lenke has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 3.
Is there discussion of the motiom? All right. On the motion
to adopt, all in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have
it. Amendment ©No. 3 is adopted. Are there further amend—
rents? -

SECRETARY:

ey et e ot et e ee.
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‘No further amendaents.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. House Bill 2079, Senator Netsch. Read the

bill...oh, Senator Netsch asks leave of the Senate to return

Hous§ Bill 2079 to the Order of 2nd Reading for the purpose
of amendment. Is there leave? Leave is granted. The bill
is on the Order of 2nd Reading. Are there amendmeﬁts, Mr.
Secretary? i
SECRETARY:

Aﬁendment No.. 2 offered by Senator Etheredge.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE) ‘

Senator Etheredge. ‘ )
SENAbe ETHEREDGE:

Br. President, I would move to Table Amendment No. T
PRESIDING OFFICER:A (SENATOR BRUCE)

All. right. Senaior Etheredge was the moving spomsor of
Amendpent No. 1, and he now ﬁoves to reconsider the vote by
whichf Amendﬁent No. 1 was adopted. On the motion *o recon—
sider, all in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it
and ﬁhe vote by which the amerdment was adopted is recon-
sidered. Senator Etheredge now moves to Table Amendment No.
1.. On +the mwotion, all in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The
Ayes have it. The amendment is Tabled. Are there further
amendqents, HBr. Secretary?
sacma»mhm T:

Avendment No. 2 offered by Senmator Etheredge.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Etheredge.

SEBATOR ETHEREDGE:

Yes, 1I...I move the adoption of Amendment No. 2. Amend-—
ment No. 2 is identical in wording to Amendmen: No. 1 bux
this time we're applying it to the...a proper section of
House Bill 2079. A

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

B TR omty e = 17 e i Mo s e« oo e e
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211 right. The motiom = is to adopt Apendment WNo. 2.
DPiscussion? 3ll in <favor say Aye...opposed Nay. The Ayes
haﬁe it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Further amendments?
SECRETARY:

¥o further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BROUCE)

3rd reading. House Bill 2116, Senator Egan. Senator
Egan asks leave of the Semate to return 2116 to the Order of
2nd Reading for the purpose of amendment. ' Is there leave?
Leave is granted. Are there amendments, Mr. Secretary?
SECRETARY: e

Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator Egan.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Egane
SENATOR EGAN:

Thank you, Hr. President and wmembers of the Senate.
Amendment ¥o. 3 would add to the Code of Crimipal Prbcednte
the requirement that potions for continuances in criminal
matters be in writing and I move for its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 3. Discussion of
the motion? 311 ih favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. Further amendments?
SECRETARY: ‘

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. House Bill 2135, Senator Lenmke. Senator
Lemke asks leave of the Senate to return House Bill 2135 to
the Order of 2nd Reading for the purpose of amendment. Is
there leave? Léave is granted. Are there ameadments, Hr.
Secretary? .

SECRETARY:
Amendment No. 14 offeredlby Senator Rhoads.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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B

Senator Rhoads is recognized.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Hr. Secretary, there are two anendménts, I'm not sure of
the order. Codid you read the last four ipitials on the LRB?
SECKETARY: »

PSBAM. 2And the other oﬁe iSees
SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank yoﬁ.

SECRETARY:

‘Is that oka}?
SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank ygq. Mr. President and members of the Senate, this
is a...an attempt to lay the basis of lay the groundwork for
.a fair campaign practices ameqdment. It ampends that section
of Chapter 46 which has been in the law for several years
which provides that we have to list the‘name of our treasurer
and committee address and so forth. The amendment does threg
things: it first éf all says that if yoﬁ 'havev a nevspaper
editorial or endorsemen: or article in the campaign brochure,
it . must carry the date of that newspaéer editorial; it also
says that if you have the endorsement of a local...of an
organizationv of some type, you must have a letter of written
authorization from them; and .then, finally, if you are
endorsed by a public official or party offical, you muﬁt have
a written letter of authorization for that to take place. I
urge<..this was-not..-this is new language, it was not heard
beforé the  committee, and I simply offer it for your favor—
able...consideration..

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEHATOR‘ERUCE)

The mction is to adopt Amendment No. 14. Discussion?

Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:
Question of the spcnéor. 'This is...this is new language

and I'm just trying to be clear what...what you're trying to

R _
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do here, Senator Rhoads. Are
order for anyone to endorse a

that that . person must have a

yOu... are you sayimg that in
candidate for public office

written authorization filed by

the candidate or the designee of that candidate with the
local board of election?
PRESIDING CFFICER: (SENATDR BRUCE)
Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

No, Senator Collins, not éxactly, only if you intend to
publish that in a campaign brochure of some type, _political
literature 1is already define&. So if you intend .to publish
it in a...in a brochure, mailing piece, newspaper advertise-
nent of some kind an@ you use a newspaper editorial, it;s éot
to have the date on it. That'; t0...t0 prevent somebody fron
using an old editorial which is mno longer relevant to a cur—
rent campaign;_ Secondly, if you have...an endorsement from a
local organization, you have to héve a letter from theam, if
you're going_ to publish it. And thirdly, if you have an
endorsement from a public official or a party official, you
would have a letter of authorization from thes. It can be a
xerox form or a mimeograph form or...anything of a very
simple npature, and it would be filed with whoever you filed
your nominating petitions with, county clerk or State Board
as the case may be.

PRESIDING OFFICER: . (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:

‘ Yes, what about individuals?
PRESIDING OFPICEB:> {SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

¥o, that vaS...that...there was some discussion of that,

but that was deléted and it'g...it's only public official or

parcty official.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Collipns.

SENATOR COLLINS:

Ise.I think that_is probably one of the‘biggest problenms
vith all of *his, tha+ you, you know, you're really trying to
get at a problen, but I think vyou dealing with the wrong
population here to solve their prohlem. I think it is indi-
viduals who we need td get at about this kind of unauthorized
endorsements to...to deal with the problems +*hat you're
trying to address in *his bill and...and without the indi—
vidual in here,...I...I just think it's...it’s realily no=*
going to have any impact at all.

PRESIDING bPFICEH: {SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Weaver.
SENATOR WEAVER:

Question of the sSponsor, Mr. President.
PBESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE) '

Indicates he?ll yield. Senaror Weaver.
SEBATOR HEAVEB;

~eesSenator Rhoads, what...what's the penalty, forfeiture
of office or...or what for the failure to file?
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SEﬁATOR BRUCE)

Senator Rhoads. '

SENATOR RHOADS?

o, Senator, it's the sanme penalty which is already in
the Statute, if you féil to list the treasurer, £he name of
the committee and so for£h, vhich is a Class 2 misdemeanor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Nedza.

SENMATOR NEDZA:

Thank you, #r. President. A gquestion of the sponsor
please.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATCR BRUCE)

Indicates he will yield.
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SENATdB_NEDZA: .
Senétor Rhoads, on Page 3 fronm line;16 to 22, stating,
"Any language and any political liéératute thch states or
implies the endorsement or recommendation of a candidate by
any pfesent or former public or party official shall be pro—
hibiteﬁ unless et cetera,. e£ cetera, there is a written
Statemeat that is filed.® In other words, what you are
doing, as I stand befo:e you, I am not only a public official
but I am a party official, so you are denying me the right
Oof...of saying that I think Mark Rhoads is a hell of a Sena—
tor and, therefore, I can endorse you.. Well, in effect, I am
endorsing your candidate or anyone else's candidate, you're
denying me that privilege of doing that.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR EHOADS:

Bo, Senator, I'm not denying you thatbaz all. If you are
the candidate and you endorse nme, thelonly thing I'm saying
is that I can*t publish that ine..in mf campaign nmaterial
unpless I have jyour written permission to do so. Now the
genesis of the bill came from some’ problems that have
occurred in every election, primaries'and generals. JIt...it
happened to Senator Egan, it happened to. Senator Carroll,
it’s happened to &me, I dare say, it's happened to probably
everyone in the Chamber.  Some “endorsements® of doub*ful
validity come out at the last minuie.,;All we're saying is
that if fou are endorsing Be, I should have a written fora
from you to that...it's a protection for you and Be.
PRESIDI_NG GFF;CEB: (SENL’IVOR BRUCE)

Senator Nedza. Senator Lemke.

SENATOR LEMKE:

Senator Rhoads, when you talk about a written endorsement

by any organization or association are you talking about also

public announcement? You know, 'cause il...in certain legis—
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lative districts you have a legislative comaittee and they
choose to endorse a particular candidate for either for the
Senate or for office of S<ate-wide office, and they don't
usually give a written authorizatioam, usually they publish it
in a newspaper and they do it that way or they make a public
announcement on television or someplace else. And you're
talking about written aunthorization, this wmeans that every
State-wide candidaté would have to have a written letter
either from ghe Republican Central Committee or the State
Central Commitiee, and I don't think *his is uﬁat the intent
is. So, mould this do that oT...
PRESIDING OFfICER: (SENATOR BRUC%}

‘ Sénator Rhoads. . .
SENATOB RHOADS:

No, Senator, that is the intent, tha*t if you...a letter
from -the <chairpan of the slating comm;ttee would be suffi-
cient or a xerox form or a mimeograph form, just something
that somebody has signed saying that you have peraission to
use their name. If...if Senator BRock as Chairman of the
Democratic State Central Committee of the State chooses to
endorse you, you should have a letter from hia sigped. That
is to prevent the malicious use of the...of the good name of
the organization by persons who aren't authorized to use it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Further discussion? Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.
Without belaboring this, I rise in support of the amendment,
I think it's good, it just doesn't go far enough. I wish we
could give the local election authorities more power to im
time inform the public and the voting public that a candidate
is misusing endorsements. It?s...and I'm going to try later
to make it stronger.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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Senator Céilins.
SENATOR COLLINS&

I...I still say that...that this would be a good ameﬂd-
ment if we apply this to individuals, 'cause that's where ouar
problems. I can't see what good it would do for Senmator Rock
as Chairman of the Democratic Party in Cook...in the State of
Illinois to have to send out...for all of us to have to send
A letter indicating that he has endérsed 1S...that tﬁe» Dego—
cratic Party had endorsed us, and thea, we then éo back and
file those with our local board...boards of election. j P o
just don't ‘see that. But...but...but here again, you kﬂow,
jokingly enoﬁgﬁ, Senator Rock may not decide to endorse some
of us although we wmay have been endozsed by our local
committeenen's.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Rhoads may close.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank you, Mr. President. Senator Collins, it's half. a
loaf. I would 1like to include individuals, I just thought
that might be too controversial to get it passed. I hope
JOoUleeayOU support'me on this one because I think it's a step
in the right direction and maybe next year you can go farther
with it. .But I think this is a modest proposal and I wauld
ask for the support of the Body.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOGR BRUCE)

The question is on the adoption of Amendment No._1d to
House Bill 2135. Those in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay.. ‘A1l
right, 1let®s have a roll call. Those in favor of the adop-
tion of Amendment No. 14 will vote Aye. Those opposed #ill
vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Senator Savickas. Have all voted who wish? Take the record.
On that guestion, the Ayes are 38, the ©Nays are 13, none
Voting Present. Amendment Né. 14 is adopted. Further amend-

ments?
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SECBE&AR!:

Apendment No. 15 offered by Senator Rhoads.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Rhoads.

SEXRATOR RHOADS:

Thank you, MHr. President and members of the commit-—
tee...members of the Senate. This is an amendment which I
believe has no controversy attached to it, it was requested
by the Illinois Association of School Boards. It changes. the
language affecting the six—year board terms so that the ini-
tial referendum can be held at any one of the five consoli-
dated election dates. And it further provides for a traasi-
tion schedule for the board members and that's...that?s...I
have passed out on each members' desk aan explanation from the
Association of School Boards the contents of the amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BROCE)

All right. The motion is to adopt Amendment Ho. 15.
Discussion of that motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed
Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 15 is adopted. Fur~
ther amendments?

SECRETARY:

Anendment No. 16 offered by Senator Totten.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEBATOR BROCE)

Senator Totten is recognized.

SENATOR TOTTEN:

Thanpk you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. Amendment No. 16 to House Bill 2135 adds something
that was left out in an amendment yesterday providing for the
vacancies in township boards. The amendment yesterday
exempted Cook County and DuPage County from f£illing vacancies
in the method we had prior to the consolidated bill, which
means they would be appointed for the remainder of their
tern. This bill...this amendment includes Cook and DuPage so

it would be uniform State—wide, and I would move for the
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adoption of Amendment XNo. 16.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 16. Is there
discussion of that motioa? all inAfavor say Aye. Opposed
Nay. The Ayes have iz. Amendment No. 16 is adopted. Fur-
ther amendments?

SECRETARY:

No furtbe; améndments.
PRESIDING OPFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. House Bill 2234, Senator Geo-Raris. Sena—
tor Geo—Karis asks leave of the Senate to return House Bill
2234 to the Order of 2a¢ Reading. 1s there leave? Leave is
granted. Are there amené ents, Mr. Secretary? .
SECRETARY:

Apendnent No. 4 offer. i by Senator Geo—Karis.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SZNATOR BRUCE) .

Senator Geo-Karis.

SENATOR GEC—KARIS:

#r. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
this amendment prohibits a State controlled college and a
registered community college from denying admission to a
person entitled to a . y2teran's scholarship solely on the
grounds that State funds may pot be sufficien+ to reimburse
the institutibn for the scholarship. 2and I...I move its pas—
sage.. :

PRESIDING QFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to za P*» 1Is there discussion? Sena*or

G

Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:

Hell,'i would just poipt oyt o the Senator that <the
additional fuads that u~ appropriated in this Body to fund
those military scholarships were...those funds were killed in
the House of Representatives. The bill of which I was the

sponsor that extended military scholarships to all folks that
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are eligible, that bill was killed 'in the House of Repre—
sentatives. What you're doing with your bill, Senator, is
you'ré telliang every compunity college and every public uni-
versity in thé State that they will go ahead and grant those
military scholarships and that they Hili eat it internally.
That there will be no funds available to them, that they
‘muét...they must iniernally absorb the cost of +that tuition

Vto that...of tﬂat scholarship. You're creating a burder on
those community colleges and those universities that a lot of
then now acéep: willingly, but a lot of them simply cannot
afford tO"accept it willingly. Now, I submit to you that
that is not a good public policy.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Further discussion? Senator Geo—~

Karis may close.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, the
Attofney General®'s opinion already has stated that that
would...what Hr. Buzbee‘jusi said has ﬁo take place whether
we like it or not. Aand I move the passage of this amendment
because I think it*'s a good amendment and it does follow the

"law because when a veteran is entitled to the scholarshib,
he's'entitled to that scholarship under the 1law, and the
Attorney Generél’s opinion has spoken ahd says that the...the
cost...he.-;he has to get the scholarship from the school
that he attends. _

PéESIDING CFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator,ﬁuzbee, she was closing. Sénatot Buzbeea-
SENATOGR BUZBEE:

ﬁell, she's asking us to ratify an improper decision that®
the Attorney General has rendered, which is nothing unusual
for the Attorney Gemeral to render improper decisions, and he
has dope that now and she is:nou asking us to make it law. I

. submit %o you, as I said earlier, this is not good public
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policy.
PRESIDING OFFICER: :(SEQ#TOR BRUCE)

A1l right. The motién ié to adopt Amendment No. 4. 211
right, there’s been a request £for a roll...ckay. On the
motibn to adopt, all in'favor say ‘Aye. Opposed Nay. In the
opinion of the Chair, the motion prevails and the amendment
is adopted. A1l right.. Further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OfFICER: (SEBATOR BRUCE)

3rd readinge. ﬁouse"Bill 2262, Senator Nash...Sedator
¥ash asks leave of the Senate to return 2262 to the Order of
2nd Reading fo:. the purpose of amendment. Is there leave?
Leave is granted. Are there amendments, Mr. Secretary?
SECBETARY:

Amendment No. 8 offered by Semator Nash.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Nash is recognized.
SENATOR NASH:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of +the Senate,
Amendment No. 8 is a technical amendment. This amendment
renumbers the sections of the bill to c¢larify Azendmeats 1
through 7 which were adopted yesterday. This amendment does
not add any new or delete any commissions. I ask for its
adoption.

PRESIDING. OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Heard the wmotion. Discussion of the motion? all in
favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment
No. 8 is adopted. Further amendments?

SECBETARI:

Agendment No. 9 offered by Senatﬁr ¥ash.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (S?NATOR BRUCE)

Senator Nash.

SENATOR NASH:
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#r. President and Ladies and Gentlemen}éf the Senate,’

Amendment No. 9 is an act relating to +the commissions on
High~rise Fire Commissiona This amendment extends the Te-
porting date of the life of the High-rise Fire éommission.
The reason for that is the commission had to report by June
30th of this year, that the Governor's appointménts were not
nade till March of *82, so they haven't had time'to do it.
PRESIDING OFPICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE)

All rTight. The .motion is to adopt Amendqent No. 9.
Discussion of the motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed
Nay. The Ayes have it. Aménément No. 9 is adopted. Further
amendments?

SECRETARY:
Mo further apendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. 2266, Sepator Jerome Joyce. HNo. 2286,

Senator D'Arco. Is Senator D'Arco onm the Floor?  For what
purpose does Senator Berning arise?
SENATOR BERNING:

ar; President, Senator DYArco had-to leave the Floor and

he asked if I would handle this amendment for hima: By way of

explapnation, Mr. President and members of the Senate, this is

the amendment which was originally agreed toO...
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)
Senator...Senator Berning, let?s...let?s do the...the

work bere. Is there leave for Senator Berming to handle the

bill in Semator D'Arco's absence? Leave is granted. Senator

Berning asks leave to return House B8ill 2286 to the Order of
2nd Reading for the purpose of amendment. Is there leave?
Leave is granted. Are there amendments, Mr. Secretary?
SECRETARY:

Ageadment ¥o. 3 offered by Senator Berninga.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BéUCE)

Senator Beraning is recognized.
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SENATCR BERNING:

Thank you, H4r. President and menbers of the Senate.
Amendmenz No., 3 is the amendment in proper form which wvas
originally discussed last week and then animproper form was
put on last Monday amnd we then took off. This bill pro-
vides...this amendment now provides for the right of
employees or . widows who withdrew from their systems in 1981
with a hinimal pension of between a hundred and two hundred
dollars to elect to take the entire amount of their contribu—
tion in one lump sum rather than...than this srall pension.
I would move for the adoption of Amendment ¥o. 3, Hr. Presi-—
dent.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

The .motion is to adopt Amendment No. 3. Discussi&n of
the motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed HNay. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. Further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Demuzio, for what purpose do you seek reéogni—

tion? .
SBNATO? DEMOUZIO:

To ask a gquestion on the last amendment, but...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SERATOR BRUCE)

8ell, Senator Demuzio, the Chair takes no%te that the two
pretty Démuzio's are here, Deanna and Stephanie, and so per—
haps you should ask them if they would rise. GWe're happy .to
see somebody that looks a lot prettier tham you.' 2310, Sena-

tor Grotberg. 2356, Senmator GitZ. Senator...Sena:tor Netsch,

for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. As the hyphenated co—-sSpoAsor
of 2310, I would like to havé it called back and I would like

to address that question to the principal sponsor.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Grotberg, you’re being paged.
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you, Mr. PFesident and I «respect the honorable
request éf the Senator across the aisle, ny hyphenated
co-sponsor. Until you've been hyphenated byISenator Netsch,
you*ve never been hyphepated. I would like to discuss witﬁ
the Body just a little bit. Semate Bill 2310 is the onelthat
I caught hell for from my own associates on this side Jjust
yesterday for tryiag to amend, and the day before, and the
day before the amendment to which Sepator Netsch and Senator
Joyce, and we've discussed it, are about to address them~—
selves, was not around them, it bhappens to ge around now that
we've passed Senmate Bill 1296 and part of +the bargain was
completed. I just don?t care %o opea Senate Bill 2310 again
because it's a pretty clean little township clean—up bill at
this point iDe..in local government; But the amgndment.that
is about to be offered, and I should not discuss it because
it is not my amendment, but it's very concrovefsial and will
keep this Body tied up and the other Body im the House,
should it prevail, for the rest of the summer. And that ;s
my reason, and I®ve told this, I think, both to Senator
Netsch and to Senator Joyce. Now, I don't know Hhezegﬁo go
from there, Senator Joyce or Senator Netsch, but I prefer not
to call it back.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR BRUCE)

All tight. Semator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

This is a question that has come up before. Do I have a
right to call the bill...the bill back onm my owa?
PRESIDING dFFICER: {(SENATCR BRUCE)

NOa.

SENATOR HETSCH:

. The answer is, no.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

That's correct.

SENATOR NETSCH:

A bhyphenated co-sponsor has no rights, is that what
you're teliiﬁg ne?
PEESIDING.OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

No, Senator, I answered your question. The guestiﬁn is
vhether or ngt you>should recall it without the consent of
the first hyphenated co-sponsor and the answer is, no.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Yeah. I...I might point out that if some of @y amend-
ments to rules of several years ago had been adopted, I would
have the right to éall the bill back, which is what I should
have.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATQR BRUCE)

Senator 'Netsch,. the Chair cannot..;tight...the Chair
would reminq Senator Netsch that you did not call your bill
ﬁack earlier today as " principal sponsof, so...:ighf...all
right, let*s get back om track. 2356, Senator Gitz. Senator
Gitz. Senator .Gitz asks leave of the Senate to return House
Bill 2356 to - the Order of 2nd Readimg for the parpose of
amendment. ‘Is there leave? Leave is granted. Are there
amendaments, H#r. Secretary? Ohe..0Ohee-Senator Weaver, 1
believe you wish to make a motiom.

SENATOR WEAVER: '

Thank you, H#r. . President. I would move that we reconm-—
sider theivote by which amendment No. 1 was adopted. With
the adoption. of Amendment No. 2, I think Amendment No. 1 is
unnecessa?y and maybe;not in the best intérest for what the
purpose of the bill is, so I would move to reconsider.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

All'right, Senator Gitz is that...Senator Gitz.

SENATOR GITZ: .

I guite concur with Senator Weaver. I think that would
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be in order, and incidently, the Chair tock due note of Sena—
tor Demuzio's family. I would 1like to bring to the attention
of the Body, today is their twentieth ananiversary.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator...Deanna, YOU...YyOU deserve two or three
applauses here. All right. The motion is to reconsider the
vote by which Amendment No. 1 was adopted. On the mqtion to
reconsider, all in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes ha;e
it. The vgie is reconsidered. Senator Weaver now moves to
Table Amendment No. 1. On the Motion to Table, all in favor
say Aye. Ofposed Nay. The Ayes have it and...Amendment No.
1 is Tabled. PFurther motions?

SEQRETABY:

No furthér dmendﬁents.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

All right. House Bill 2417, Senator...3rd reading.
2417, Senator Nedza asks leave of the Semate to return 2417
to the Order of 2nd BReading for the purpose of amendment. Is
there-leave? Leave is granted. Are there amendments, H#r.
Sécretary?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Netsch.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SEBATOR>BRUCE)
Senator Netsch is recognized.
SENATOH NETISCH:

Thank you, HMr. Président. Senator Nedza and the House
sponsor kindly agreed to allow this bill %o be a device, if
you will, <for a bill which the Senate unanimously passed 56
fo nothing. It deals with the scavenger sale process in Cook
County, specificaliy, and it is considered very iamportamt in
their atiempts to collect delinquent taxes. Our commitzee
passed it unanimously, the Sepate passed it, as I said, 56 to

mothing and it got caught up in the Rules controversies over

there and 4did not get ou* of the Rules Coamittee. I would
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move the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2417.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Netsch

~moves the adoptioh of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2417. .

Those in favor indicaﬁe by saying Aye. Those_ opposed. The
Ayes have it. Ampendment No. 1 is adopted.b Any furtber
amendments? '
SEéRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER:  (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

House Bill 2430...3rd reading. House Bill 2“30, Senator
Egan. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY: .

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senmator Egan.
\

- PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Egan.
SEN;TOB EGAN:

: Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members of t@e Senate.
The Office of the State Fire Marshal has asked that I amend
this to include for them the permission for local umits of
government to have more flexibility in scheduling their
trdining to meet local needs and resources. It will lessen
thq”burden that they have in the Office of the State Fire
Marshal and their personal resources and it is non...there is
Bo cost involvement, it's..:it's a streamlinipg of their
adﬁinisttative procedure and I move its adoptioﬂ7 Mr. Presi-
deﬁf.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discussion?. If not, Senator Egan moves the
adoption of Amendment No. 2 o House Bill 2430. Those in
favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have

it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. On -the Order of House‘ Bills 3rd Reading,
Senator Joyce seéks leaveAto brting House Bill 2485 back to
the Order of 2nd Reading for purpose of amendment. Is leave

. granted? Leave is granted. On the Order of 2nd Readinge..on
the O:def of House Bills 2nd Reading, House Bill 2485. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary. ‘

.SECRETAR!:
Amendment No.u.,.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator RocCk.

SECRETARY:
Amendment...

PiESIDIHG OFFICER: XSBNATOB SAVICKAS)
Senator RocCke.

SENATOR BOCK:

Why don't we...¥e ﬁay be able td hold that one "until
tomorrow.. As I...as I read the lis:, there are only two
remaining, 2507 and 1501, is that correct?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

2504 and 1301. ‘
SENATOR ROCK:

Is Senator Berman on the Floor?
PRESIDING OFFICER: XSEEATOR SAVICKAS)

Take it out of the record. On the Order of House Bills
3rd Reading, Houée Bill...House Bill 1301, Senatorbﬁerman-
It's on the Order of Postponed Consideration., He seeks leave
to bring it back toithe Order'qf 2nd Reading for purpose of
amendpment. Is leave granted? lLeave is granted. Om the
Order of House Bills 2nd Reading, House Bill 1301. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary. Semator Roék.

SENATOR ROCK:

I*n sorry, I amisspoke, it was 2504...2-5-0-4, after 1301.

okay.
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SECBETAB!:

Amendment No. 6 offered by Senator Degnam.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

®e’re on 1301 now. Senator Deghan.
SENATOR DEGNAN:

-13071 is back on 2nd reading now?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Right.
SENATOR DEGHAN:

I wvant to move to reconsider the vote on Amendment No. &
for Tabling purposes.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Sena tor Deénaﬁ seeks leave to reconsider the vote Y
which Amendment No. 4 was adopted to House Bill 1301 for t e
pucrpose of Tabling. Those in favor iandicate by saying Ay .
Those opposed. The Ayes have it. To move to reconsider is
before us now.. Senator Degnan.

SENATOR DEGNAN:

Now, I move to Table the amendment.
"PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan moves to Table Ameandment No. 4...Amendment
No. 4 to House Bill 1301. The motiom to Table is not debot—
able. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed.
The Ayes have it. Amendment No. Y4 1is Tébled. Senétor
Degnan. Further amendsents? i
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 5 offered by Senator Degnan.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan. '

SENATOR DEGNAN:

Thank you, Hr. President. Amendment Ho. Sass
SECRETARY:

No. 6, I'm sorry, Senatof.

SENATOR DEGNAN:



Page 233 — JUNE 23, 1982

Amendment No. 6 corrects some inaccurate reference
numbers in Amendmeﬁt No. 4 +hat we just Tabled.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) ‘

Is there any discussion? Senator Grotberg. >Senate...if
not, Senator Degnan moves the adoption of Amendment No. 6 to
House Bill 1301. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
Those opposed. The Ayes bhave it; Amendment No. 6 is
adopted. Any further amendments? . '
SECRETARY:

No further asendaments.

PRESIDING OFFICEQ: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

House Bill 1301 will be sent back to Consideration Post—
poned. On the Order of Houmse Bills 3rd Readinyg, House Bill
2504. , Senator Sommer seeks leave to bring it back to the
order of 2ad Reading for purpose of amendment. Is leave
granted? Leave is granted. On the Order of House Bills ‘2nd
Reading, House Bill 2504, Senafors...would vou read the bill,
Mr. Secretarye.

SECRETARI:

Amendment ﬁo. 2 offered by Senator Sommer.
PBBSIDIHG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER:

Tthank you, MHr. President. Before we do £hat, haiing
voted on the prevailing side, I would move to reconsider the
vote by which Amendment No. 1 passéd.l #e will be repeating
Amendment No. 1 in Amendment No. 2 . and the explanation
would...can flow at that time. '

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) -

Senator SomlBer seek...ROVes to recohside: the vote...vote
by which Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Those in favor indicate
by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it. Amendment
No. 1 is reconsidered. WNow, Senator Sommer ®moves o Table

Amendment No. 1. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
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Those opposed. The Ayes have it. Apendment ¥o. 1 is Tabled.
Any further amendments? »
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Sommer.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICXAS)

Senator Sonmnmer.

SENATOR SOMMER:

Thank you, #r. President. Amendment No. 2 includes the
language essentially of Amendment No. 1, in the £first
instance, which has to do with the conditioné under which
vouckers can be certified. The second part of that is uh§t
vas Senate Bill 1480, sponsored by Senmator Bruce, which inad-
vertently died over in the House. It passed this Eody wnani-
mously, it was from the <Comptroller?s Office and it...it
dealt with contracts on that that are required to be filed
for...for professional and artistic services. Part number
three was essentially Senate Bill 1671 that got involved in a
controversy here bhaving nothing to do with the content of the
bill, as far as I kxnow, having to do with Senator
Sangmeister's amendment, however. The bill, which was an
administraczion bill,’ indemnified certain advisory employees
and certain contractual employees with the Department of
Mental Health. The amendment does these three thidgs.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any discuséion? If pnot, Senator Somner
BOVEeS...S5enator Demuzio.

SENATOR DEMUZIO:

A guick question of the sponsor. Ip House Bill 2504 the
Legislative Audit Commission had some questions aboué this
bill this mormning, and you're...Senator Schuneman and I were
to talk with you about this. Are we agreed now.that the
amendments tha:z are put on this bill are those that meets‘the
objections of the Audit CommiSSion2

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Sommer.
SENATOR SOMHMER:

Would it be possible to direct that zo Senator Schuneman?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Schuneman, would you answer that?

SENATCR SCHUNEMAN:

#ell, to my knowledge, Senator, there is no agreément as
to the language that's to be adopted. I had a guestion of
Senator Sommer and that...that was, is the language in your
new anendment substantially the same as respects the elimi-
pnation of the intentional falsification from 1listing of
offenc2s constituting official misconduct? Is that language
subséintially the same in *his amendment as it was in Amend-
bment e 12
PRESIi ING QFPICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER:

You're...you're sayiﬁg that somewvhere in the amendment
the...the language concerning official misconduct bkas been
struck?

PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

S2pator Schuneman.

SEXATOR SCHUNEMAN:

ﬁell, that's my understandiang, Senator, that it’s either
bee& struck or substanmtially changed. And...and I guess nry
question is whether amendment...I do not have a copy of your
new a eadment, so I'm asking you if that particular language
is changed in this amendment as opposed to Amendment No. 12
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3enator SORBErL.

SENATCH SCMMER:
In fact, it has been changed; however, it®*s a stiffer

penalty under the new language than then was previously the

penalt .
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senatorvschﬁneman.
SENATOR SCHUNEMAN:

YWell, ﬂ:.,Ptesidént, I...I don’t know exactly how to
react to this ameddmeut. There is a controversy going on
between the Legislatiie Audit Commission and the administra—
tion as .respects some of <+he language im this amendment.
Last year the Legislature passed Senate Bill 446, which was
vetoed by the Govermor, and Senate Bill 448, which was signed
by the Governor, thaf es*ablished language baving to do with
penalities for official misconduct resulting froa falsifi-
cation or intentional falsification of vouchers. And I think
we all have a coneern that we do not delete that language
from the Statute. There seems to be some controversy right
now as to vhether that is being deleted by this amendﬁedt. I
think probably the right thing to db now, Senator Demuzio,
and perhaps we could agree that the amendment ought to go on
and that...and thaij tomorrow, before this bill comes up oa
3rd readiﬁg that we ail have a chance to take a look at it
PRESIDING OFFICER: ('vsmluoa SAVICKAS)

Senator Sommer  moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to
House Bill 250%. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye;
Those opposed. The Ayes bhave it. Amendment No. 2 is
adopted. Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

ﬂo further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd readinge Seﬁétor Bruce. Senator Rock.
SE&ATDR ROCK:

Thank you, I think...I'm sorry, Senator Demuzio.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICEKAS)
Senator Demuzio.
SENATOR DEMUZIO:

Yes, on a point of persopal privilege, Hra...
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICEKAS)
v ,Sgéte your point.
SENATO# DEMUZIO:

On 2nd reading, House Bill 2541, sponsored by Senator
Schaffé:f resides on the Order of 2nd Réading. There is a
committee amendment that was adopted in regards to the
imporfation of western coal, and I have filed an amendment to
allow for *he election of the Illinois Commerce Coammission.
Senator Schaffer, I, today, publicly would offer you to
remove the ICC election amendment from the bill if you
are...if you, in fact, would call it and allow that committee
amendpent to be adopted. I pose that to you as a wmatter
of...of advanced notice today.

PRESIDIHG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He's been notified. Senator Rock.
SENATOR BOCK:

Tﬁank you, Mr. President. There is...I don't know what
other paper work the Secretary has, but I have filed a Senate
joint resolution. As you know, we passedront a Senate Jjoint
resolution calling for the fulfillment of our duty to write
an explanation of the bail reform ameadment which will be
presented to the voters in November and the reportiang date
was today...is today. And uwafortunately, the House leader-
ship has just nov apparently made their appointments to that
compittee for the purpose of writing. So, I have filed new
Senate joint'resolution extending the reporting‘date of that
comgittee...the joint commitiee to June 29, and I would 1like
that immediately considered if...with leave of the Body.
PkBSIDING OFFICER: (SEFATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion. Is leave granted? Leave is
granted. Senator Bock moves to suspend the rules for iamedi-
ate consideration of Senate Joint Resolution 103. Those in
favor indicate by saying Ayé- Those opposed. The Ayes have

it. Semnate Joint Resolution 103 is uander consideration now.
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Senator Rock moves its adoption. Those in favof indicate by
saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have iti Senate Joint
Besolution 103 is adopted._ Any further business, Sepator
Bock? Senator Walsh.

SENATOR WALSH:

Br...President, I, along with some other memsbers, have
filed nmotions in writing rélative to bills which failed to
escape the Rules Coﬁmittee. I kpow that Friday is the...is
the deadline for cousideration of...of House Bills, and I was
wondering, ¥r. President, you kiow, when we would get to that
order of business, and if you don't have a specific time when
we can set'that 6rder, I udu;dimake a motion that that these
‘matters be heard at the present time.

PRESIDING 02P1§E8: {(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

I -would suggest that you éif down with the.President and
we can diﬁcuss this tomorroﬁ. If there is no further busi—
ness to come before the Senate, the Senate will stand

adjourned umtil Thursday, June Zuth; 1982 at 10:00 a. nm.

End of Reel



